DOCUMENT RESUME
ED 290 548 PS 017 093

TITLE Day Care for Working Families Act of 1987. Hearing on
S. 1271 To Provide Comprehensive Federal Assistance
for Day Care, before the Subcommittee on Labor of the
Committee on Labor and Human Resources. United States
Senate, One Hundredth Congress, First Session.

INSTITUTION Congress of the U.S., Washington, D.C. Senate
Committee on Labor and Human Resources.

REPORT NO Senate-Hrg-100-195

PUB DATE 22 May 87

NOTE 131p.; Some pages contain small print.

AVAILABLE FROM Superintendent of Documents, Congressional Sales
Office, U.S. Government Printing Office, Washington,
DC 20402 (Stock Ne. 552-070-02707-6, $3.75).

PUB TYPE Legal/Legislative/Regulatory Materials (090)

EDRS PRICE MF01/PC06 Plus Postage.

DESCRIPTORS *Day Care; *Day Care Centers; Disabilities; Early
Childhood Education; Employed Parents; *Family Day
Care; *Family Problems; Family Programs; Federal
Programs; Government Role; *Low Income Groups;
Mothers; One Parent Family; Public Policy; State
Programs

ABSTRACT

Recognizing the importance of the need for Qquality
day care for children of working mothers, handicapped children, and
children of low income families, the U.S. Senate Subcommittee on
Labor and Human Resources met to address this issue in the Child Care
Center of Owens Technical College, in Toi .do, Ohio. The Subcommittee
interviewed or heard prepared statements from over 30 people
concerned with child care, including parents, faculty and students of
Owens Technical College, day care practitioners, women's group
members, child care educators, representatives of government welfare
and child care agencies, and representatives of Ohio community
agencies. Testimony and statements stressed: (1) the need for day
care while parents are receiving job training; (2) the importance of
current model child care programs; (3) the poor pay and low level of
training c¢f child care workers; (4) the low profits of day care
centers; (5) problems with day care for the handicapped; (6)
difficulties and inconsistencies of in-home day care; (7) the
importance of improving upon federal child care support programs; ~d
(8) the day care needs of low income families. (An appendix to the
testimony contains additional ma .e.-ials testifying to the need for
affordable quality day care services.) (SKC)

2 XX Z SRS RS RIS R 2222222 2 222 s 2 20 2 2 2 2 2 2 s R L]

* Reproductions supplied by EDRS are t e best that can be made *

* from the original Jcument. *
X I R X R R I I X R R R R R332 2222222222222 2 22 22 222 2




S Hrc. 100-195

DAY CARE FOR WORKING FAMILIES ACT OF 1987

‘" ED290548

U S DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
Office of Educational Research and Im, rovement

EDUCATIONAL RESOURCES INFORMATION
CENTER (ERIC)

This document has been reproduced as
received from the person or organization
onginating it

O Minor changes have been made to improve
repre uction quality

i I EARING ® Points of view or opinions statedn this docu-
ment do not necessanly represent official
BEFORE THE OERI pc ~tion or policy

SUBCOMMITTEE ON LABOUK

OF THE

COMMITTEE ON

LABOR AND HUMAN RESOURCES
UNITED STATES SENATE

ONE HUNDREI® ™1 CONGRESS
FIRST SESSION

ON

S. 1271

TO PROVIDE COMPREHENSIVE FEDERAL ASSISTANCE FOR DAY CARE

MAY 22, 1987, TOLEDO, O

i
oy

Printed for the use of the Committee on Labor and Human Resources

US GOVERNMENT PRINTING O. ICE
73-330 WASHINGTCN 87

For sale by the Superintendent of Documents, Congressional Sales Otfice
US Governmen. Printing Offics, ..amungton. DC 20402

BLST COPY AVAILABLE



COMMITTEE ON LABOR AND HUMAN RESOURCES
EDWARD M KENNEDY, Massachusetts, Ch~:rman

CLAIBORNE PELL, Ruode Isiand
HOWARD M METZENBAUM, Ohio
SPARK M MATSUNAGA, Hawan
CHRISTOPHER 4 DODD. Connecticut
PAUL SIMON, Illinois

TOM HARKIN, Jowa

BROCK ADAMS, Washington
BARBARA A MIKULSKI, Maryland

ORRIN G HATC.., Utah

ROBERT T STAFFORD, Vermont

DAN QUAYLE, Ind:ana

STROM THURMOND, South Carolina
LOWELL P WEICKER, Jr, Connecticut
THAD COCHRAN, Mississipp:

GORDON J HUMPHREY, New Hampshre

TuoMas M RoLLiNs, Staff Director and Chief Counsel
tayDeEN G BRryYAN, Minority Staff Director

SUBCOMMITTEE oN LABOR
HOWARD M METZENBAUM, Ohio, Chairman

SPARK M MATSUNAGA, Hawan

TOM HARKIN, Iowa

BARBARA A MIKULSKI, Marylond

EDWARD M KENNEDY, Massachusetts
(Ex Officio)

DAN QUAYLE, Ind:ana
GORDON J HUMPHREY, New Hampshire
ROBERT T STAFFORD, Vermont
ORRIN G HATCH, Utah
(Ex Officio}

James J BRUDNEY, Counsel
Resert M GUTTMAN, Minority Counsel

SAIAVA YS0u 1o,

Aruiext providea by enc

Iy

o,
t =

.

&




CONTENTS

d STATEMENTS
Fripay, May 22, 1987

v TCLEDO, CH

Ansberry, Kathleen M, director of da: are, Merrick House Sectlement and  Fage

"ay Nursery, Cleveland, OH, prepared statement 112
Brown, Dan, president, Owens Technical Coilege, Toledo, OH . .. 1
Carson, Barbara J , prepared statement . . 11l
Garvin, Catherine, student, Early Children Develspment and Education Pro-

gram, Owens Tecnnical College, Toledo, OH, prepared statement 120
Hein, Jewel, president, Columbus Chapter NOW, prepared statement . 122
Hinzman, Jo Ann, director, Kno-Ho-Co Day Care, prepared statement 116
Kohler, Gordon J, executive director, Sylvama Commumty Services Center,

prepared statemen*.. . . . L 83
Kunkler, Patricia E, prepared statement . . . ... . 118
Kwait, Jean R, executive director, Toledo Day Nursery, prepared statement 123

LaDuke, Lisa, prepared statement. . . .. . 101
Matthews, Margaret Stewart, director, Westminister Child Care Center, pre-

pared statement ... . . . . - 113
McFarland, Dr Suzanne L, president of the Ohio Association for the Educa-

tion of Young Children, professor of elementary and early childhood educa-

tion at the Umversity of Toledo, Mark Real, director of Children's Defense

Fund of Ohio; and Cheri Sterman, director of the State of Ohio Office of

Child Care Services. .. . . 37
Prepared statement of:

Dr. McFarlana. . . .o . L 42

Mr Real.. . . . 49

Ms. Sterman . . .o L 62
Metzenbaum, Hon. Howard M., a U.S. Senator from the State of Ohio, pre-

pared statement .. . A . . 1

Mitten, Lois, president, Children’s Discovery Center Inc, prepared statement 86

North Side Child Development Center, prepared statement 67

Pope, Vivian, ACSW, LISW, QMRP, prepared statement 107
Powers, Mary Ellen, director, Upper Arlington Child Care Program, Colum-

bus, OH, prepared statement. 119

Seymour, Lisa, Toledo, OH, Steve ‘;l'ucker, Rossford, OH anella ﬁeqson.
Toledo, OH; Ceciha Tolles, Toledo, OH; Dessie Kinter, Toledo, OH; Hnlly
Rivers, Toledo, OH, William and Heidi Jon 5, Toledo, OH, S'Neta Cun-

ningham, Toledo, OH; and Wendy Shivak, Ore, n 06

. Simpkins, Susan L, social worker, Seneca County Department of Human
Services and Child Welfare Services, prepared statement 110

Smith, Mary M, executive director, Horizons Activities Center, prepared
statement . .. . . 82

Stephens, Dennis, supervisor, Child ©are Unit, Lorain County Human Serv-
ices, prepared statement . . e . 126

Toney, Betty, assistant director for programs, Miami Valley Child Develop-
ment Centers, I ¢, prepared statement (with attachments) . 103
Tr-County Community Action Agency, Athens, OH, prepar:d statement 72

d1h

()
["eN

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




ERI!

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

3%

Yundt, Giona, chairman of E..rly Childhood and Recreatior Technologies:
Marcia Derosa, director of child development certer and - rector of volun-
teer services at St. Charles Hospital, Cathy Nunn, child uevelopment assoc-

ate representative of the Council for Early Childhood Education, Cathy
Gadt, owner and director of Little Miss Muffett Day Care Center and past
president of Preschool Association .
Prepared statement of
Ms DeRosa
Ms Nunn
Ms Gadt

ADDITIONAL MATERIAL

Articles, publications, etc )
Tectimony to the need for affordable. quahty day care services




®»

DAY CARE FOR WORKING FAMILIES ACT OF
1987

FRIDAY, MAY 22, 1987

U.S. SENATE,
SUBCOMMITTEE ON LABOR,
CoMMNTEE ON LABOR AND HUMAN RESOURCES,
Toledo, OH.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 10 a.m., in the
Child Care Technology Center, Technical College, Coller 10,000
Oregon Road, Toledo, Ohio. Senator Howard M. Metzenbaum,
{chairman of the subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Senator Metzenbaum.

STATEMENT OF DAN BROWN, PRESIDENT, OWENS TECHNICAL
COLLEGE, TOLEDO, OH

Mr. BRowN. My name is Dan Brown. I'm President of Owens
Technical College. and we are very happy Senator Metzenbaum has
chosen Owens Technical College to be a site to have his hearings of
the Subcommittee on Labor regarding day care.

Owens, I think, is a very appropriate site. You see a fine child
care facility right here that we are all in. We are providing service
for anywhere from 250 to 859 childven. These children are, for the
most part, children of our students, and these students in many in-
stances would not be able to attend college if they didn’t have a
facility like this

So I think Owens is a college that fits inw the mission that the
Senator is trying to pursue here on day care, and it ties in the jobs,
training and education. So we are very proud tc be a part of this
hearing today, and I'd like all of you to welcome—along with me—
United States Senator Howard Metzenbaum.

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR METZENBAUM

Senator METZENBAUM. Thauk you very much. This is an official
hearing of the Senate Labor Subcommittee, and the meeting will
come to order. We open this hearing on day care by thanking all
those at Owens Technical College for their gracious and kind as-
sistance particularly President Daniel Brown; Vice President
Chuck Mann; and Gloria Yundt, the director of this fine daycare
center.

I'm delighted to be here at Owens Tech today, and I couldn’t
think of a better site for this Senate hearing. I want to share with
you that the Chair of this committee is the exceptionally proud
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grandfather of five little children, some of whom are in day care
centers.

I had the privilege of going into part of the school and sceing
those beaming faces of little children and hearing them sing. A spe-
cial kind of contrast to che hearings that we so often have in Wash-
ington. This is a plus for me, although I do want to share with you
that several weeks ago we had a2 hearing, not on day care but on
another issue, and we were privileged to have at the witness table
all four of the two-year-old quadruplets that the mother brought
along to the hearing.

Those who are testifying this morning and who have children
with them are invited to bring their children to the table. In many
respects the Chair may very possibly welcome them even with
more open arms than vou, but we are delighted to have you here.

We've got a challenge on our hands. The American labor force
has been transformed over the past two decades, and the Federal
Government has been asleep at the switch. In America today 51
percent of mothers with children under three are in the labor
force. Think of that. More than one out of every two mothers with
children under three are in the labor force. Sixty-five pe:cent,
almost two-thirds, of the married coupte families with children,
both the husband and wife work.

By 1990 two-thirds of all new workers will be women, most of
ryhom will become mothers at some point during their working
ives.

What stronger evidence could we have than tke need tc have
adequate day care centers so those who need to work, those who
choose to work, will bave a chance to give their children the oppor-
tunity to grow up in decent and healthy and appropriate surrcund-
ings.

Women work for the same reason that men do, to put food or the
table and a roof overhead.

It often takes two incomes to make it in America today. That's
the reality, and here is the problem. The supply of quality, afford-
?ble_lday care has not kept pace with the changing American
amily.

We in Washington deal with issues having to do with the SDI,
with contras, with balancing the budget, or with issues having to
do with food labeling and a host of other issues. But the emphasis
has not been o. day care, adequate day care facilities, and the
issue has so much to do with a matter of balancing the budget.

If mothers and fathers can work and know that their children
are secure, then they produce more taxes for the Government, and
it relates directly to the challenges that we face, but—day care
issues have been on the back burner.

But the fact is that the majority of working parents report diffi-
culty in finding the kind of child care they neetf at a price they can
afford. The result is long waitir ~ lists, complex arrangements with
family members and baby-sitter., and a lot of anxiety.

As a matter of fact, I checked the other day with respect to the
Senate Day Care Center, and even the Senate Day Care Center has
a long waiting list. There’s nothing more important to paients
than knowing their child is being cared for in a safe and loving en-
vironment. If you don’t have that—if you have to worry about your
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child, what he or she is dcing, and how they are doing it, and who
is taking care of that child—you can’t be at work and relax in an
efficient manner.

America needs quality day care, and what we've got is a short-
age. A shortage of crisis proportions for infarts, for handicapped
children, and for kids after school. For too long day care has been
placed at the boitom of the national agenda. Now day care must
become a national priority. For this reason, in the United States
Senate yesterday, I introduced the Day Care for Working Families
Act of 1987. The bill will provide special, guaranteed loans for the
construction of day care centers. It will establish employer-commu-
nity day care counciis to provide resource and referral services for
empioyeas; grants for the expansion of day care facilities, and sup-
port for day care for handicapped children.

The legislation will also provide financial aid for low income
families. One dollar invested in day care saves three dollars in wel-
fare. I believe that it’s time that we in Government made that in-
vestment.

The legislation takes basic standards for day cares which were
passed i~ the Ohio Legislature anc applies them nationwide, and I
commend the Ohio General Assembly for its action in this area and
the Governor for his support of the legislation. But tc move this
kind of legislation in the Senate, we need help.

We need grass-roots testimony on the importance of day care in
people’s working lives. And that’s why I'm her~ today in Toledo, to
hear from parents, day care providers, and experts in the field.

Seven years ago when I authored and passed legislation expand-
ing the day care tax credit, I spoke on the floor of the Senate about
how far behind we had faller in mee*ing our need for day care, and
I remember so well the effort to gec that amendment adopted, and
I remember Mr. Don Regan coniing over to the capitol building,
our sitting in the office occupied by the Vice President in Congress;
and meeting with him and caying to him, “We insist upon this
amendment notwithstanding your objections.”

I was joined in the effort by a Senator from a party different
than mine, the other party, Senator Paula Hawkins. She and I
said, “We are going to adopt it, whether you like it or not,” and we
worked it out on an agreed basis and got it through.

Today we can make sure that seven years from now, we are sing-
ing a different tune about how we came to grips with this critical
national issue and provided safe, adequate and affordable care for
our children; and I promise to you the day care issues, day car : leg-
islation, and the challenge in providing adequate day care for our
children will no longer be on the back burner as a national issue.
We will bring it to the forefront.

[The prepared statement of Senator Metzenbaum follows:]
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WASHINGTON -- I would like to commerce this hearing on day
care by thanking all those at Owens Technical College for their
gracious and kind assistance -- particularly President Daniel
Brown, Vice President Chuck Mann and Gloria Yundt, the Director
of this fine day care center. I'm ue.ighted to be here at Owens
Tech today, °nd I couldn't think of a oetter site for this Senate
hearing.

Ladies and gentlemen, we've got a challenge on our hands.
The American labor force has been transformed over the past two
decades, a~d the federal government has been asleep at the
switch.

In America today:

- 51 percent of mothers with children under three ar2 °*n the
labor force;

- in 65 percent of married-couple tawmilies with children, both
the husband and wife work;

- by 1950, two-thirds of all new workurs will be women, most of
whom will become mothers at some point during their working
lives.

Women work for the same reasons that men do. To put food on
the table and a roof overhead.

It often takes two 1ncomes to make 1t 1n America today.
That's the reality -- and here 1s the problem. The supply of
quality, affordable day care has not kept pace with the changing
American family.
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The majority of working pareats report di-ficulty 1n finding
the nd of child care they need at a price they can afford.

The result 15 long waiting lists, complex arrinmjements with
family menbers and baby-sitters, and a lot of anxiety,

There 1s nothing more mportant to a parent than knowing
their c¢hild 1s being cared for 1n a safe and loving environment,
If ycu don't have tnat, you don't have peace-of-mind,

Anerica needs quality day care and what we'ie got 15 a
shortage -- a shortage of crisis proportions for infants, for
handicapped children and for kids after-school.

For too long, day care has beenp placed at the bottom of the
rl national a3genda. Now day care must become a natioral priority.

For this reason, 1n the United States Senate on Wednesday, 1
introduced the Day Care for Working Families Ac' of 1987.

The bill will provide special, guaranteed loans for the
construction of day care centers. It will estabiish
employer-comnunit,; day care councils to provide resource and
referral services for employees; grants for the expansion of day

care facilities; and support for day care for handicapped
children,

The legislation will also provide financial aid for
low-1ncome families. One dollar invested 1n day care saves three
dollars 1n welfare. 1It's time we made that 1investment.

Finally the legislation takes basic standards for day care

which were passed i;n the Ohio legislature and appliles them
nationwide.

But to move this kind of legislation 1n the Senate we need
help -- we need grass-roots testimony on the importance of day
care 1n peopke's working lives. That's why I am here today 1in

lfoledo. To hear from parents, day care providers, and experts in
the field.

Seven years agc, when [ passed legislation expanding the day
care tax credit, I spoke 1n the Congressional Record about how
far behind we had fal.en 1n me~ting our need for day care.

Together, we can make sure that seven years from now we are
s1nging a different tune -- about how we came to grlpE_Exth this
critical national 1ssue and provided safe, adequate, and
affordable care for our children,
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Senator METZENBAUM. Our first panel today consists of a group
of parents. Lisa Seymour of Toledo; Steve Tucker of Rossford, Ohio;
Sheila Benson of Toledo; Cecilia Tolles of Toledo; Dessie Kintner-
Kinter of Toledo; Holly Rivars of Toledo; William and Heidi Jones
of Toledo; S'neta Cunningham of Toledo; and Wendy Shivak of
Oregon

Welcome to our hearing, and I think our first witness is Lisa
Seymour, we are very happy to hear from you, and it’s nice to have
t};gge young people at the table with you too, Cecilia. Please pro-
c

We are asking our witnesses to confine their remarks to three
minutes. And I will ask James Wagner, who has been so helpful in
putting this hearing together and sits behind me, just to keep
some—respect to time. Please proceed, Lisa.

Want to tell us your story?

STATEMENTS OF LISA SEYMOUR, TOLEDO, OH; STEVE TUCKER,
ROSSFORD, OH: SHEILA BENSON, TOLEDO, OH; CECILIA
TOLLES, TOLEDO Od; DESSIE KINTER, TOLEDO, OH; HOI LY
RIVERS, TOLEDO OH; WILLIAM AND HEIDI JONES, TOLE O,
OH; S'NETA CUNNINGHAM, TOLEDO, OH; AND WENDY SHIVAK,
OREGON

Ms. SEYMOUR. I have been on a waiting list for seven months at
Riverside Hospital—that’s where I work—and they offer the day
care center for employees first and also the outside people; and I'd
like to work full time, but I really can’t work full time unless I fird
day care for three days a week for my two boys, because my
mother watches them the other days and she really can’t watch
them full time. And it’s offered at a discounted rate which is still
quite a bit, but I really like my job and want to continue to work;
and that’s my problem.

Senator METZENBAUM. And if you could find day care, you'd be
able to work full time, the job is there for you.

Ms. SEYymMour. Well, it's not there, but I'm pretty sure I could
find a full-time job.

Senator METzZENBAUM. What kind of work do you do, Lisa?

Ms. SEymoUR. I'm an FKG technician.

Senator METzENBAUM. Your mother takes care of Tristan and
Derrick; how old are they?

Ms. SEymouR. Tristan’s two-and-a-half, and Derrick s three weeks
old. I haver.'t gone back to work yet, but——

Senator MerzEnBaUM. Derrick is how old?

Ms. SEYymouR. Derrick’s three weeks.

Senator METZENBAUM. And does your mother have any dif iculty
in taking care of the children? Does she also work?

Ms. SeEymcur. Part time. So if I work full time, she ~-ally
couldn’t watch them full time.

Senator METZENBAUM. There is a day care center at the hospital?

Ms. SEYMOUR. Yes.

Senator MET.ENBAUM. But because you work part time, you can't
use that day care center?

Ms. SEymour. Well, they offer it vo the full-time people first, and
then I also-—I've been on the list for seven months because there’s
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such a demand for the day care center; and I work at 7 in the
morning, so it would be the most convenient place for me to take
them.

Senator METZENBAUM. As I understand it, if you work full time,
your children could get into the day care center.

Ms. SEyMoUR. Well, they'd have a better chance of getting in. I
wouldn’t get in right away either Lecause there’s still such a list.
And I put the newborn on—my three week—year old—on right
away as soon as he was born because they won’t take him till he’s
six months old either, and I figure it'll probably take that long
anyway, s0——

Senator METzENBAUM. I understand you hope to continue your
training in vascular studies?

Ms. SEymour. Uh-huh.

Senator METZENBAUM. How important is day care to those plans?

Ms. SEYMoUR. Very important. I couldn’t really go and et
trained in the hospital unless I work ful’ time or have the opportu-
nity to go to another hospital either,

Senator MEeTzENBAUM. Thank veu very much, Lisa. Please
remain at the table until we are through or do whatever is conven-
ient for yon.

Steve Tucker, happy to hear from you, sir.

Mr. Tucker. Thank you. I have three children; the oldest boy is
going to be 17 next week. My youngest son is almost 15, and then I
have a daughter who was a surprise baby that’s five years old, and
she goes to Owens Day Care Center.

My wife and I are both from automotive background. My wife
works at Hydra-Matic in Toledo, and I've worked for Dana Corpo-
ration since 1969. In 1981 I was laid off from my job, and there was
no hope for recall. In fact, to this day there’s still people laid off
there that have 20-years-plus seniority.

So day care allowed me to go back to school here at Owens, and I
tried to get into a field where Dana would find me more attractive
to rehire me back. So the day care—I couldn’t have done that with-
out having someone to watch my daughter. My first priority has
always been my children, and I was kind of in a Catch-22 position.
I know I needed to ge to school, but I also knew that I had a re-
sponsibility to my daughter first. My wife at that time had just
been called back to work at Hydra-Matic, so my responsibility was
to z;llso take care of the baby while she provided the food and
clothes.

So after I graduated from Owens, I was fortunate enough to get
back with Dana Corporation, and I suppose I'm more lucky than
most people, but—the day care was the number one priority in al-
lowing me to return to school.

Senator METZENBAUM. Allowing you to return to work.

Mr. Tucker. To work also.

Senator METZENBAUM. Yes,

Mr. Tucker. But also to school.

Senator METZENBAUM. Originally you had worked at Dana from
1969 to 19817

Mr. Tucker. Yes, that’s correct.
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Senator METZENBAUM. And without day care you couldn’t have
been retrained; without day care you couldn’t be holding your
present job.

Mr. Tucker. That's correct.

Senator METZENBATJM. And holding your present job make it
go?sible for you to do that which is~’t varticularly pleasant, but to

elp pa

the taxes which keep thi trv running.
Mr. Tucker. That’s true, and . me, I pay a good share of
them.
Senator METZENBAUM. Well, I'm sure that yvu woula prefer to
have that job.

Mr. Tucker. Oh, that's true. I've beon very blessed, but there are
a lot of people who are forced to work two iobs, and I feel that, you
know, when you spend $150 a week to feea five peopie in groceries,
and your house payments run between 4 and $700 a month, and
you have interest payments on loans, and it’s very hard to get by
today with just one income. And I feel very fortunate that both of
us are able to work, and Owens Day Care has been a lifesaver for
our family.

Scnat~~ METzZENBAUM. Well, I want to say to you, when I men-
tior his matter of your paying the taxes, it isn't that I don't be-
lieve u.e tax burdens are too heivy for middle income Americans.
In fact, I do. But my point is that day care, which really is a very
modest cost as compared to the overall scheme ° things—makes it
possible for people to work. If people work, they produce incomes; if
they produce income:, they pay t.xes; and if they don’t work, they

o on welfare. They a.e a drain on their Government, 2 1 what we

ave to do is to convince all of my colleagues, and the President as
w=l], that day care saves the Government money. When you sperd
a dollar on day care—you save three dollars on welfare.

So it's really casting thy bread upon the waters and it comes
back many-fold, and you are a good example of that. I gather that
yg’ur daughter ¢ Jeing well in the day care center, and is enjoying
it’

Mr. Tucker. es. I fact, a 1ot of times when I come and pick
her up, she doesn’t want to go hom.e.

Senator METZENBAUM. Doesn’t want to go home.

Mr. Tucker. She’s having too good of a time.

Senator METZENFAUM. We're going to pass a law about that; chil-
dren have to go home:

Mr. Tucker. Bat one other thing. The day care at Owens is spe-
cial to someone in my position, as well as the people who have been
on welfare, and would help them. I mean, it’s not just for people
who are welfare recipients. And I think maybe that’s a point they
should be aware of also, because the people th.-t don’t have a prob-
lem with day care—either their children ar. irown up, or they
never had children—and they probably have a hard time under-
standing what we as parents go through.

Senator MerzENBAUM. Some people say day care is a luxury.
How would you respond to t™ at?

Mr. Tucker I think it's a ecessity. Because our children are the
future of this country—it's different when you put them in the
home of someone that’s : neighbor than it is to put tnem .inder
regimented organization like this provides. My daughter, she
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knows—she gets up in the r.orning, moves around; dinners and
meals are provided at a regular basis; she gets a n:  n the after-
noon. In fact, in many cases she probably gets as gouu and as much
love as we could give her at home here.

Senator METZENBAUM. You go home and give her a hug and kiss
for the chairman.

Sheila, we’d like to hear from you.

Ms. Benson. | am an employee at Owens Technical College in
the Child Care Technology Lab. I also have a two-year-old that at-
tends Owens Tech. I started working here. I'm currently working
part time in the nursery.

If I was not able to bring my child along with me, thew 1
wouldn’t have | --n able to work, not even part time. So therefore
day care, from my point of view, is very important because I didn’t
see any other alternative because there was no one in my family
structure that could keep my child for me, because they also work.

And the fact that I worked part time, I did not make enough to
bring her to a child care facility such as Owens, which I would
prefer to bring her. If I had to take her somewhere, I wanted to
take her t the best place. So therefore, if I didn’t have the chance
to bring her here money-wise—and I do receive some Federal help
for bringing her here—if not for that, then she wouldn’t be here
and neither would I, and I would probably be at home, one of those
three people on welfare, which I prefer not to be.

Senator METZENBAUM. You have been on ADC yourself.

Ms. BENsON. For 18 years, yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. Andy you have a two-year old girl?

Ms. BENSON. Yes.

Senator MET2ENBAYM. You're due with a child at the moment?

Ms. BENsoN. Pardon me?

Senator METZENBAUM. You're pregnant now?

Ms. BEnson. Yes, [ am.

Senator METZENBAUM. Now, if there were not—well, let me start
it a different way. As I understand your position, and I think
you're a perfect answer to those who say that women want to just
get the welfare check and don’t want to work. You are here; your
child in the day care center; you are training here. What do you
ho&e to be able to do when you leave the schooi?

s. BENsoN. When 1 leave this school?

Senator METZENBAUM. Yes.

Ms. Benson. Hopefully I won’t be leaving this school.

Senator METZENBAUM. Pardon?

Ms. BENsON. I'm not—I do not attend this school. 1 work at——

Senator METZENBAUM. Oh, you work at the school?

Ms. BENsoN. Yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. I see. So you are working here at the
school——

Ms. BENsON. Yes, I am.

Senator METZENBAUM. I see. I see. I misunderstood. And as I un-
derstand it you have, I think, just said that you much prefe: to
have a job and earning your keep rather °  being on welfare.

Ms. BEnsoN. Yes, because being a child growing up on w2, are,
I'm a perfect example, I can tell you. The assistance you get from
the Welfare Program—or ADC which is for dependent children—

!
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you don’t get very much, okay. It's just enough to cover maybe
household bills, but I can remember many occasions asking my
mother for money for the Popsicle truck, and it was no money
there; or a bicycle or whatever.

And it’s extremely hard now that I'm a parent to tell your child,
“Well, I don’t have any money,” or, “You can’t have a bicycle this
year.” Or whatever the case may be.

So I did not want that for my child, but I also—because I choose
to have the child—I did not want to feel as though I was penalized
for having a child, and that’s the kind of feeling you get if you
want to work, and you cannot work because you have a child. You
have tendency to feel that way.

I'm not pointing fingers at anybody because it was your choice,
but i. does make it extremely difficult. And from my point of
view—not to hurt anybody’s feelings or make anybody to feel less—
to be on welfare to me has a tendency to make a person lazy be-
cause if you are going to receive a check every month, then there's
really no need for you to go out and look for a job. But if there’s a
person that wants to work--they do need training—and day care is
provided. You can take your child somewhere and go back to school
or look for—even to look for a job; you can’t look for a job if you
have to drag a child along with you. So if you can find somewhere
to put a child and go back out and look for a job or te get the train-
ing, then to me that’s ideal.

nator METZENBAUM. Could you work if Title 20 Federal Pro-
gram did not cover {our day care cost?

Ms. Benson. No, I would not be able to work because my income
monthly doesn't even meet my day care costs here. I don't even
make enough monthly to attempt to pay. I did try to attempt to
an in the beginning for myself, and it was impossible because the

ills were running up so high for chila care.

Senator METZENBAUM. So if you didn’t have Title 20 help to pay
for the day care, you would be sitting at home and not working;
now you are working making something like—how much approxi-
mately do you make a month?

Ms. BENSON. Approximately 1 make 655.

Senator METZENBAUM. 6507

Ms. BENsON. Somewhere in there, yeah.

Senator METZENBAUM. And that wouldn't be enough to pay for
the day care for one child——

Ms. BENsON. Let alone two.

Senator MeTZENBAUM [continuing]. And leave you anything to
live on. It certainly wouldn’t be enough to pay for two children?

Ms. BENsoN. No, it would not.

Senator METZENBAUM. Well, okay now. The Chairman’s name is
Howard Morton Metzenbaum. I assume that child will be named
Howard Morton?

Ms. Benson. Well, we will—

Senator METZENBAUM. You don’t need to answer. All right. Well,
we are very proud of what you are doing, and how you are trying
to do it, and to make it for yourself, and I think you're a good
answer to so many of those who say, “Mothers want to be on AFDC
and don't want to work.” And I think you are proof positive that,
isn’t the fact.

ERIC 5

IToxt Provided by ERI




11

Cecilia Tolles and your twins. We are happy to welcome thern.
Let’s see, what are their names? Maybe they could tell us. Can you
teil me your names?

Ms. TorLes. They are very shy.

Senator METZENBAUM. I'll bet—let’s see, is anybody’s name Kim?
Would you raise your hand, Kim? No Kim? Iz there a Katie there?
No Katie?

Ms. ToLLEs. Can you raise your hand?

Senator METZENBAUM. Okay. Must be tw« other children.

Ms. TevLes. This is Katie, and this is Kim.

Senator METZENBAUM. Well, we are delighted to have vou as well
as your children. Why don’t you tell us your story, Cecilia.

Ms. TorLes. Well, I work full time as an office manager for an
advertising agercy. My husband also wurks as a draftsman full
ane. If it wasn’t for day care, neither of us would be able to
work—or he would be able to work, and I would have to stay home
with the children. We wouldn’t be able o enjoy the lifestyle that
we do now.

Day care iz our third largest expense out of our monthly budget.
I feel it’s well spent even though when it comes right down to it, if
I didn’t work and did stay home, we wouldn't be able to have a
new car or a swing set in the backyard for the children, but what I
clear after I pay day care and the extra zxpenses is not much. It’s
enough to have a few extra luxuries for the children which I feel
that they need.

Senator METZENBAUM. Would you cay that the two incomes in
your family are a necessity, or do you work because you want——

Ms. ToLLes. No, they are really a necessity when it comes right
down to it. To try and make it on his income, we really wouldn’t be
able to. We would have to sell the house or——

Senator METZENBAUM. I think you tried a private baby sitter for
three months. How did that work ou*?

Ms. ToLLgs. We had a very good private baby sitter.

I was real happy with her but felt that when the girls got old
enough, that they needed to be more in a day care structured-type
atmosphere so they could learn.

And the baby sitter was excellent, and the girls still ask to go see
her, but it wasn’t what I felt they needed. I wasn’t real sure—you
k~ow a lot of times if she had—-being a mother herself—if she had
errands to run, the girls would Le across the street at her neigh-
bor’s house, or she’d have the neighbor come over and keep an eye
on the girls, and we were just really never quite sure what was
going to happen.

Senator METZENBAUM. Where are the twins in day care?

Ms. ToLLEs. They are in day care at the YWCA downtown.

Senator METZENBAUM. And are you happy with the program?

Ms. ToLLks. Real happy with it. 1 was just amazed at the change
in the girls when they started the day care; how much more—
they'd come home singing little songs and they knew their ABC
song, and they are learning their colors and shapes that I reall’y
feel that even if they were home with me, they wouldn’t know. It's
a lot easier to kind of set them down in front of the TV and play
color and take them for walks than it is to teach them what they
really need Lo know now.
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Senator METZENBAUM. Well, we appreciate you sharing your
thoughts with us, and I think you make a good case for why day
care is important for the two-member family where you are work-
in%/.lWe are happy to have Katie and Kim witn us also.

s. ToLLES. Thank you.

Serfx)ator METZENBAUM. Dessie, would you like to tell us your
story?

Ms. KINTER. Yes, I have a three-year-old handicapped child, and
we tried to place her in a day care but couldn’t find one that would
accept her.

lSenator MEerzENBAUM. Tell us about Heather, if you would,
please.

Ms. KINTER. Well, when Heather was born she spent almost six
months at MCO Hospital. She has a lot of problems. She doesn't
walk by herself yet. She doesn’t talk. She isn’t toilet trained, and
the day care center that we did check out that was recommended
wouldn’t take her because she wouldn’t lay down in the afternoon
and take a nap. And you would have to have special permission
from the State in order to have her put in with the younger chil-
dren during mealtimes and things, and that was the main reason
they would not accept her.

Senator METZENBAUM. Now, both you and your husband Bruce
work to support your family.

Ms. KINTER. Yes, we do.

Senator METZENBAUM. You have an Associate Degree in Business
Administration, and Bruce is a Certified Health Care Assistant; is
that right?

Ms. KINTER. Yes, that’s right.

Senator METZENBAUM. Now, what arrangements do you have for
Heather’s care while you and Bruce are working?

Ms. KiNTer. Well, he really only works part time,

He just works a few hours a day for right now, so he watches
her; and when I work, I usually work evenings, but I'm seriously
considering going back to school and getting another degree be-
cause 1 can’t find the kinds of jobs I like. I'd like to find something
with benefits. Heather has Medicaid, but my husband and I have
r:0 insurance whatsoever——

Senator METZENBAUM. I'm sorry. I didn’t hear it.

Ms. KINTER. My daughter is on Medicaid, but my husband and I
have no insurance whatsoever; and really can’t afford it unless I
can get a better-paying job.

Senator METZENBAUM. And your husband, did you say works
only part time?

Ms. KiNTER. For right now he only takes care of one person, and
that really doesn’t bring in enough money to provide for day care.
Day care is quite expensive even if, you know, there was someplace
that could take her.

Senator MeTzENBAUM. How would it affect you and Bruce if you
could find a day care facility that would care for Heather?

Ms. KinTEr. Well, it would enable us to go out and to possibly
take on more—he could take on more clients and make more
money. My husband works for himself.

Senator METZENBAUM. | want to thank you, and tell you that I
think we all appreciate the responsibilities and the obligations and
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the challenges that bringing up your little daughter entail, but it’s
obvious you and your husband are trying to do the very best in
working at it; and it's a shame that there aren’t some adequate day
care centers that could provide for Heather so both of you could go
out gnd earn a living or further your education. Thank you very
much.

I want to thank all of you for your testimony. It's extremely
helpful to us. We will ask you to excuse yourself from the table at
the mornent and ask the remaining parents if they would come for-
ward to testify.

While we are waiting for the other witnesses to come forward—
and I gather they are in the room—I wonder, are there people here
from other day care centers throughout the state or in the area
who wish to identify themselves, to stand up and be identified?
Anybody here from other day care centers other than this one?
W}ﬁ;don’t you stand up and tell us who you are.

. ZycHowicz. I'm Jackie Zychowicz, administrator « Loving
Tree Day Care & Preschool in Toledo.

Senator METZENBAUM. Where is it located?

Ms. Zycaowicz. It's located at the corner of Upton and Monroe
Street. Walking distance from Toledo Hospital and the University
of Toledo.

Senator METZENBAUM. Thank you. We are happy to have you
with us. Anybody else here from any other day care centers?
Please stand.

Ms. Core. I'm Colleen Cole, and I'm a YWCA Child Care Direc-
tor. We aie located on Jefferson and Tenth.

Senator METZENBAUM. Sounds like you are doing a good job, ac-
cording to one of our witnesses. Anybody else here from——

MEMBER OF THE AUDIENCE. I'm from Toledo Day Nursery. We are
in the near downtown area at Southard and 14th.

Senator METZENBAUM. We are happy to have all of you with us. I
think I saw somebody else that was ready to stand up over here.
Please do.

O}}\_’IEMBER OF THE AUDILNCE. Children’s Creative Center in Dayton,
io.

Senator METZENBAUM. We're happy that you are all the way
here from Dayton, Ohio. Ve? happy to have you.

Ms. Jones. I'm Lorreta Jones from Dayton, Ohio, the County
Communitichtion Agen(':l‘yilDay Care Center, program coordinator.

Senator METZENBAUM. Thank you for joining us.

Ms. McMickens. Janet McMickens from Community Child De-
velopment Center. We are out in Holland, Ohio. It's way out in the
outskirts of Toledo.
t’odSenat;or METZENBAUM. Very good. Happy that you are with us

ay.

Ms. McMickens. Nice to be here.

Senator METZENBAUM. Anybody else? Just pop up and——

Ms. Pozniak. Rebecca Pozniak from Rebecca's Playhouse in Syl-
var ia Township. That’s also a suburb of Toledo.

Senator METZENBAUM. Thank you.

Ms. Cure. I'm Maggie Culp from the First Church of God Chris-
tian School located at Collingwood and Central Avenues. A very
fine inner-<city day care center in West Toledo.

I8
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Mr. SweMBA. My name is John Swemba. My wife and I operate
Calico Corners Day Care Schocls. We have schools in Bryan, Napo-
leon and Defiance, Ohio.

Ms. MaJer. Trisha Majer from Catherine’s Early Childhood
Center across the street from Mercy Hospital.

Ms. Davis. My name is Page Davis, and I run First Church of the
Nazarene Day Care Center here in Perrysburg, about ten minutes
from Owens.

Ms. HirL. I am Virginia Hill, director of the Learning Circle of
Cooperative Preschool, in Warre:.

Ms. Krause. I'm Linda Krause, director of the Holland Commu-
nity Nursery School in Warren, Ohio.

Ms. CraIG. Susan Craig from Circus World Child Care Center in
Sylvania Township.

Ms. DickersoN. Beverly Dickerson from Bright Beginnings,
which is located on Monroe Street by the Art Museum. It’s an
inner-city day care.

Senator MFTZENBAUM. Anybody else?

Ms. LAiGE. I'm Nancy Laige. This is Hildy Pfeiffer. I'm the direc-
tor and Hildy is the administrator at Northside Child Development
Center of Columbus. And I'd also Jike to mention that Northside
was the first child development center in the State of Ohio to re-
ceive accreditation from NYC.

Ms. McKINNEY. I'm Nancy McKinney, director of Jenny Cricket
Day Care Center located in Nathan Health School, and we are in
the inner city.

Ms. Woke. My name is Renee Woke, and I'm with St. Vincent
Child Development Center. We are an employer-sponsored center
g::r the employees of the medical center in Central Catholic High

hool.

Senator METZENBAUM. Did we get them all?

Ms. BiHN. Theresa Bihn. I'm from Bright Beginnings Early
Childhood Center in Port Clinton, Ohio.

Senator METZENBAUM. We are just delighted to have all of you
here. If T missed anybody, I didn’t intend to. I'm just delighted to
have all of you here, and we are also particularly pleased that
State Representative Randy Gardner is here. Randy. where are
you? There's Randy Gardner over here. It’s good that he’s indicated
an interest. Randy, would you like to come up and take a seat with
us up here? You are welcome to do so.

Our next witness is Holly Rivers. Holly, we are happy to hear
from you.

Ms. Rivens. Thank you.

Senator ' {rTZENBAUM. Bring it close to you so we can hear you.

Ms. Rivers. Okay. Yes. My name is Holly Rivers. I have three
boys attending the Community Development Day Care Certer in
Holland, Ohio. I'm a full-time business student at Lourdes College,
and my husband works full time.

Senator METZENBAUM. Your husband works full timne?

Ms. Rivers. Yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. How old are your children?

Ms. Rivers. They are all boys; two, four and six.
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Senator METZENBAUM. And are you happy with the program
your children are in at the—they are at the Community Child De-
velopment Center?

Ms. Rivers. Yes. It’s an excellent day care program, and it’s the
center of why I'm able to attend school. I'm in school full time. My
son Aaron who is six year old—six years old—he attends kinder-
garten at Stranahan School in Sylvania, so that way I was able to
go to school full time because the Community Development Center
do offer transportation. They pick my two sons up in the morning,
then cnce Aaron gets out of kindergarten, they also go to the
school and picks him up and take him back to the day care center.
That way I'm able to arrange a full-time day class schedule at
school.

Senator METZENBAUM. What school do you attend?

Ms. Rivers. I attend Lourdes Catholic College in Sylvania, Ohio.

Senator METZENBAUM. And what do you hope to gain by going to
school? What are your educational goals?

Ms. Rivers. I am striving for a four-year degree in Business Man-
agement. After I am finished with that, I will go directly on to
Bowling Green and receive—hopefully—my MBA. So I need the
day care to cover me all the way through.

Senator METZENBAUM. How important is day care to you in meet-
ing those goals and continuing your education?

Ms. Rivers. Well, my goals are based on the fact that I'm getting
quality day care. I would not be able to go to school full time if I
didn’t have quality day care from the Community Development
Center. And it's also—is enabled me to strive for a higher goal
which is my Master Degree, because that way I know once I do
graduate from Lourdes College I won’t be in a stressful position to
try to find employment to pay for child care while I continue on to
my second degree.

Senator METZENBAUM. I understand you chose yovr college on
the basis of it being close to day care.

Ms. Rivers. Yes. I live in Sylvania Township, and Lourdes Col-
lege is in Sylvania. The Community Development Day Care is right
in Holland which is right outside of Sylvania. So that way it was
perfect. Everything was in a close knit. I wasn’t far from the kids. I
was very close to school. They do offer transportation if—we only
have one car, and that way if my husband takes the car to work,
the day care picks up my children, I get a way to school, and I'm in
school until my classes are out. I come home, and the day care drop
the kids off at home.

Senator METZENBAUM. Title 20 Program cevers your day care ex-
penses?

Ms. Rivers. Yes, they cover all of our day care expenses.

Senator METZENBAUM. And without that coverage, would you be
able to go to school?

Ms. Rivers. No, the Community Development Day Care is $10
per child. I have three. That would be $150 a week. It would just be
impossible to pay for day care without the Title Program.

Senator METZENBAUM. Thank you very much.

Ms. Rivers. Thank you.
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Senator METZENBAUM. Mr. William Jones. Mr. Jones has a 100-
percent hearing defect, and day care allows him to train at Owens
Tech in computers. How many children do you have, Mr. Jones?

[The following colloquy of Mr. Jones is interpreted, through sign
language, by Mrs. Jones.]

Mr. Jones. I have three children.

Senator METZENBAUM. And how old are they?

Mr. JoNEs. My oldest daughter is 11. I have a five-year-old son
and an almost tﬁree—year-old daughter. My last two children come
here to the Owens Technical Center. I am a student here.

Senator METZENBAUM. I didn't get what you said.

Mrs. JonEs. He is a student here.

Senator METzZENBAUM. He's a student. And you, Mrs. Jones, are
also emploi'ed at the college as an interpreter for the hearing im-
paired; 1s that correct?

Mrs. JonEs. Yes. I am a full-time professional interpreter, mainly
on the Owens campr’s.

Senator METZEN3AUM. And are you husband and wife?

Mrs. JoNes. Yes, we aie married.

Senator METZENBAUM. And Mr. Jones, what are you studying
here at Owens Tech?

Mr. Jones. Mechanical Engineerirg with CAD, Computer Aided
Drafting.

Senator METZENBAUM. And what are your future goals, and what
do vou hope to do when you graduate?

Mr. Joxnes. I would like to work in mechanical engineering in the
same field that I am studying, and if I didn't have day care, I
couldn’t go to school. I would have to stay home and take care of
the children while my wife worked because they, the deaf, have so
many needs for interpreters. It would be more important.

I tried to get Title 20, and tkey turned me down. They don’t un-
derstand my job. I don't make enough money. So BBR helps pay for
my day care. ..nd outside organization has also helped me pay for
my day care here.

Senator MErZENBAUM. How do you feel about having your chil-
dren in day care centers? Are you comfortable with that arrange-
ment?

Mr. JonEs. Oh, yes, very much. I'm very comfortable. It makes
our children very happy.

Senator METZENBAUM. Let me ask you this categorically. Why is
dag' care important to your family?

Ir. JonES. Because I'm able to be retrained, because I am dis-
abled. I was a disabled worker before. I want to work and have new
skills, and day care is very, very important to me and my family.

Senator METZENBAUM. I{et me ask you, Mrs. Jones, the same
question. What would you do before you had day care, and was it
difficult to studgz

Mrs. Jorvs. Before we had day care I had to stay home, which
was nice. I would like to be with my children, but we did not eat
very much, and my job is very important because the deaf need in-
terpreters all the time for many different things so they can lead
indepencdent lives, and I am very skilled at that. And flprefer to
work, and if we did not have two—well, my husband is on disabil-
ity now. If we did not have his income——
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Senator METZENBAUM. Your husband is what?

Mrs. JonEes. He's on disability. That covers the house payment. I
feed the family. And it helps to have us all here together at Owens
because we only have one car, and we leave home in the morring.
We are here from usually 7:30 in the morning until about 4 in the
afternoon, and then I also work in the evenings. And it’s nice to be
together at least part of the day.

Senator METZENBAUM. And what do you do here?

Mrs. Jones. I have a client who is a deaf student here at Gwens,
and I go to this client’s classes, and I sit and I interpret exactly
what’s being said, the same as I'm doing now; and this enables that
other deaf student to get a degree. My husband has his own inter-
preter for his classes here.

Senator METZENBAUM. Let me ask both of you one final question.
Some people believe day care is a luxury, that it’s not really essen-
tial for many families. How would you respond to that?

Mrs. JonEs. William says day care is not a luxury. Many people
want training. And going to school, I can’t study at the same time
and take care of the kids. It would be impossible. While they are in
school, I can be retrained and hopefully then I can get a job.

b Sir;ator MEeTzENBAUM. Mr. Jones, was he congenitally deaf from
irth?

Mrs. Jones. He was born deaf, yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. I want to say to you, Mrs. Jones, that we
appreciate your interpreting this hearing for the audience and
helping us in connection with :it, and it’s very valuable to us, and
we are very happy to have both of you here as participants in this
hearing.

Mrs. Jongs. Thank you very much.

Senator METZENBAUM. Thank you. Thank you both. I think you
ought to tell the audience, Mrs. Jones, that you and your husband
were both applauded by all of the others present at the hearirg
which I think is an indication of the kind of support the audience
and all of us feel for you, what both of you are doing.

Mrs. Jongs. Thank you. Thank you very much.

Senator MeTZENBAUM. Do you want to come back up and inter-
pret for the audience?

Mrs. JoNEs. That might be best, yes.

Senator METzENBAUM. Thank you. Mrs. Cunningham, we are
happy to hear from you. You have a five-year-old girl and a three-
year-old boy?

Ms. CUNNINGHAM. Yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. Tell us your situation.

Ms. CUNNINGHaM. First of all, I could not pronounce your last
name correct. So my first name is S'neta.

Senator MeTzENBAUM. What did I say?

Ms. CuNNINGHAM. We can be even here once you know that I
can’t pronounce your last name correct.

Senator METZENBAUM. Didn't I say S'neta?

Ms. CUNNINGHAM. Everyone pronounce it S'neta. It’s S'neta.

Senator METZENBAUM. Oh, S’neta. Well, my name is very simple.
You just have to gargle first. Very simple, Metzenbaum. It's like
S’neta. You pronounce it the same way. Please proceed.
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Ms. CuNNINGHAM. First of all, I work full time now, and my hus-
band is self-employed. I never got a chance to even think abcut da
care because of the incomes that we held at the time. There wasn't
enough to—once we finish making and pay the baby sitter, it
couldn’t even meet the day care center for two children.

We were fortunate to have a baby sitter that loved children, for
one, and really accepted whatever you could give. She didn’t have a
set fee or anything of that sort. Which we do still have her. I did
not get a full-time job until I was able to find one that I felt would
suit me getting a chance to do—keep checkup on my kids because
the majority of the incomes that you can get today, whatever
excuse you have for your children or whatever, you can't give
them; if you have to go to a doctor’s appointmerts and have their
shots made or whatever. You cannot leave your job at those times
for certain reasons like that, or if they have a cold or a flu.

So I basically stayed home the first two or three years of both of
my children’s birth to make sure ihat they were taken care of the
iavay—up to certain types of shots and being taken care of medical-
y.
Also then, when I was able to go out and find—end up lucky
enough to get a job that I was able to have my family involved
with it, where I can keep an eye on them also—whether they are
being taken care of by a baby sitter or not—I still am a littie bit
paranoid for who is taking care of them. But with me and my hus-
band’s job we're—we don’t have—we can basically on our own
where we can, you know, change schedules with keeping them also.
So we really haven’t got a chance to use the day care facilities, but
it has been in our minds if we were able to afford it for one.

I was just sitting here admiring the children out here playing
among one another, and that's what I wanted my children to be
around a lot. That’s why I did want to consider day care in—in my
plans for them in the future for—far as my son is concerned. My
daughter will be able to go to Head Start next year, fortunately.
So, you know, I would want him around surroundings with other
children to be able to do more things as he came up, instead of
being stuck around one house all day long until Mom or Dad are
able to get home.

Senator METZENBAUM. Your son’s name is Kerva?

Ms. CUNNINGHAM. My son’s name is Kamiel £alese. My daugh-
ter’s name is Kenya Kalema.

Senator METZENBAUM. Oh, your daughter’s name is Kenya.

Ms. CUNNINGHAM. Got that?

Senator METZENBAUM. I know Kenya. I'm just curious. I have
been in Kenya many, many years ago.

Ms. CunNINGHAM. Okay.

Senator METZENBAUM. And tell me, how did you happen to name
them?

Ms. CuNNINGHAM. Well, my husband’s name is Kenneth, and I
have always wanted a junior in a way. So since it ended up being a
girl, we had to get it close enough to Kenneth. Sc it just so hap-

ned to come out Kenya. And there is—one is African and Arabic.
gg that’s—my husband chose the names from out of a book.

Senator METZENBAUM. Have you ever been to Kenya?
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Ms. CuNNINGHAM. No. I'm doing good getting back and forth to
Ohio. To Lucas for that matter.

Senator METZENBAUM. Thank you very much. I'm afraid to throw
ner any more questions.

Wendy, we are happy to have you. T=ll us about your situation.

Ms. SHivak. I have two children. One is two-and-a-half, and one
is one year old. And I started working when ] had my second child.
I decided to work part time and—which I could afford because my
mother conveniently comes to my house to watch both of my chil-
dren, and I work about 20—I'm gone 25 hours a week, approxi-
mately. And I do pay her, but it’s not very much.

Senator METZENBAUM. Not very much.

Ms. SHivak. So now she decided she needs more money, and she
had gotten another job which she will be starting in the fall.

So I'm faced with the need of a baby sitter or day care. I looked
into day care which is very expensive. I have one child who is still
in diapers, and my two-and-a-half year old is not. So the total for a
week would be—would exceed what I make. So I couldn’t afford it.
I couldn’t afford to work.

Senator METzENBAUM. Right now—when your mother leaves,
that means you will have to quit working?

Ms. SHivak. Well, I'm faced with either working and losing
money if I have my children in day care—or having a baby sitter
come to my house or take them to a baby sitter.

Senator METZENBAUM. Can you fird a baby sitter?

Ms. SHivak. I haven’t looked yet, and my husband has a lot of
anxieties about having someone watch our children that we don’t
know, and we don’t know of any personally that would be able to
watch our children. We thought about putting the add in the
paper, but again, like I said, he has a lot of anxieties about getting
someone that he doesn’t know. Which I do too.

Senator METZENBAUM. Do you think you will be able to find day
care that is affordable?

Ms. SHivaKk. I don’t think so, no.

Senator METZENBAUM. What kind of work do you do?

Ms. SHivak. I do a lot of public relations. I'm an assistant to a
senior salesman, and I take care of his customers, calling on them.
And I also do some training. I work for a telephone system, and I
train people how to use their telephones.

Senator METZENBAUM. So if you don’t work you can’t provide for
your children, the income that you have on which you obviously
pay taxes as we all do——

Ms. SHivak. Uh-huh.

Senator METZENBAUM. You would have to terminate that work.

Ms. SHivak. Right.

Senator METZENBAUM. And the Government will suffer as a con-
sequence. Whereas if we provided some day care for you or help
provide some day care, that would not be necessary. Does your hus-
band earn a very substantial salary?

Ms. SHIvAKk. Yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. Would his income be enough to cover
that?
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Ms. SHivak. It would have been before I started work, but now
that I have worked, we have bought things with my income, and I
don’t know what we would do.

Senator METZENBAUM. I want to thank all of you. I appreciate
verK much your participating, and thank you very much for being
with us here today. Thank you.

Ms. SHIvAK. Thank you.

Senator METZENBAUM. The next panel—we have now gone from
those who use the day care facilities. Qur next panel will consist of
day care providers. That panel includes Gloria Yundt, Chairman of
the Early Childhood and Recreation Technologies—she has a fol-
lowing here. I'm not even going to introduce you, you got a big
hand already.

And we also would like Marcia DeRosa, Director of Child Devel-
opment Center and Director of Volunteer Services at St. Charles

ospital come forward. And Cathy Nunn, Child Development Asso-
ciate Representative for the Council for Early Childhood Education.
And Cathy Gadt owner and director of Little Miss Muffett Day
Care Center and past president of Preschool Association.

I want to protest on behalf of the men. We don’t have any men
gn t}):is panel. Is Cathy here? Cathy Nunn? And is Cathy Gadt

ere’

MEMBER OF THE AUDIENCE. Yes, she’s here. She's being inter-
viewed.

Senator METZENBAUM. She’s being interviewed. Okay, fine.
Please come forward. Gloria, we do have this three-minute rule be-
cavse our schedule is tight, but I want to say that if you have writ-
ten statements, they may be submitted for the record. And if there
are others in the audience who feel that they have written state-
ments that thel}; wish to submit, we will make every effort to in-
clude them in the record. Glor.a, please proceed.

STATEMENTS OF GLORIA YUNDT, CHAIRMAN OF EARLY CHILD-
HOOY AND RECREATION TECHNOLOGIES; MARCIA DEROSA, DI-
RECTOR OF CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER AND DIRECTOR OF
VOLUNTEER SERVICES AT ST. CHARLES HOSPITAL; CATHY
NUNN, CHILD DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATE REPRESENTATIVE
OF THE COUNCIL FOR EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION; CATHY
GADT, OWNER AND DIRECTOR OF LITTLE MISS MUFFETT DAY
CARE CENTER AND PAST PRESIDENT OF PRESCHOOL ASSOCIA-
TION

Ms. Yunot. Thank you, Senator Metzenbaum. Yes, I do have a

written statement. I thought perhaps because you'd already read it,

ou were trying to tell me that three minutes was all that I had.
go please, for the record, I do have this.

Senator METzENBAUM. We will pick it up.

Ms. YUNDT. Of course. Let me reiterate by saying that my name
is Gloria Yundt, and presently I am Chairman of Early Childhood
and Recreation Technologies, as well as director of this beautiful
facility that you toured.

Senator Metzenbaum, this facility that you toured services the
student staff and facultf' of Owens College, and there are limited
openings for what we call community’s children.
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And it is my opinion as a day care provider that there are many,
many parents, and you have had an opportunity to listen to a
couple of them here today, that were it not for this facility that is
heavily supported by the administration of Owens Coliege, that we
would have many fewer parents who would be able to participate
in their education here; the end result being a job, getting out into
the work force in order to pay taxes that support all of us.

And so I am pleased to say that—or pleased to recognize the fact
that you were here and got a tour of such a facility.

Senator METZENBAUM. Tell me this. Tell me about Owens Col-
lege. Is that a private college or public college? I don’t know.

Ms. Yuvpr. Owens Technical College is a public state-supported
institution of higher education. We offer over 40 different technol-
ogies.

And we, as the campus child care facility, try to service students
who have day care needs in almost every area. We are also, Sena-
tor, eclectic in that many of the student workers that we hire to
assist the highly trained staff come from Diesel, come from Health,
also come from the business technologies. But of course ‘-, we
remain very closely tied to the early chiidhood education technolo-
gy. They service us the best, our own students.

Senator METZENBAUM. Let me congratulate you and your staff
&nd your excellent program here at Owens Tech. And based upon
what I saw of the children myself—obviously that’s not a very thor-
ough inquiry, but they sure look happy, and they sure got smiling
faces, and that’s a pretty good beginning I would say for cni'dren.

I was interested to read in your written statemewut that you start-
ed working in a day care center in 1972 for $1.65 an hour. You
have been involved in the day care field for many years since. In
your own opinion, how far have we come, and how far do we have
to go?

Ms. Yunpr. It’s an interesting question, and I gave some thought
to that, but when I sta,.ed in 1972 that was really at the beginning
of the women’s m~vement, and so you saw more child care facili-
ties being opened; not necessarily quality centers.

You also saw a stigma, I believe, attached to those of us who had
to utilize day care. Qur place realiy was in the home back in 1972
but I, like so many others whose testimony you have heard, didn’t
have a choice. So I had to put my own daughter in child care, but I
was fortunate enough to be able to work right along with her.

How far have we come? Not nearly far enough, Senator. I think
the idea that you took time out of your very busy schedule on such
a weekend to come to look at our facility and hold this hearing in-
dicates how far that we have come.

The issue of child care is in the forefront. It is a critical crisis
issue, but we are also at a stage wherean be done about it, and
your testimony or what you're about to do is in support of that.

Senator METZENBAUM. Thank you. Let me quote from the closing

age of your written testimony.

“Child care was never meant to replace the family, but rather to
strengthen and support it.” I think that’s a very important state-
ment. Would you care to elaborate on it?
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Ms. Yunpt. I'd love to. We cften tell pa-ents that while we p:o-
vide care for their children, we could neve: replace what a parent
does; never hope io do that kind of thing.

On the other hand, vhen you provide care for children, some-
times as long as eight or nine or ten hours a day, there is some-
thing about that chiid that we become closely alive with.

We support the family. We try not to take over what their intent
.eally is; and the* is, bottom line, to provid~ a loving, learning en-
vironment for their child. We are second bes.

Senator MerzrNBAUM. Thank you. Marcia DeRosa, would you
like to tell us yo. . ory?

Ms. DeRosA. Yes. I'". Marcia DeRosa, and I am Director of the
Child Development. Cent at St. Charles Hospital, who has been
providing child care for its employees for 34 years.

Senator METZENBAUM. For 34 years?

Ms. DERosA. Yes. And [ just wanted to comment, in reviewing
some of the material for today, I discovered that in 1956 the City of
Toledo had seven day care certe~ at their hospitals. And at
present in Toledo we have six hospitals who are providing day care
for their emplovess. The St. Charles Child Development Center is
subsidized by St. Charles Hospital, and it is subsidized to approxi-
mately a rate of 30 percent.

We consider our operation a very qualified one in the fact that
our employees are eraployees of the hospital, and thereby receive
the benefits of St. Charles Hnspital which is us ally very unusual.
Employees of child care are paid little.

We require an Associate’s Degree at our day care center. We pro-
vide such programs as Early Intervention Screening. Hoping :o
help the parent in their busy day by having their children’s speech
and hearing tested, their eyes tested, the Denver Developmental
Test being done; such programs as that. We invite our children to
an intergenerational program at Americare. We try to prevent—
provide for our parents as much outside of the home as we possibly
can.

Senator METZENBAUM. Tell me? How do you account for the faci
that hospitals would appear to be the leaders in having set up iy
care centers before much of tie rest of industry did?

Ms. DERosa. V/hen reviewing the material, it seems that there
was and is again a critical need for nurses, and I know that our
own was started when there was such a need when the hospital
was developed in 1954.

There was a call to nurses, and their comments were that they
could not work because they had children at home. And in our
case, being located in Oregon, Ohio, there was no transportation to
Oregon. Therefore, it maae a lot of sense for the father to drop
both mother and child off at the hospital for a day of work and alsu
day care.

I might add that we have done some informa! surveys of our par-
ents who have been quoted, and I would say 98 nercent of them
have said that without ~ .spital child care, they would have been
unable to werk, and especially full-time work.

Senator METZENBAUM. | have often heard good day care makes
for good employees. There’s nothing more important to a parent
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than piece of mind about 1e care given to their child. Do you want
to elabcrate on that?

Ms. DERosA. Yes. I'd like to. It's been said by some corporations
that I've talked to that child care is only used by a minimum of
employees, and I really have strong objection to that because I feel
that the small number of employees that are happy with their
child care increase the organization’s morale throughout, and
that’s one of the things that our parents comment about. Their ab-
senteeism has been reduced, their morale is muck higher, and that
has t' provide for a much better organization.

[The prepared statement of Ms. DeRosa follows:]




B

24

STATEMENT OF MARCIA DeROGA

St, Charles Child Development Center
2600 Navarre Avenue

Oregon, Ohio 43616

(419) 698-7221

Director: Marcie DeRosa

THE ST. CHARLES CHILO DEVELOPMENT CENTER

Tha St. Charles Chlld Development Canter was opened in the sprinmg of 1954,

six months after the opening of the hospital. This was brought about by

the need fur nursing personnel tc serve the hospital. Sr. Eustelle and

Sr. Baptists Inltiated the proJect. A sister hospital, Mercy. in Springfield,
Ohlo, had bagun In 1951. 1'm assumirg that the project was duplicated.

There was no publilc transporation in Oregon. If nursing personnel could

have thelr spouse transport their childran and themselves to the hospltal

for the day, that would sarve averyone's needs.

The first site was the audlitorium of the hospital. However, this was changed
soonafter, to @ room on the flrst floor. Thls was one large room. Mrs, Maxine
Klaus was hired as a caregivar. Her qualifizations were that sne was a mother
of three children, a foster parent, and according to Maxine's parents. She
wes always attracted to babics and young children.

The center cared for children agas & months through kindergarten age. Breakfast
and lunch were served. The cost was $).00 per day. At times, there were

27 children Ir thls room, whan Mrs. Klaus would be assisted by an LPN or &
medical supply person.

THE PRESENT PROGRAM:

In 1977, the center was moved to the former Intern's dormltory, which is
adjacent to the hospital. The bullding consisted of smal}l apartments.

!t was renovated, and although tha rooms are small, [t suits the needs of
such a facllity as it has kltchens and bathroom facilities... a must in
chilo care. We presantiy occupy the flirst and lower level of the building.

CLIENTS: 110 famiiies are enrolled In the center with 158 children The
center 1s open Monday through Fricday, 6.00 a.m. -5.30 p.m. Our parents pay
8 fee of* $1.25, $1.00, $.75 per hour according to first, 2econd and third
child enrolled. Infants, three to six months are chargaed $1.75 per hour
This 1s sayroll deducted.

STA™.: There are 7 full time teachers, 4 part time teachers; a coorcinator,

and dlrector. Staff quallfications are a minlmum of an Assoclate's Degree

In Early Childhood, some staff have highar degrees, i.e. Bachelor's in

Speech and Hearing, Elementary Education, Child and Family, etc.

Staff are erployees of the hospital and receive employee benefits. which
include vacstion-sick time, hsalth and dentai insurance, tuition reirbursement,
i1fe insurance, etc. Our pay ranges Is* $5.75-7.56 per hour Performance
appralsals are done on an annusl basls.

~
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PROGRAK Our philosophy is to provide quality care,as well as educational
experiences. Im addition to this, our chi'dren receive speech, audiological,
visual, perceptual, and dental sc eenings We sponso~ an intergeneraticnal
program with The Americare Nurzing Home and our own gerontoiogy department.
A gym-swim program is offerad to the oider chlidren at the Eastern YMCA.

PARENT INVOLVEMENT: Parent involvement is essential to our program. They
are encouraged to visit the center, and some mothers nurse their babies
during their lunch break. Older chlldren may accompany their parents

to lunzh In the hospital cafeterfa. During the year, open house, Christmas
concert, bake sales, parant-teacher conferences are offered.

STAFF RESPONSIBILITIES: Teachers responsibilities are as follows: to
meet standerds set by tha Ohio Department of Human Services, educational
requlrement by ODHY and the hospital, to do lesson plans weekly; to
communicate with parents,by having conferences, doing care sheets daily,
phoning parants personally, participating in professional organizations,
such as the Natlonal Association for the Education of Young Children,
and its local affiliate, the Toledo Area Assoclation for the Education
of Young Ch:ldren.

EMPLOYEE AND HOSPITAL BENEFITS: No ofrictel survey has been dona by

the hospital regarding employse morale, absenteelsm, etc. However,

ar informal survey has been done at the center of its present enrollees.
Parents (98%) sa: the center a3 » beneflt and one that anabled them to
be abie to work comfortably, knowing that thelr child was onsite and
close to the Emergency Center, as well as being wel! cared for. The
hospital does advertise its center In its recrultment efforts, and

has seen it as & valuable too!, St. Charles subsidizes this program.

TOLEDO CHILD CARE FACILITIES: Toledo Is & clity that has six hospital

child care facilitles. Mercy Hospital, our slster hospital opened its

doors In 1972, Other hospltais that have child care facilitles are:

Medical College of Chio, Riverside, St. Vincent, and Toledo, Each operates
thelr center In 8 dIfferent manner; i.e, franchised, operated under a
separate entity; on or off site, open to the communlty, or just for employees.

PROFESSIONAL ORGANIZATIONS: NAEYC: THE NATIONAL ASSOCATION FOR THE EDUCATION OF
YOUNG CHILDREN: TAAEYC: AN AFFILIATE ORGANIZATION, TOLEDO AREA ASSOCIATION FOR
TuE EDUCATION OF YOUNG CHILDREN.

NAHACCP: Natlonal Assocation for H.splital Afflliated Child Care Programs
This was estabiished to specifically meet the needs of hospital child
care dlrectors. it was astabllshod in 1980. It prov'des preconference
tours and speakers that address the changing hospital care environment
and what that means to our facllitles. The group comes together at the
NAEYC national conference, as well as meeting In state groups.




26

Senator METZENBAUM. I want both of you, while I go on with the
other witnesses, to be ready to respond as to what you think is the
single most important thing that Government could do vis-a-vis day
care, but I'll come back to you in a moment. Cathy Nunn, we are
ha&gy to have you with us.

. NUNN. Thank you, Senator. Senator, I have observed day
care centers as a parent. | have two children, one on the way, and I
have observed day care as a professional. I've taught in a day care
center, and I have directed a day care center in Houston, Texas.

I am currently a CDA representative—that’s a Child Develop-
ment Associate ﬁepresentative of the National Credentialing Pro-
gram. It's under the umbrella of the National Association for the
Education of Young Children, which is a group of professionals in
early childhood education, one of their focuses being research in
the development of young children.

As a representative I travel to various dayv care centers within a
100-miles radius of Toledo, and I evaluate, observe and advise can-
didates that are seeking the CDA credential.

Being a representative has brought to focus for me, more than
ever before, the need for training employees in day care centers. As
I mentioned in my observations as a parent, ] have seen many day
care centers here in Toledo. And some of them are not as good as
others, and I think one of the key things is that not only are we
going to focus on the quanity of day care centers—and that is defi-
nitelv a need to increase the number of day care centers, and in
particular in the downtown area and in the low-income areas—but
aiso to better the quality of day care centers. And I believe that
one of the ways that we can improve the quality is through train-
in%: on-going training.

he Government makes—has a law now that insists that employ-
ees of day care centers who do not hold an Associate Degree have
to go through three years of in-service training. That's wonderful,
that’s great. But beyond that we need to also have on-going train-
ing so that employees can stay abreast of the issues in early child-
hood education, employees can keep up with the needs of their chil-
dren, the needs of their parents, and make it a better cay care
system.

Senator METZENBAUM. Do I understand you say that the State re-
quires three years of professional training before you can be a day
care center director? is that what you said?

Ms. NunN. No, that’s not what I'm saying. I'm saying that em-
ployees, teachers in the day care center, are required to have three
years of in-service training.

Senator MeTZENBAUM. I see.

Ms. Nunn. Okay? Now——

Senator METZENBAUM. Is that a realistic approach?

Ms. NunN. Pardon me?

Senator METZENBAUM. Is that a realistic approach, assuming we
expand substantially the number of day care centers? Is it possible
we’ll be at a point where there won’t be adequate number of people
trained?

Ms. NunN. Is it possible that-—excuse me,

Senator METZENBAUM. Is it possible there won't be enough
trained personnel if we expand the number of day care facilities?
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Ms. NUNN. Yes, it is possible.

Senator METZENBAUM. And tell me about this field as a means of
earning a livelihood. I've struck a sensitive cord. What kind of
money would you say is the range for those who work in day care
centers?

Ms. NuNN. Oh, I think the range could be from 7,000 to 10,000 a
year. Is that high?

MEMBERS OF THE AUDIENCE. That’s high. Very high.

Senator METZENBAUM. That’s high.

Ms. NUNN. Sorry.

Ms. Yunpr. Ranging from 3.35 an hour or minimum wage to
maybe $7 based upon experience and training, but most people
work for minimum wage; or many o them work for minimum
wage.

Ms. NUNN. Sorry, that’s my wishful thinking.

Senator METZENBAUM. Okay. And in order for peopie to be able
to work in day care centers, do I understand you to say that they
must have in-service training? Define that term for me.

Ms. NUNN. There are workshops that are held; in particular by
the Toledo Area Association for the Education of Young Children.
There are workshops that day care employees can attend, they can
fill out an in-service training forl..; and that can serve as a way of
stimulating and bringing them abreast of new procedures, new ap-
proaches to working with young children.

Senator METZENBAUM. But I'm missing something.

Ms. NUNN. Yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. If you want to work in a day care center,
you need three years of in-service training or know any——

Ms. NunN. If you do not have a two-year-in-associate degree, yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. But what about——

Ms. NUNN. You need 15 hours.

Senator METZENBAUM. But this lady who was here who testified
earlier—I can’t remember her name—but she said she—works in
this day care center. She doesn’t have three years of training. is
there some——

MEMBER OF THE AUDIENCE. In process.

Senator METZENBAUM. Pardon?

MEMBER OF THE AUDIENCE. In process.

Senator METZENBAUM. Oh, it's in process. You can be working
there and in process. Well, then what happens? Now you have been
there three years, what happens on the one year plus three years?
What does that 40? That gives you some certificate or anything?

Ms. NunN. That ircreases the pay.

Senator METZENBAUM. That what?

Ms. NUNN. Increases your pay.

MEMBERS OF THE AUDIENCE. No.

Senztor METZENBAUM. If the employer wants to do it, I gather
it's a——

Ms. NuNN. I'm sorry.

|The prepared statement of Ms. Nunn follows:]
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To: Senator Heward Metzenbaum
and U.S. Senate Committee

From: Cathy S. MNunn
Child Develorment Associate Rep.

Date: May 21, 1987

Re: Written Statement for nearing at Owers Tech.

Senator and committee memters, I have taught in a
day care center in Washington, D.C., I have taught and
Directed a day care program in Houston, Texas. I left
the center to start my family. We moved to Toledo shortly
after our first born. Realizing that 1living in Ohio
brought me closer to my alma mater, Univ. of Mich., where
I received my MA in Early Childhood Education, I was
inspired to be back in the midwest.

Since, T have been in the home raising my small
children, I have also observed day care from not only as g
professicnal but as a parent.

I am presently a Child Development Associate Rep.
of the National Credentialing Program which is now under
the umbrella of tne MNational Association for the E'ucation
of Young Children (NAEYC). As a CDA Rep. I travel Lo vari8us
day care centers ( wichin a 100 mile radius of Toledo )
to observe, evaluate, and advise candidates who are in
training to receive a CDA Credential. The majority of the
candidates golng through this training program are in the
Head Start program. The reason is the cost, the Federal
Govt. pays for the Head Start employee. The fee exceeds
$300.00 for the CDA Credential, too much for many day care
workers to pay with the salaries they receive.

Senator, my professional beckground and observations
have brought me here and I would like to encourzge you to
take a seriuos look at the training aspect of day care.
Across the country our educational system is poor. We must
start now, ! Start with day care and train the teachers in
the classroom with the zhildren. It's not enough to sit
them behind a desk to listen and memorize. It is imperative
to train them in the classroom setting. As John Dewey, an
educational professional, said " You learr. by doing."
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Day care needs to be recognized as a professional
educational system. Parents .TED DAY CARE and they NEED
QUALITY day care. One way to assure this quality is to
have separate financial assistance set aside for day
care centers to train their staff in programs such as the
CDA rrogran.

With the Scholarship Act, which provides a total of
$1 million to supplement current trairing activities, pro-
gress 1is being made. l!owever the need surpasses this amount
by far.

This hearlng is aimed at finding new ways to ease the
burden of Day Care expense, which like health care coverage
Serves as a bar to persons wanting to escape the welfare
systemn. Chances are that a solution to the problem will
lead to substantial growth in the quanity of centers,
especially if Federal incentives are in place.

My charge to Federal legislators is to seize the cp-
portunity not only to add to *he quanitv of Zay Care opera-
tions but to ennance the qualify as well. The start given
Head Start children in academia ought to be provided all
children, whether they find themselves in public or private
settings.

Irproving the quality of instruction for young children
will pay dividends this country can't afford to go without.

[l{fC‘ 75-330 - 87 - 2 38!

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




30

Senator METZENBAUM. I'm learning. It’s obvious that we are into
an area that there’s some difference——

Ms. YunDT. Senator, Senator. Cheri Sterman who will be coming
up to testify shortly—Cheri Sterman the office director of Office of
Child Care Services——

Senztor METZENBAUM. Yes, yes,

Ms. Yunpr. I am sure she would be willing to step forward to
speak on that in order to clarify it, and I think we do need to have
that clarified.

Senator METZENBAUM. Cheri Sterman, why don’t you stand up
and tell us the facts.

Ms. STERMAN. There are 15 hours required of in-service training.

Senator METZENBAUM. Well, come forward, I think, and sit down
so you can get into the mike so we vill have it recorded. Your
name is Cheri Sterman. You're the director for the State of Ohio,
the Office of Child Care Services. Okay.

Ms. SteErMAN. Thank you.

Senator METZENBAUM. Tell us the facts.

Ms. STERMAN. The in-service training requirement is for 15 hours
per year until completion of 45 hours. That could be done over a
three-year period, or if you finish your 45 hours, that can be com-
pleted before three years is up.

A variety of training opé):rtunities can count for those 15 hours.
People could go to some Saturday workshops, evening workshops,
have a speaker come into their day care center and talk about
child development, nutrition, child guidance practices, discipline.

So it’s not th. 2e full years. I think part of the confusion was it
almost sounded like more than an Associate Degree of college. It’s
15 hours per year till it totals 45 hours.

Senator METZENBAUM. But if you take 45 hours in one week?

Ms. STERMAN. Then you woul' be finished.

Senator METzZENBAUM. All right. But Sheila Benson 1 would
guess, she now works here.

Ms. STERMAN. That's right.

Senator METZENBAUM. Did she have to have 45 hours of such
training before she came here, or can they hire somebody off the
streets?

Ms. StermaN. That’s right. All you need to be hired at a day
care center is a high school diploma and be over 18 years of age.
Then after your first year of working a day care center, they look
for the documentation that you attended 15 clock hours—that’s not
college credit hours—just 15 clock hours of workshops on child de-
velopment, child abuse prevention, first aid, communicable disease.

Senator METZENBAUM. Then what do you get?

Ms. SterMAN. You get certificates that document that you did
complete the 15 hours.

Senator METZENBAUM. And with that you now go back to your
employer and you say, “I've got this document. I should no longer
get $3.35 an hour, I should get $3.65 an hour’?

Ms. StermAN. There’s no requirement on the pay increases. It’s
up to each employer.

Senator METZENBAUM. Query. What does that do for you? I guess
what I'm saying is, why does anybody want to get that certificate?
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Ms. STERMAN. Well, the reason what it—that it's a requirement
and what it does for teachers——

Senator METZENBAU. * Is it a requirement?

Ms. SterMAN. Yes, it is. It's a requirement, and the reason it's a
requirement and what it does for you is it better enables you to
work with children in appropriate ways. What we have found since
this new requirement’s gone into effect—is that the teachers want
even more training. They get a taste of it, and they want to learn

. more about young children because it helps them so much.

Senator METZENBAUM. But as I understand it, it’s a requirement,
and yet you've also said to me you can work in the facility without
having had that training?

- Ms. SterMaN. That’s right, yes. You can be hired with just a
high school diploma. And then after your first year of employment
you need to have at least 15 hours. By the second year—end of the
second year you would have had to have 30 hours. And then by the
end of the third year you would have had to have completed your
45 hours.

Senator METZENBAUM. [ see.

Ms. SterMAN. If you complete them all, like you said in the first
week, then that’s all the training that’s requireg.

Senator METZENBAUM. Do you have to go off premises in order to
get that training?

Ms. STERMAN. No, that training can happen at day care centers.
In fact, many of the administrators of day care centers are quali-
fied to be deing the presentations, or they bring in other speakers
to their day care center.

Senator METZENBAUM. And is it customary for the employer to
pay the employees for participating in those workshops, or do they
go do that on their own?

Ms. StERMAN. That’s up to the day care center.

Senator METZENBAUM. That what?

Ms. SterMAN. That’s up to the day care center. That’s not a li-
censing issue that we would be involved in.

Senator MeTZENBAUM. Okay. I think you have helped clarify, and
we will call you back; but meanwhile we will get Cathy Gadt who
is in, I think—do you own or operate a for-profit day care center?

Ms. Gabpr. Yes, [ have three of them.

Senator METZENBAUM. Three of them?

Ms. G . Uh-huh.

Senatt. METZENBAUM. And you are past President of Toledo
Area Preschool Association, right?

Ms. GADT. That’s correct.

Senator METZENBAUM. Tell us anything you would like, and we
will listen. Then we'll be set.

Ms. Gapr. All right. Basically being a private for profit center,
we have a number of problems that I relate to that a lot of the
other centers don’t because by being either non-profit or hospital
run or church run, usually those people have things available to
them—either food subsidies, they are backed or financially support-
ed by the hospitals, the churches they are in or et cetera.

In a private for-profit day care I own one of my own buildings, I
lease another building. The expenses I have and the maintenance
of the buildings, and all the day-to-day expenses are coming
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through my pocket and the income I make. We don’t have any-
where to turn for food subsidies, et cetera. If I took Title 20 chil-
dren, there would be some things that would be available, but at
this point we don’t do that. So like I say, basically most of our ex-
penses and that come out of our pocket, and it’s extremeiy hard
now.

The last center I started two years ago that we built the build-
ing, with the new fire codes that are i piace now, the state build-
ing codes, thoe Ohio—or the Toledo Building Codes—to bring a day
care center up to code right now is extremely expensive.

To start a new day care is extremely expensive. Most of the costs
that go into those buildings, you won’t receive any benefit from,
that you can’t get your money back out in the day care business.
The rates that we charge the parents, things like that, basically
take care of expenses. There’. not a lot of extra money. Being in
private for-profit day care, my teachers dc not make anywhere
close to the $7 range. Most of our girls start a little over minimum
wage, and girls that I've had that have been with me five or six
years are besically not even making $5 an hour right now. And
there is not money in the day care business—in my business any-
ways—that I could afford to pay them much more than what I'm
doing, and I don'’t see any relief for those teachers.

A lot of my girls have two-year Associate Degrees and are
making, you know, very little money compared to the schooling
that they have had and things like that. And like I say, by the time
we take care of expenses and the mortgage payments and the utili-
ties and the food and things like that for those—the children that
we have and the expense for the equipment and—to run a quality
day care, you need adequate staffing, you need equipment, you
need supplies. By the time all that money goes into all that, there’s
not a lot of extra.

Senator METZENBAUM. What is it—what’s the charge for a child
to attend your school?

Ms. GApr. For an infant it's $60 a week, and for——

Senator METZENBAUM. $50?

Ms. Gapr. 60 for an infant and 50 for a preschool child.

Senator METZENBAUM. 60 and 50. And—and what’s the normal
child/pupil relationship? Not child, the teacher.

Ms. Gapr. Well the State—right, child/staff relation. The State
sets those guidelines of what legally we have to maintain, and in
our centers I'm a little bit under that. So basically for an infant
the chiid/staff ratio is one per five if you have just——

Senator METZENBAUM. One per five?

Ms. Gapr. One per five. One teacher with five infants. And in
the older children, the two-year-olds I think are one per seven now;
the three-year olds are one per twelve; and fou. -year olds are one
per fourteen.

Senator METZENBAUM. Ysu have been in the day care business
for some time.

Ms. Gapr. Ten years now.

Senator METZENBAUM. Ten years. And what inrentives do you
think we should provide tor the day care industry?

Ms. Gapr. I think some of the incentives that are needed for pri-
vate for-profit centers are different than the things tur the other
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centers. Like I say, I know there are corporation tax incentives
now, things like that, for corporations to start day cares. Low inter-
est loans—I know you were addressing something in that area—are
definitely an incentive for people to start, for private individuals to
start day cares because right now for a private individual to go into
day care and to get a building and renovate it or to start from
scratch, it isn’t cost effective. You can’t do it. It’s too expensive.

Senator METZENBAUM. Is it tough to get a loan?

Mr. Gapr. Very tough.

Senator MeTZENBAUM. Would a Government Guaranteed Loan
Program help you?

Ms. Gabpr. It would definitely help, yes.

Senator MeTzENBAUM. We'd like to work with you because you
coine in from the profit sector, and I don’t have any problem about
that at all. But it seems to me it's a field that is extremely chal-
lenging and difficult, because my mathematical mind can tell me
what your gross receipts can be and—and what you have to pay a
person to take care of them, and I must confess I can think of a lot
better businesses.

Ms. Gapr. That’s the truth. I haven’t had a paycheck.

Senator METZENBAUM. I was in the parking business when I was
in the private sector; much easier to put the cars on the lot then to
let them just sit there, and they produce revenue. Not so easy with
children.

Ms. Gapr. That's the truth.
[The prepared statement of Ms. Gadt follows:]
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I would like to tar~ thic time to address a nurber of issues conce-ning private,
for prof:t, day care eenters. I have ownei and operated scven child c~re centers
1n Toledo ir the past 10 years and I am finding 1t increasing difficult to finance
and operate each center. I am now operating L centers, the newest was built 2
years age, and at that time the building and fire codes requirements almost were
cost prohibitive, These requirements are needed for the zafety of the children,
but when a sprinkler system alone can cost over 310,000 for an infant area and a
fire alarm system, smoke detectors, and many other safety features are needed,

the cost of remodel:ing a building 19 more than a day care income c™n afford.

We have ro tax incentives, and when I had talked to prople in regards to a small
business loan, the information I received implied that :f I was not dealing with
1nner city, etc. that these funds were not available. I am aware that non-profit
day care can receive fnod subsidies along w:th day care that provides for Title XX
children. For a day care center such as mine where most of my parents are single
parent families with a moderate income, th-re arve no programs available. My parents
make just over the income to be clztsified 1s "low income" so therefore I am not
intitled to ary type of govermment help.

‘ I run a quality child care, "hich means I meert small child-staff ratios, this increaces

ry payroll. The state laws require us to give children a well balanced lunch plus

| snack, grocery bills for one cent~r with 50 children total over $150.90 weekly.

| We have a rortgage payment, utilities, craft surplirs, taxes, ctc. and income barely
meets these exrenses each nonth. A non-profit center rormally has low or no rental
payments, they hive tax breaks. Center which are run by churches h°ve many atvantares,
hospital run centers are usually subcidized by the hospital. In a privately run

‘ center we Pave ro ane to tumm 4o far acsi~tenee, Cormarate day care 1s given tax
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Senator METZENBAUM. And you have more than five or seven to
take care of at a time. So I ran see that it—from a profit-making
standpoint it must be extremely challenging. Buy a sprinkler
system, I gather it costs $10,000. That is not exactly hay when you
are talking about $50 or $60 a week per child. I'm _sing to come
back to you. What is the one single thing, Ms. Yundt, that you
think the Federal Government can do?

Ms. Yunpr. I think what the Federal Government needs to do is
restore, maintain and expand the existing proF.rams. I'm speaking
specifically of the Title 20 Social Services Block Grant, Federal
Child Care Food Program and the Dependent Care Tax Credit. Spe-
cifically the——

Senator METZENBAUM. Sure got a lot in in that one answer,
didn’t vou?

Ms. Yunor. I had time, Senator, to &:‘epare for that answer.

Senator MerzENBAUM. I see. Ms. DeRosa, what do you think is
the one single thing the Government can do?

Ms. DERosa. I would say guaranteew. loans tc build day care cen-
ters, and if I could include the guaranteed loans to build day care
centers, and in addition to that I don’t think we can let go of the
fact the tiaining—the training for ct "l care professionals.

Senator METZENBAU 1. Training for child care professionals.

Ms. DERosA. Uh-huh.

Senator MsrzeNBAUM, Ms. Nunn?
~ Ms. Nunn. I have to avee with Marcia DeRosa that the tiain-
ing—-—

nator METzeNBAUM. That the training——

Ms. NUNN. Yes, training is a key component, and that we need

financial assistance for the day care employees to obtain this train-

ing.

genabor MerzewBAUM. I have four daughters. Assume one of
them wanted to work in the field of day care. Where would she
turn in order (v get such training?

Ms. Yunor. Oh, I'd like to speak to that, Senator, if I can.

Senator MeTzENBAUM. No commercials. No commercials.

Ms. Yun=t. It has to be an institutic 1 of higher education. I'm in
the business of providing child care professionals, trained child day
care professionals, to work in the field. So a two-year degree, in my
opinion, and the opinion of many people sitting up here, is the ab-
solute minimum.

You spoke a few minutes ago about the ‘act that we're—we're
expzriencing a shortage. We are experiencing a shortage. People go
into it with a . 'mitment. They want to work with young chil-
dren, but you can'’t afford to live on what we make; and if ycu can't
afford to live on it, sooner or later it’s going tuv catch up with you,
and they take other jobs. And the turnover rate in early child-
hood—the turnover rate in ear’ childhood is 40 percent, twice
what it is in any other industry. That’s a crisis.

Senator MeTzENBAUM. Cathy Gadt, do you want to say what you
ghipl; the one most important thing the Federal Gover \ment could

0 iy’

Ms. Gaor. In some way it needs to back any type child care pro-
grams that would benefit the staffing, things like that, because the
big thing in day care hus always been the very low income of any

Q
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of their staff members. Child ccre staff members are very low paid
and cannot maintain those jobs, like they say, for very long.

Now with the new state laws that require the in-service training
and things like that, a lot of that is coming out of those same staff
peorle’s paychecks, because day care centers such as mine can only
afford to cover some of those expenses for them. We can't cover all
of it. Half of the day care workers in private for-profit day care do
not have any health care benefits or auything either. That comes
out of their pocket also.

So there’s not a lot of benefits for being in this field right now
except for the love for children.

Senator METZENBAUM. Thank you very much. I want to say to
the panel that I predict that in the not far distant future indeed
there will be more day care centers, there will be a greater demand
for trained professionals in day care centers; and for those who are
interested, I firmly believe that we will pass the point soon where
you can hire people for minimum wages to take care of such pres-
sure—precious items as—as babies. And I think that paying people,
really who [ think require the kind of selfsacrifice to be taken care
of—we pay people more to flip hamburgers than we pay them to
flip the children in diapers.

I appreciate your te:.imony. We are going to take about a three-
to five-minute recess until we hear our—and then we will hear our
final panel.

[Recess.]

Senator METZENBAUM. Our final panel consists of Dr. Suzanne L.
McFarland, President of the Ohio Association for the Education of
Young Children, Professor of Elementary and Early Childhood
Educatior at the University of Toledo; Mr. Mark Real, Director of
Children’s Defense Fund of Ohio and a long-time friend of the
Chair’s; and Ms. Cheri Sterman, Director of the State of Ohio
Office of Child Care Services. Very happy to welcome all of you.

Y‘::ed know our rules about being brief, but Dr. McFarland, please
proc

STATEMENTS OF DR. SUZANNE L. McFARLAND, PRESIDENT OF
THE OHIC ASSOCIATION FOR THE EDUCATION OF YOUNG
CHILDREN, PROFESSOR OF ELEMENTARY AND EARLY CHILD-
HOOD EDUCATION AT THE UNIVERSITY OF TOLEDO; MR. MARK
REAL, DIRECTOR OF CHILDREN'S DEFENSE FUND OF OHIO;
AND MS. CHERI STERMAN, DIRECTOR OF THE STATE OF OHIQ
OFFICE OF CHILD CARE SERVICES

Dr. McFARLAND. Thank you. I'd like- to add to my list of titles
there that I'm Iso a mom who has had children and still do—I
still do have children in care in order to support the full-time em-
ployment of hoth my hushand and me. And then also for the past
two years e been chairing the Child Care Committee for the
Toledo-Lucas County Counci: ¢f Human Services, which is the plan-
ing branch of United Way. And during those two years we did
some fairly extensive research in the Lucas County area about day
care availabilit, , affordability and so forth.
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When I wrote my testimony, I conceptionalized it into four areas:
one being availability, one being affordability, one being quality,
and one being public information.

And just to reiterate, if we could get a profile of availability. If
you are a parent who needs care between the hours of 6:00 in the
morning and 6:00 in the evening, and if in fact you have a pre-
school child between the ages of three and five, and if you have an
income of at least $21,000 a {ear, then you’re the best—that person
is the best able to find care. If you are an employee——

Senator METZENEAUM. Say that again; would you please?

Dr. McFARLAND. If you are a parent with a preschool child three
to five years, if you make at least $21,000 a year, and if you need
care during the day, you tend to have the least trouble finding
care,

If you are a low-income parent; if you have a handicapped child;
if you have an older child who needs after-school care; if you are a
parent with a child under the age of two; or if you work second and
third shift, which is a reality for many of our parents in the Toledo
area since most of our industxf:y is auto based, then you do in fact
have a great deal of difficulty finding care.

When the Day Care Committee for the Lucas County Council of
Human Services was doing its fact-finding, a gathering—fact-find-
ing and information gathering—we were fortunate enough to have
the personnel director from a local auto-based industry come and
talk with us.

And he shared his concern and the fact that his industry has
really begun to look at the quality of life of its employees. And
under that he stated that day care needs certainly he puts under
the category of quality of life; and he said that he feels a great deal
of einpathy for a mother whose child calls while she’s working on
second or third shift, in tears, tr baby sitter just left or the baby
sitter didn’t go, you know, show .p; and so that mom has to leave
the production line and go home to care for those children. And he
said he's really caught between the empathy he feels for that
mother and the fact that he needs that worker there in order to
make production quotas.

So when we start to talk about, I guess, out of the normal care,
then we have a whole different availability problem that we are
really not rneeting.

We have heardg a lot this morning about affordability, and the
fact ...at—one figure that I didn’t hear advanced this morning was
the fact that the National Day Care Campaign indicates that you
should not spend more than about 10 percent of your gross ince'1e
for child care. I would submit to you that many parents are, in
fact, spending a great deal more than that.

In Lucas County, Serator, the mean salary for a female-headed
household is $9,300. If you compare $9,300 and take 10 percent of
that, $930, you can readily see that a _aan——

Senator METZENBAUM. z\’hose figures were these?

Dr. McFARLAND. These were from the 1980 Census Bureau that
our comnittee collected. So we're gonna——

Senator METZENBAUM. No, I mean, who made this rule up?

Dr. McFarLaND. This was the National Day Care Campaign—
that just like, you know, we have indicators about 25 percent of
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your salary should go to housing and so forth—the National Day
Care Campaign indicated that it would be about 10 percent of the
family’s gross income that should go to day care.

Senator METZENBAUM. And who put on the National Day Care
Campaign?

Dr. McFARLAND. I don’t know. Help me out, Cheri, who was
always involved in that?

Ms. STERMAN. Well, what they were saying is that the reality is
most parents pay more than 10 percent, but when you look at all
their other expenses, that’s really about all they can afford when
they divide up their income and their expenditures. But their point
is that parents are ending up spending far more than 19 percent,
but that it’s not really there in their budget.

Dr. McFaRrLAND. All right. So ir: affordability we found that, you
know, there’s a larse group of parents in—to bring it home in
Lucas County—that just have the difficulty between matching
what they are—ca~ pay and the going rates for child care.

Also, you know, . ; a rule of thumb the younger the child, the
mo-e expensive the care, when the preschool care is less, and tod-
dler care a little less—or a little more—and then infant care a
little bit more. I'd like to talk about the quality issue——

Senator METZENBAUM. Your time has about run out.

Dr. MCFARLAND. Oh, darn. Can I do it real quick?

Senator MerzENBAUM. The Senator conducts the filibuster.

Dr. McFARLAND. Okay. University professors are right behind
you.

Senator METZENBAUM. In your written testimony you talk about
special day care needs that are presently not being me:.

Dr. MCFARLAND. Yes,

Senator MeTzZENBAUM. Infart care, after-scheol care. and care for
dirabled children. I think you covered the noint that you «re really
saying that there is more day care availabie during normal work-
ing hours; but at the “econd and third shift, if it’s an unusual situa-
tion, if it’s the handicanped child, then it is—-—

Dr. McFARLAND. It’s i mpossible.

Senator METZENBAUM [continuing]. Much .more challrnging, and

it’s also challengi- ~ in par- if it’s infant care as distinguished frein
those from two v ~l¢ 1nd older.

Dr. McFARL: Jo cight.

Senator MET 4. In your opinicn—why do. . v relate the
story which you de in your written .cstimony about the auto

producer and jus . ripectives on day care for his arzembly work-
ers.

Dr. McFARLAND. All right. This was the executive from one of
the major auto nroducers in Lucas County who came to our com-
mittee and shared with us his empathy for the mother who had to
leave the production ‘ine and go home because a baby sitter didn’t
show up or because a baby sitter suddenly left with a boy friend or
whatever.

And the fact that—that .dustry executives now are having—I
think are much more in tuned with looking at the quality of life of
their workers, but at the same time they have production quotas
that they need to meet.




]

40

Senator METZENBAUM. You talk about—about the costs—make a
strong case regarding the need for increased wages for day care
workers.

Dr. MCFARLAND. Yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. You make a strong link between those
wages in quality of care at day care centers. As you know, the
Chair has already addressed himself to this issue.

Dr. MCFARLAND. Yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. But what do we do? Government cannot
come in and mandate that day care centers pay $7 an hou~ when
day care centers can’t find the funds to keep going at $3.35 or »4 or
4.5)(') an hour. What are you suggesting is a solution? .

Dr. McFarLAND. Well, as I stated in my testimony, when I think
about day care, the analogy that I come up with is that of a com-
plex puzzle, and the fact that each piece of that puzzle makes a
whole. And when we look at the whole, child care providers’ sala-
ries are one piece os that.

Now, this morning I was glad that you asked the question of the
previous panel about what each of them would suggest as what the
Federal Government could do.

I'd like to gereralize that a bit and say that it is roi unprece-
dented in this country that we have a national policy about a cer-
tain issue. We have a national policy about the care of our elderly
with Medicare. We have a national policy in this country about
benefits after retirement or employment with Social Security.

Now, I'm well aware of the financial baggage that those pro-
grams bring. But what I'm suggesting is that we need to sit down
and look at the complexity of the issue, and say, “We need to have
a National Day Care Policy.’ And part of that policy has to be
some way to bring subsidy and relief, not only to parents who are
trying to purchase care, but also to providers who are trying to pro-
vide that care, to people in order to motivate them to get the train-
ing which insures quality It's ludicrous in my position, Senator, for
a young woman or msi to spend four years at the University of
Toledo—regardless of how great our program is—for them to leave,
and then for them—for me to say to them, “Guess what? You are
going to earn a mean income of $6.51, and on top of that we’re not
going to give you any benefits either.” And so I think we have to
lIook at the whole puzzle, and there needs to be a way that we build
in to providers the subsidy to pay their employees as well as help-
ing parents afford the care.

nator METZENBAUM. | support the proposition that you have
set forth, and I have indicated that previously. My feeling is that
those v/ho are concerned about day care must constantly make the
point that adequate day care is a way of cutting our budget deficit.

Dr. MCFARLAND. Yes.

Senator METZENBAUM. It puts more people back to work.

Dr. McFARLAND. That’s right.

Senator MerzENBAUM. And I would :ay to those who are con-
cerned about it, this button tells it somewhat, but not in quite as
succinct terms as the Chair thinks it should be stated. And I would
say that—yeah, $1 for day care saves $3 on welfare.

%ut I'm not even sure that tells it completely. Welfare is a pejo-
rative we 'd in Washington. And so we’ve got to make it jobs, put-
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ting people to work. That is an issue that everybody agrees to. And
when we make it that by putting thera to work—by seeing to it
that there’s day care. that we are actually doing much to help bal-
ance the Federal buaget—we are going to help sell our program a
lot better, and I’'m on your side.

Dr. McFARLAND. Yes.

[The prepared statement of Dr. McFarland follows:]
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STATEMENT OF SUZANNE McFARLAND

Testimony,Day Care Hearings
Friday, May 22, 1987
Dr. Suzanne McFarland

¥y rame ie Suzanne McFarland, Before I begin, I would
like “o thank the Senator for the oppoctunity to speak at
this hearing and for his interest in day care. It is yet
arother way that he demonstrates his suopcrt az a public
official for children and families.

My interest in and knowledge about day care has come
about in many different waye. First, I am 2 parent who has
and continues tc use day care services to support the full
time employment of both my husband and me. Second, I am an
early childhcod educator, my position being Professor of
Early Chiidhoud Education at The University of Toleds.
Third I am President of The Ohio Association for the
Education of Yoing Children ~ a professional organization
with almost three thousand members who work on behalf of
young children. Fecurth, I am a community volunteer who was
instrumental in starting the YWCA Child Care Center and from
1984 through 1987 chairing tne Child Care Committee of the
Toledo-Lucas County Council for Human Services, the planning
branch of United Way. It is ths data collected by that
committee that will be laced throughout this testimony.

why 18 it important to be concerned aoout day care?
First, day care supports employment whick in turn supports
the economy by freeing people to wecrk. Second, day care
suppcrtsy families and children’s quality of lite by providing
a rvelisble, depandablc, appropriate alternate +tn the care of
children so that pArents can provide for their families. Day
care then, serves as one important aspect in understanding
the interdependent nature of contemporary society.

Day Care is8 like a puzzle, each piece connected to the
whole, but incomplete unless all the piaecas are there,

The fr- 18 of this testimony will be to identify the pieces
to t.ue day care puzzle as waell as explain those pieces. The
Areas that will addressed are availability, affordability,
quality, and public information,

Day care availability not surpisingly, refers to the
supply and type of care from which congsumers can choose.
Parents with nenhandicapped preschool children, who need care
during normal working hours (6:30 A.M, to 5300P.M,),and who
earn $25,000 a year have the best chance of finding
appropriate care for thelr children. In a study done by the
Child Care Committee of the Toledo-Lucas County Council of
Human Services ( reported hereafter as the Child Care Study),
i1t was found that in Lucas County there are eight full time
child care slots in licensed centars for children between the
ages ¢f three to five years to every one slot for infants and
three full time child care slots in licensed centars for
children between the ages of three to five years to - zrv
three slots for toddle:s. Yet, the single largest g.oup of
women returning to the labor force are women with children
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under the age of two. One can readily see the wide gap
between suoply and demand for infant care.

Therae are other types of care aqually as hard to find as
infant care. These include care for the handicapped and
befora and after school care, Tne results of the Child Care
Study found that the presently existing school aged programs
can only care for 1% of the children in Lucas County who are
between the ages of 6 and 13, yet data aindicate that 72% of
women vith children of this age range are in the labor force.

D-ta for the availability of care for handicapped
children are the most dismal. Of tre full-timae licensed
centers, 36% percent stated that they serve special needs
children. It should be noted, however, that special naede
can be defined as a slight developmental de.ay to severe and
multiple handicapped children. Experience dictates that
these latter categories of special needs children have no
care options available except for very costly in-home care.

Beyond the age and/or type of child that must be
accommodated when seeking care, parents’ neeads anc schedulesg
miat also pa consideréd. Not all parasnty wurk during the day,
Particularly, industrial based communities have round the
clock shifts and therefore, a need for round tha clock care.

This point was graphically articulated by the personnel
manager of a large auto produ.er in Toledo when he visited
the Child Care Commit*ee during its data and fact finding
pnase. He was talkir, about the changing role of business
and industry in the lives of its workers. Among the changes
are business sponsorship of all types of health fitness and
diagnostic programs because business is concerned about the
quality of life of ita workers, Of equal concern to this
Particular executive was the relationship between the ‘ack of
dependable child care and worker productivity and a*tendance
on tne second shift. He stated exampler of children calling
the plant mcared and in tears because a babysitter didn’t
show up or left 4it' a boyfriend rather than staying vith
them. He stated that his loyalty 1s divided since the mother
needs to go to comfort and care for the children while at the
tame time he needs that worker in tha plant to meet
production quotas. An added dimension in this complex
problem is the reluctance of the business community to
becoma involved in the direct sponzgorship of programs be-
cause of insurance and liability concerns,

Other areas of severely limitad care are sick zare and
short term emergeéncy care when family members become ill or
for gome other reason must leave their children,

One other area where a critical lack of care exists is
for taenage mothers who ~annot return to school without
daycare. For this group of child care congumer, special
Programs are needed so as to combine child care with the
support and education these young parents must have to help
them in their new roles as mothers and providere,

An adcded factor that must be consic-red in the equation
of availability i3 that of coct and af or“ability, The
National Day Care Campaign has recomme-=ded that a family'’s
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axpenditure for child care not exceed 10% of its yearly
gross income. But, Children’s Defense Fund has found that
many families spend wall over that Paercentage witna day
care being the fourth largest expense in the family’s budgat ,
The cost of providing child care in & day care center
varies with the age of the chiid -~ the younger the child,
the higher the cost of the care. In the Child Care Study, we
found that the average cost of full-timae (40 hours per week)
center based care in 1985 for a child between the ages of 3
to 5 years was $2,100 a year, &2,175 a year for toddlers and
$2,375 a year for infants. Using the figures cited above, a
family should have an income of at least $21,000 per year to
stay within the 10% recommended limit,

Based on the 1980 Census of Population and Housging for
Lucas County (U.S$.) Department of Commerce, Bureau of the
Census), the mean income for families with children under the
age of 18 rears of age 1s $23,941, Nearly one-fourth of the
womer in the labor force who have children under six yaarg of
age are single parents. The mean incoma for female-headed
houscholds, no husband present, with children under 18 year.
of age 1s §9,326 A ymar, Therefore, fur most families,
particularly single women whko are head of households, paying
for child care 18 financially difficult if not impossibla,

But, the most disturbing piece of this economic picture
18 the fact that it is the child care provider herself who is
subsidizing child care. Based on the results of the Child
Care Study, providers in Lucas County earn a mean hourly
salary of $4.89 in full-time centers and $4.64 an hour in
part-time centers with the majority re.eiving no
benefirs Unfortunately, level of aducation seams to have
limited effect on the wages paid to amployees of child care

enters, except at the highast level of tra:ring. Average
wages for full-time providers ar affected by education are as
stated below for Lucas County:

LEVEL OF TRAINING AVERAGE HOURLY WAGE
High School Diploma $ 4.34
2-Year Associatae Degres

in Early Childhood $ 5.01
4-Year Degree in Eariy

Childhood 3 6.51

Enough averages, let’s talk abcut reality for the some
child care workers as of this very date in .iwe. On the
campus of the University of Toledo, we have a very fine day
care facility that is run by a parent advisory board that
supports studente and faculty by providing for the care of
their children 8o they can teach and learn.The program does
enjoysome University financial support. The director kas a
four year degrze in early childhood/child development. She
is prasently making $7.C0 Per hoir with no banefits, He-
teachers make an average of §$5,2%5 per h ur and starting a.des
$4.,00 per hour with no benefits. Compare :his to the $6,48
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per hour starting salary of a custcdial worker at The
Univergity of Toledo. And that’s not all. The custodial
worker would receive almost 27% of his/her salary in
benefits, No wonder we have a 43% percent turn over rate in
child care workers in this country every year,

The low salaries and incredible turn ovar rate has
seriocus implications for maintairing quality ir child care.
Training in early childhood development for chiid care
providers is a critical factor in maintaining quality in
programs. Yet, it is very difficult tc attract and keep
staff when salaries dictate that the person will live near or
below the poverty lavel,

In addition to trained staff, there are others factors
which help achieve quality. These include an appropriate
nummber of adults to children; group sizes that insurae
feelings of security rather than the chaos that can occur
when too many children are put together; procedures wlich
provide for a healthy and safe environmaent; age avpropriate
curriculum; sufficient and age appropriate materials;
plearant surroundings; adequate and nutritious snacks and
meals; realistic behavior cxpcctation with help in social
development and self control rather than harsh and punitive
discipline techniques; and support for parents and recogition
of their importance in the lives of their children.

The National Association for the Education of Young
Cnildren has developed a special program called The National
Academy of Early Childhood Programs through which programs
that meet the criteria of qualiiy az set for.™ by the Academy
can earn an accreditation., Ar a gide note, I’m proud to say
that Ohio has the largest number of accredited centers in the
country, As a profession we know '"'what good is''. We just
need to find ways to ineure that levael of ''goodness' in 1ll
programs, For whe. we do, the data collected by High Scope
Foundatinr indicates that there will be long term benefits
to scciety 1f young children, particularly low income
children, have gquality early childhood programs,

The last area to be discussed is the need and role of
public information, In my opinion we are way beyond the
point when any one sector of our society can denounce its
need to be involved in the delivery of quality, affordable,
child care to all working families who need it.

Parents need reliabic support systems tc help them make
appropriate child care decisions for their children as well
38 up to date information about the availabiliiy of care.
Polatical leaders need to know that dollars spent in child
cars make good economic sense. Children’s Defense Fund has
found that for every dollar spent on subsidized child care,
three dollars are saved in welfare. Business leaders need to
know that corporate sponsorship of child care can have
vositive ocutcomes for business, parents, and children.
Highlights of a gtudy sponsored by the United States
Department of Labor indicated tha* in 3C3 companies that
sponsored child care programs, £8% repor:ed an increase in an
abiliity to attract new employees, 72% reported a decrease in
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employee absenteeism, and 57% reported lower worker turnover
and attrition rates.

Potent’al provide s need to know how to start a child
care business and what spucial help and aervices are
available to them through the Small Business administration.
The general public needs to know the banefits of providing
quality early childhood environmenta for young children. In
yaneral, everyone benefite from adwpiate, aftfordable,
quality child care,

How do we go about 3o0lving the day care dilemma with its
myiad of problems. I think as & nation we need to develop a
national child care palicy that all parents can benefit from
not just those below a certain economic level, To start this
national policy, we need to determine what our ultimate goals
are and then draft legislation that would >ffer shurt term
relief but have the potential feor lorg term solutions.

Thiz leyivlation needs to addrcoo the gap betwesn what day
care should csst and parents ability to pay; day care as a
coorposate benafit without fear that the employee will have
to pay tax on that benefit at the end of the year; tax breaks
to business who become involved in child care; subsidy to

. child care wopkers to insure a decent living; ways to provide

training to child care workers to upgrade their gkills and
help insure qgglity; and public information mechanisms to
articulate the need for a enpanded child care policy., Toward
this end this, testimony has been prepared,

Again, I thank Senator Metzenbaum for the opportunity to
speak at this hearing and his interest in child care.
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Senator METzENBAUM. Okay? Mark, happy to have you.

Mr. REaL. Well, Senator, thank you. I just want to begin by em-
barrasing you for one second by thanking you, I think, on behalf of
all of us who are here. Senator Metzenbaum, you have stood up for
children, and you are one of the handful of people who were coura-
geous enough to do that in 1981, and you have consistently stood

or programs like Head Start, Paternal and Child Health, Child
Support, that’s saved this country money, and I want t . thank you
on behalf of everybody here.

Senator MeTzENBAUM. Thank you. Thank you. Thank you. I told
you we should put Mark Real on the stand.

Mr. ReaL. I do sincerely thank you and want to comment that I
think you have a superb staff. This is an exiremely well-organized
hearing, and I think in a place that shows where public investmer
woiks. This is a facility thai’'s very successful and one that has ac-
complished a broad range of goals.

Senator METZENBAUM. Mark, let me stop you a second and intro-
duce the staff because it was James Wagner who’s part of my
Washington staff and Deputy Director of my entire office staff who
came out from Washington; and Jerry Brown who runs my Toledo
office. [ think you all owe them a round of applause.

And Daisie Snyder who also has come out working hard for my
Washington st,afg Thank you, Daisie. Go ahead, Mark.

Mr. REaL. Certainly. Let me just move, if I may, into comment-
ing on your proposed legislation because I really want to applaud
you for what you are trying to do. And just in a brizf nutshell
review, I liked your statement very much at the beginning that the
Federal Government unfortunately has been asleep at the switch.
And if you look at the crucial issues that have been brought up in
this hearing. Safety for children: the Federal Government has no
strategy to make—to create safety for children in child carc.

Incentives for business: there is virtually—there are very few in-
centives and those that are—those that are there are administered
in a very weak and unenthusiastic kind of fashion. The loan pro-
gram: the small business administration is a great program in con-
cept. But I think your proposal will make it work, it will make it
go out and aggresively meet the proprictary day care and the non-
profit day care and offer their services in an aggresive kind of way.

And then I have to say that I think the single most important
thing that your legislation addresses is financial aid for working
families. That I think—the financial problems that you can see and
hear that have been illustrated, that allow the first panel of wit-
nesses to work, to be trained, to become professionals. That kind of
thing makes their families work in a profound kind of way.

You've heard testimony certainly that child care is the fourth
highest expense in a family budget. You have heard the compelling
testimony of these professionals, and I—I applaude your concern
for the work force here because I think you are absolutely right in
your prediction. I think just as now that Congress has been trying
to grapple with the shortage of math and science teachers, in a few

ears we are going to have a shortage of committed professionals,
ike the people in this room, who work with Koung children.

I have provided for you as just some of the economics here, sir,
the economics—just to show you the effect of the Federal budg.:t
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cuts in Ohio. Since 1981 the—we are, sir—in 1981 in Ohio there
were 40,000 low-income children who received financial aid for
child care. Today there are fewer than 16,000, a 60 percent cut
since 1981. And I mention the point that there are more children
on ADC now in Dhio than there have ever been in the State’s his-

tory.

gnator METZENBAUM. So we are penny wise and pound foolish.

Mr. ReAL. That’s right. We serve now—and I have got it on this
chart here—we serve only 1 in 22 children on ADC with any kind
of financial aid for child support.

And I taink the figures that you have put forward, that other
witnesses have put forward, are very compelling. The proposal that

ou have put forward, I think, is cost effective immediately, and we
Kave had witnesses here today who are able to leave public assist-
ance as a result of these kinds of programs.

I simply want to say that I think that the legislation that you
have introduced is long overdue, and I applaud you for it.

Senator METZENBAUM. Thank you. Mr. Reel, I know that as a
result of a grass-roots campaign organized by many of you who are
testifying in this hearing, Ohio has passed landmark legislation
dealing with day care licensing, standards and inspections. For that
I congratulate you. In contrast, how would you characterize the
Federal Government’s efforts on behalf of day care?

Mr. ReAL. Well, I think the Federal Government frankly has not
responded. The Federal Government has not made child care safer
and, you know, the State Represenative who you introduced earlier
today was a member of the Republican party. He voted, for exam-
ple, to give parents the right to visit their children in day care pro-
grams at any time in Ohio. He voted to make child abuse preven-
tion training part of the training for child care professionals. He
voted to create an Ohio Day Care Tax Credit. And members of both
political parties have done that in Ohio. That is not, unfortunately.
the record of the Federal Government.

Senator METZENBAUM. W' at do you think about employer-provid-
ed day care, and how do we encourage it?

Mr. Rear. Well, I think it’s a crucial element. I think—as you
know well, over half the people in Ohio work for small employers.
So we need one strategy for large employers and another for small
employers. I think that the—your work to expand the day care tax
credit has been very important because it provides some money in
hand, but I think that the loan program that you are proposing
would make a big difference, both for employers who want to do
something near their site, plus for employers who want it in their
neighborhood; help a church or YWCA or proprietary day care
center get started.

I think that also if the Small Business Administration frankly
would do its job in terms of providing business assistance, that
would help a great deal. There are a lot of problems that these
people in this room have with building permits, fire codes and
other kinds of things that other business people face; tha' they
could really be quite helpful in streamlining. So I think that your
bill to create incentives to do that is very much in the right direc-
tion.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Real follows:]
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Children’s Defense Fund - Ohio

790 Stone Avenue
Cotumbus, Ohio 43205

Mark Fed)
Directo:

Mary Lararus
Community Volunteer

Mary Eng
Receorch Assistant

Telephone (614) 221 2244 May 22, 1987

U.S. Senate Committee on Labor and Human Resources
Subcommittee on Day Care
Field Hearing on Day Care
Toledo, Ohio

Senator Metzenbaum and members of the committee:

Let me begin by thanking you for your consistent commitment to improving
opportunities for America’s low-income children and famihes In 1981, you were among
a courageous handful of Senators who opp .d acress-the-board reductions in
cost-effective children’s programs. We at the Children's Defense Fund applaud your
leadership in making the day care tax credit more valuable to moderate-income working
families We deenlv appreciate your consistent suppcit for programs that enable families
to become self-sufficient.

Last year, through your efforts, Congress made new investments in programs
with proven track records of effectiveness, such as Head Start, the Chapter 1
Compensatory Education Program, the Maternal and Ch'ld Health Block Grant, and
services to abused and neglected childrer At a time when s~me federal officials wasn.
to reduce our public commitment to children, you have been able to persuade your
colleagues to invest 1n this nation’s youngstes [ am confident that the members of
the Ohio Association of the Lducation of Young Children. the administration of the
Michael J. Owens Technical College, and the other witnesses join me 1n thanking you
for your efforts

Let me thank You as well for your ability to select such competent ¢ nd committed
staff. Your staff has done an excelhent job of involving a wide range of individuals

and orgamizatiors in your legislation and in this hearing.

. continued .

M an Wright Edeiman Chlldren's Defense Fund National Otfice Paggy Lampl
Oresigent 122 C Street, NW Washington D C 20001 Exr nve Director
Telephone (202) 628 8787
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The Growing Need for Child Care

Family Iiffe 1n Ohio has changed profoundly in the last few decades. What follows

15 8 brief overview of the trends:

. Nearly three quarters of a mulllon Ohio chiliren under :~e nine w'll need
day care this year. This 1s equa’ to the combined populatiu.~ »f - _on,
Dayten, Toledo, and ¥ :g=town, four of Ohio's largest citics.

. Day care 1s a $300 milion business tn Ohito. The number of day care centers
has nicreased five fold, from 500 tn 1969 to nearly 2,500 today serving nearly
140,000 youngsters.

. Over 15.000 Ohicans are emploved mn day care centers and thousands more
work in t own homes taking care of ctuldren, making day care one of

th fastest growing service industries in "hio.

In the pust 20 years. significant social and demographic changes have altered
tt  basic structure of the Americar. famly. Most children are no longer raised in the
"traditional” two-parent Am-- zan family, consisting of the husband who goes to work
and the wife who remains at home. Census figures document three importan® changes
which combine to “reate an explosion 1n the demand for day care.

1. A 250 Percent Increase in the Number of Working Mothers witn Preschool

Children. In 1960, jus: over 16 percent of Ohio women with preschoo! chilc ren
workeu. By 1980, this percentage had increased more *' .. two and a half
times to over 42 percent. y 1980, it 1s expected that over half of the mothers
of preschool children will be employed outside their homes.

2. A 250 Percent Increase in the Nun:ber of Families Headed by r. Singie Parent.

The number of Ohto families with children headed by a single parent in~reased
from 8¢ 200 in 1960 to 227,00v i1n 1980. One in seven Ohic families with
children 1s now headed by a sing.e mother. 'n 1285 alone, aver 50,000 Ohio
children were involved in divorces. Another 33,000 were born uut of wedlock.
If curi.at rates continue, half of Ohio's ch-idren will ive n a single-parent
family before they \each age 18.
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3. An Increase 1n the Number of Children Under Age 10. For the first time
in over 30 years, the number of American children under age 10 1s increasing

as the "baby-t om" generation has families. By 199., there will be 17 percent
more children under age 10 than in 1980; 1n Ohio, there will be 50,000 more
children under age 6 Unlike previous generations, mothers will be returning
to jobs inless than a rear after giving birth,
" w figures and trends documenting the escalating demand for day care are not
surprising to most Ohioans. The need for day care 1s probably as famihar as the working
family who lives next door. Neither are these fizures disturbing in their implications
for child development. Study after study has shown that young children who spend time
1n child care settings do not differ developmentally from cnildren who are raised primarily
In the home. And, thrce 1s evidence that Head Start and other high quahity preschool
programs provide ir.ellectual and social berefits for low-income childcen beyond those
they receive at hc.ie.

The net result of these chrnge: 1s that the demand for day care has increased
significantly in the past 20 years, s at an all-time high currently, and will continue
to increase in the next decade. Unfortunately, the federal government as a whole, wit,
the exception of certain officiels like Senator Metzenbaum, is refusing to respond to
the needs of Ohio families.
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Quality Child Care Is an Investment
Child care provides Congress with an opporturity to invest 1n America's famihies
Child care provides support to a single parent's efforts to support her children and to
two-parent families struggling to improve themselves. Good child care:

. provides ADC parents with the opportunity to become gainfully employed, ¢

[} enables low-income families to take advartage of Ohios Job tramirg and
community college programs,

° helps the parents of handicapped children meet their special responsibilities,

o treats the victims of abuse by helping these ch.ldren become engaged with
other children and learn to trust adults,

o provides care to children who would otherwise return o an empty home

at the end of the school day or during vacations,

o offers an opportunity for children to develop their skills and abilities under
the guidance of trained and caring adults, and

[} prepares children to take advantage of kindergarten and elementary school
experiences by equipping them to work in groups and follow mstructions.
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Child Cate: A Key to Economic Growth

1t currently costs Ohio less than $2,500 a year to pay for the day care of a oor
child whose mother works. By contrast, it costs O} over $6,000 a year to provide
public assistance to the same size family. Thus, every dollar spent for day care
inmediately saves Ohio three dollars 1n welfare costs. In addition, child care enables
parents to begin paying back this investment right away by working and paying taxes.

What 1s alarm..iZ about the gowing need for day care 1 that the supply of affordable,
gquality car 2 Ohio has not kept pace with the demand. Many parents are simply not
able to find the right day care setting for their child, or day care they can afford.

The lack of safe, affordable day care blunts the economic 1mprovement of many
Ohioans, keeps thousands of parents who want to work on welfare, and prevents many
people from atiending vocational training programs or college classes which could enhance
their Job opportunties. Further, many parents throughout the country find their children
In “ay care settings that are potentially dangerous, inconvenment, and inappropriate
for their needs, a hugh drain on their monthly budgets, and & constant source of worry
and concern. Employers ecross the state know all too well that absenteeism and lack
of worker product vity often result when working parents have unsatisfactory child

care arrangements.
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The Federal Response to Child Care Since 1980

Ensuring safety for children in day care programs

Currently, the federal government provides no protectinn to youngsters in child
care.

Incentives for bus: sses_to provide day care to employees

The Tax Reform Act of 1986 =etained provisions which permit businesses to deduct
day care exper _ as an ordinary business expense and allow employees to pay for day
care with pre-tax dollars as part of & "cafeteria of benefits" program. No new incentives
have been put n practice.

10n i
Loans for construct7 on and renovation of day care programs

Existing loan‘ programs often do not treat day care operators as "real business
people.” There is no aggressive outreach of business assistance programs to potential
child cere providers.

Financial &id for day care for low-tncome working families

Federal support has isllen by 25 percent in actual dollars; by more than half in
real dollars. The effect o. these reductions in Ohio are documented in the accompanying
charts.
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Remedies

Senator iletzenbaum, your proposed five-point legislative egenda to improve child
care is excellent. As you know, your bill will be the first in a series of Congressional
proposals aimed at 1mproving child care programs this year. Several feati~es of your
legislation are especially noteworthy.

Financial aid for day care for low-income working famlies

Several studies have documented that day care 1s often the fourth highest expense
in a working family's budget, behind housing, food, and taxes. Quality htld care costs
between $35 to $95 per week per child, depending on the age of the child and the setting.

Low-income families. especially those earming less than the federal poverty level,
are stmply unable to meet this cost. As a result, many poor parents are precluded from
the educational and work opportunities that would allow them to escape from poverty.

Your proposal would create a federal financial aid program for day care. This
is the single, most important step which needs to be taken.

Based on our experience In Ohio, we can assure you that such a measure will be
extremely cost effective. Public assistance for a mother and child (38 percent of all
Ohic ADC families have only one child) costs more than $6, 90 a year. By contrast,
even full-time child care costs less than $2,500 a year, while permitting a single parent
the digmty of employment.

Safeguards for children 1n day care

As other witiiesses have explamned, the 1986 Ohio day care licensing law provides
certain basic safeguards for parents and children, including: an "open-doot" policy for
parent visits, .ramming for staff and administrators in child abuse prevention and detection,
the posting of a toll-free telephone number in each center to enable staff and parents
to report abuse or overcrowing, and, most importantly, unannounced mnspections. These
batis safeguards help to protect children and increes~ parent and public confidence
in child care. We applaud your proposal which includes basic safeguards for child sefety
and health.
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Guaranteed loans

If existing federal loan programs had child care expansion and renovation gs a
high priority, this would have a very positive v.. ct. For example, many community
institutions, such as churches (which house one-third of Ohio's child care programs),
YWCAs, YMCAs, city recreation centers, community colleges, and libraries could use
loans to rerovate existing buildings. Proprietary operators should be includea as well.
This 1s a tadly needed redirecting of existing resources.

Incentives for employers

Several studies have shown that quality child care reduces absenteeism and increases
worker productivi,,. In many offices and factories, there is a virtual rush of parents
to telephones at 3:00 in the afternoon, as concerned parents call home to their children.

Your proposed incentives for employers involve the private sector in a most

constructive wav. As you know, some Ohio employers have taken stegs to aid their
employees, but many more would welcome the incent:ves you are proposing.
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EXPENDITURES IN OHIO'S CHILD CARE PROGRAM:
State Fiscal Years 1381 to 1987

State Fiscal Year  Expenditures Children Served
1981 $ 35,742,741 39,651
1982 28,347,183 32,469
1983 22,909,520 State did not count children
1984 20,314,001 State did not coun* children
1985 24,162,344 14,133
1986 26,706,712 15,520
1987¢ 28,500,000 16,000

*  Fiscal year 1987 estimates. Expenditures include state and federal
funds: of the $28.5 milion expended in 1987, $17.5 million were In
federe, funds and $10.9 million in state funds.

Chart reads: From fiscal years 1981 to 1987, C 10 cut day care spending
by over $7.2 milhon, a 20 percent reduction. Over 23,000 children
lost day care, a 60 percent loss in services.

Source: Ohio Department of Human Services, May 1987,

L .
THREE OUT OF FIVE CHILDREN CUT FROM OH10'S
DAY CARE PROGRAMS IN SEVEN YEARS
Number of
Children Served
w000 965 60%
fewer children since 1981
T 32,469
30,000
{state did (state did
20,000_ not count) not count) 16.000
N 14,133 15,520
10,000,
[
1981 1982 1983 1984 1985 1986 1987*

Ohio Fiscal Year

* As of May 1987.
Caleulations by Children's Defense Fund-Oheo, 1987.
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Ohio’s Children

County Population: 10,744.428
Number of Children 3,083,651

Maternal and Child Health

o Prenatal Care. One in five, ot 29,946, pregnant women in Oho
recerves prenatal care lste cach year Ohio has the 36th highest
rate of pregnant women receiving prenatal care late.

o Underweight Infants Each year, one in 15 babies born in the

stafe is af hea'th risk because 1t weighs under five and a half .
pounds at birth. Ohio has the 29th hgiest rate of babies born |
underwetght.

Infant Mortality. Ohio's 1n. ° mortality rete dechined from
12.8 per 1,000 live brrths 1n 1980 to 10.4 in both 1984 and 1985,
Nationally, Ohio has the 25th highest rate of infant deaths before
age one.

Day Care
o Day Care Neeods. Nearly half of Oho’s youngsters under age

nine need day care services because they lwe in single-parent
or two-parent working families

o Day Care for the Fosr. Only one n 22 Ohio children on public
assistance under age 11 receives financial aid for day care,
allowing its parents to work.

Child Poverty

o Poverty and Unemployment Over 14 pei.ent of Ohio's famihes
live in poverty. The state's unemployment rate is 8 1 percent.

o Single-Parent Families. One in seven Ohio families with children
is headed by a single mother. In 1985, nearly 22 percent of
Ohio babies were born out of wedlock, the 23rd highest rate
In the country.

o Births to Teemsgers One in eight Ohto babies was born to a

teenage mother 1n 1985; nearly 61 percent were born out of
wedlock. Nearly half were on public assistance st & cost of
$59 million. Nationally _mo has the 19th highest zates of
births to teens and to unmarried teens

o Public_Assistance One i1n seven Ohio children received public
assistance cach mcenth in 1986. *iore than 85 percent of these
children were ynder age 14.

'npaid Child Through 1986, over $457.6 million in
<ourt-ordered chmid support went unpoid to children on public
assistance or in foster care in Ohio  Over $153 5 million went
unpaid to children who were not on public assistance
Cildren 5 Defense Fund-Qbto
The Junior Leaguei of Oblo 198~
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Lucas County Children

County Seat: Ta'*do
County Population: 460,978
Number of Children: 132,762

. Diowric st Semstons Maternal and Child Health

2 Paut E Gilimor (R)
1n Linda Fumey (D) a Prenatsl Care. One in five, or 1,270, pregnant women 1n Luces
County receives prenatal ca.e late each year. Rank: 45.

State Repreremstives
:2 c""c"""““’) o ¢ Underweight Infants. Each yesr, one in 14 babies born in Lucas
- 7 ) Bame Mmﬂ“mﬂu) County 1s at health risk becsuse 1t weighs under five and a half
48 Ariene Sager (D) pounds at birth. Rank- 4.
70 Fredenck H Deenng (D)
U.S Congress
oo Day Care

¢ Day Care Needs. Helf of the Lucas County youngsters under
age nine need day care services because they live 1n single-par.nt
or two-parent worki~g famihes.

¢ Day Care for the Poor. Only one in 28 Lucas County children

on public assistance under age 11 receives financial aid for
day care, allowing 1ts parents to work.

Child Poverty

[ ?;Pﬂe_rtx and Unemployment. Fifteen percent of Lucas County’s
amilies live in poverty. Rank: 37. The county’s unemployment
rate is 8.7 percent. Rank: 49.

Bingle-Parent Families One in five Lucas County famihes
with children ts headed by a single mother. Rank: 5. In 1985,
nearly 29 percent of Lucas County babies were born out of
wedlock. Rank: 3.

Births to rs. One In seven Lu- 5 County babies was
born to a teenage mother 1n 1985; ove 76 percen. were born
out of wedlock. Nearly 57 percent were on public assistance
at a cost of $3.9 million.

Public Assistance. One 1n five Lucas County children received
pubiic_assistance each month In 1986 More than 85 percent
of these children were under age 14. Rank: 12

a Unpaid Child Support Lucas County was one of sIx counties
that did not provide &ny Info mation about child support
arresrages to the Ohio Department uf Human Services

Ranbings read Among Obeo 5 88 countres Lucas County bas the . bighevs eate
of.

Cailetren s Defense Fund-Obro

The Jum » Leagues of Obto 198
5~
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Senator METZENBSAUM. I've been sitting here and thinking about
what we ought to be saying and what kind of national program we
ought to have, and I have come to the conclusion that day care
ought to adopt, as a national program, the concept, “Help balance
the Federal budget. Support day care legislation.”

Ms. Sterman, you are our last witness, but you get two for the
price of one; you've already testified somewhat. We are happy to
hear from you. You are the Director of the State of Ohio Office of
Child Care Services and are very pleased that you are with us.

Ms. STERMAN. Thanx you.

Senator METZENBAUM. What's the state of day care in Ohio?

Ms. StermaN. Well, in my position with the State, I administer
the Day Care Sub.idy Program and aiso the Day Care Licensing
Program. So our two priorities in the office are the funding of day
care for low-income families, and the protection for all children in
child care.

Senator MrrzeNBaUM. Tell us what the funding aspe~ts are? I'm
not clear on that.

Ms. STERMAN. The funding situation right now is that we——

Senator METZENBAUM. Can you pull the mike a littie closer,
pleasge?

Ms. SterMAN. The funding situation for day care in Ohio is that
we clearly don’t have enough money. The success stories that we
heard this morning from families show that when the Government
helps pay for day care, we can help these families become self-suffi-
cient. And parents who earn meager salaries :an’t afford the 2 to
$3,000 per child per year to attend day care.

Senator METZENBAUM. What does the State pay? You say you
don’t have enough money, but I'm not clear as to what the State
pays.

Ms. STerMAN. Right now the State is distributing 28 and a half
million dollars for child care for low-income families, and that is
Federal——

Senator METZZNBAUM. Say that again?

Ms. STERMAN [continuing]. And State money.

Senator MzrZENBAUM. The State is what?

Ms. SterMAN. We right now are spending 28 and a half million
dollars on day care to help low-income families leave public assist-
ance roles and go to work.

Senator METZENBAUM. How much do you pay? How is that deter-
mined how much the low-income——

Ms. STERMAN. Each of the counties—the program is administered
at the county level. And sc we allocate these funds to each county,
and the rate of reimbursement is determined by the County De-
partment.

The problem in Ohio right now-——

Senator McTzENBAUM. What's the range?

*Ms. ST<RMAN. The range? The fami'y day care tends to be less
expensive than center day care, and so it ranges from a reimburse-
ment, I would say of—a low reimbursement for family day care
would be $6 a day per child; high would be about $8, $9 per day per
child; in day care centers many of the counties are paying $11 per
day per child. The State maximum is $16 per day per child. Clearly
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there are ranges depending on the type of care ana the part of the

state that they are living in.

But the 28 and a half million d»nllars is clearly not enough to
serve the families that need care. In 1981 we were spending $35.7
milli. for this service, and as Mark pointed out, we were serving
40,000 children then, and we are only serving 16,000 now.

And even though there are more families that need day care now
than there were back in 1981, the Federal Government has not pro-
vided any additiona! money and, in fact, recently we experienced
the Gramm-Rudman cuts which took an additional $800,000 of day
care money out of our state day care program.

- The State’s made a commitment to funding day care. Governor
Celeste has proposed, and the legislature approved, for 47 percent
increase in State funding for day care. But what’s been happening
is that since we experienced those huge cuts in the Federal budget
in 1981, back in 1981 the Federal Government was paying 88 per-
cent of our day care dollar, and the State was contributing twelve
cents out of every dollar spent in day care.

Now the Federal Government is only contributing 61 percent——

Senator MrTzENBAUM. How much?

Ms. StEn2:4AN. 61 percent. And the State budget is contributing
39 cents out of every dollar that we are spending for low-income
families for day car~.

So what I most applaud about your legislation is the expansion of
the Federal involvement ir the day care program; so that increases
in funding can be a partnership between the Federal Government
and the State.

[The prepared statement of Ms. Sterman follows:]
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TESTIMORY

Cheri Sterman, Oirector
Office of Child Care Services
Ohio Department of Human Services
May, 1987

I am Cheri Sterman, Director of the Ohio Office of Child Services, within the
Ohio Oepartment of Hu.sun Services. I administer the day ¢ ~e substdy program
and day care licensing for the state of Ohio. [ appreciate th2 opportunity to
address the need for day care services in Ohio and to thank Senator Metzenbaum
for sponsoring this important legislation.

The success stories from parents who get day care financial assistance make it
clear that government can and must help families become self sufficient.
Parents who earn meager salaries cannot afford the $2,000 - 3,000 per child
that day care costs, yet when we provide parents day care subsidy, they can
work and supoort their familfes.

We are currently spending $28.5 million on day care in Ohio end it's not
enough. Only 16,000 children are receiving services now compared to nearly
40,000 in 1981 before the federal budget cuts. In 1981, Ohio spent $35.7
million on day care. In 1982 this dropped to $28.3 million because of the
Reconciliation Budget Act.

As more parents need day care due to the increased number of single parent
head of households and two parent working families, the federal funding for
day care services has_not gotten better. In fact, in 1986 the Gramm-Rudman
Act took an additional $800,000 in day care dollars from Ohio.

The state has made a strong commitment to day care. Governor Celeste proposed
*and the legislature approved a 47% increase in the state funding for day care
in 1986. In 1981 the federal government provided 88% of the day care subsidy
spent in Ohio and the state contributed 12 cents out of every dollar spent on
day care for low income children. But, in 1987 the federal government
provided only 61% of the funding and the state is now providing 39 cents out
of every day care dollar that serves low income families. The only increases
in day care funding since 1981 have been mede with state dollars. Future
increases need to be done as a partnership between the federal government and
states. We look forward to the passage of this bill which will be the federal
government's first move forward on funding day care services since the drastic
budget cuts.

The need for day care in Ohio far exceeds the current funding. Forty-three
of the 88 counties reported to our office that the $28.5 million just isn't
enough. They report needing $7.7 million more just to continue providing
services. Several counties had to curtail services this spring because they
ran out of day care money. Counties' problems of inadequate funding are so
pervasive that the state has established a system for priority setting which
is a eup“emism for legally denying aligible families services in the fairest
way possible. Since day care is n.t an entitlement program, the majority of
families who are financially eligible are 1ikely to be denied service because
the 1imited funds can only go so far and are spent on the "priority”"
families. Each county makes its own priority 1isting based on local

circumstances. This priority system 1s necessary to keep the day care
spending within the 1imits of the ceiling and yet, even with the priority
system, 25 counties overspent in 1986 oy an amount of over $2 million.
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While these numbers demonstrate the size of the problem, it's the families'
stories that tell the tragedy when parents have to give up their jobs and go
on public assistance because their day care has been cut.

Jane B, from Dover is a twenty-on: year old trying to raise her 4-year-old by
herself. She gets no child support and has to work two jobs to make ends
meet. The day care center where her daughter attends had to cut off Title XX
day care because the county rar out of money. Jane wrote to Governor (eleste
asking, "So what am I to do now...there is no way I can afford to keep my

. dauguter there. Perhans I should quit both jobs, go on Aid for Dependent
Children and live of f other peoples money. Is this the 'Azerican way'? she
asks.

Cathy S. has written too. She says, "I really can't begin to express my

- anxiety over Title XX child care ending...It has veen brought to my attention
that some mothers who were attending school had to quit because they had no
one to watch their children. The system seems to Slap you in the face either
way you go. You try to go to school to get a better job So you won't have to
rely.on the government...all you need is child care money but they take it
away".

Linda S. says "I need to work. Being recently divorced, I realized that
finding a job that will meet my financial needs will take some time,
especially since I have been out of the work force for some time, but you have
to start somewhere. 1 am a; activity assistant at a nursing home and make
$3.50 an hour. Title XX enabled me to work rather than becume totally
depen.ent on welfare...my concern is that I may not be able to pcv for tiese
serv s now and I'11 have to quit my job".

Patricia 0. wrote, *I.am a single parent from Hardin County wio depends an
Title XX day care funding so that I may work. I have a good, secure Job here
with the telephone company. I solely support a three-year-old son. I have
been able to reinstate almost total independence for almost a year...now I am
faced with two very unpleasant options: 1) quit my job and go on welfare, or
2) move back to my father's home.. and he has not said we will be welcome to
come back...that leaves me with one lousy choice...WELFARE!®.

Senator Metzenbaum's bi11 responds to these parents' concerns. Designating
the child care funds in a day care line item in the federal budget will help
Congress establish accountadility for the funds Spent on this vital social
service. (urrently day care funding gets lost in a block grant. The
Senator's proposal to add funds to day care and keep these funds in a visible
1'ne item s the most important national initiative for day care that has been
introduced to Congress.

I would also 1ike to address another section of the Senator's legislation that
deals with protection of children in day care. Ohio just passed a new day
care licensing Taw and we studied numerous options for improving .ealth and
safety standards while working on thit leyislation. The Ohio General Assembly
passed Tegislation that is greatly iwproving the safety of children in day
care and we are pleased t..at Senator Metzenbaum has modeled his safety section
on the new Ohio law, which is working so well here. Senator Metzenbaum's bill
X doesn't get drawn in to the futile argument of whether or rot the federal
government could tell states what adult supervision ratios states should
require, but instead uses the incentive approach and assures that states which
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get this money must enforce the standards the state has on the book$S by
conduct ing unsnnounced inspections. No day care licensing law is worth the
paver it's written on if the state doesn't inspect frequently and the

ur innounced inspections help to assure that the centers maintain the standards
everyday, not just when the inspector is scheduled to come.

The most important way to assur: chi.dren are safe and that parents are
satisfied with the care is to provide "open door® parent visitation. Parents
must be 21lowed into the center at any time to see how their children are
being treated. It is amazing that so few states ir ude this parental right
in their Taw an, we commend Senator Metzenbaum fu. .suring this consumer
protection. We learned from parents that they often have questions about
licensing requirements, have a concern about 3 ceunter, or want to know what
the law requires, but they don't know who 1icenses the centers or how to reach
the agency. The requirement to have toll-free telephine access to the
licensing agency is an important way to facilitate communication between
parents and the licensing agency. This consumer protection feature is an
imgortant way to enhance the enforcement of states' licensing laws.

The frightening reports of child abuse caused us to look at what could be done
to help teachers understand abuse anc protect children. Ohio now requires day
care staff to receive training in child abuse prevention and we are pleased
that the Senator has this as a national requirement. This is a reasonable
approach to the concern abou* buse of children. Trained teachers are better
equipped to identify, repor’* .nd prevent abuse, whether children are being
harmed at home or by someone outside of their fa. 1ly.

The other provisions in the bill, small business loan~ to day care, the
employer/community gr ts and the school age child care study arc great.,
needed in Ohio. However, I have fccused my comments on the two issues of major
concern to the state Office of Child Care Services, 1) funding, and 2)
protection. I look forward to working with Senator Metzenbaum in support of
this “i11 and again want to thank you for taking the leadership in this area.

O
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Senator MwrzENBAUM. Let me—thank you very much, each of
the witnesses, but let me touch upon the subject of Gramm-
Rudman and about the Federal cutbacks.

Let me say to the audience that we probably don’t anureciste
what’s happened in Washington in the last six-and-a-ha.f years. W¢
have had this huliabaloo about cutting back on Federal spending
on the domestic level. While the defense spending has gone up like
this, the domestic spending has gone down like that. And when
there was the issue, for example, of revenue sharing, I remember
the President saying, “We are sending it back to the States, and we
are going to provide 75 percent of the funding, but they will be able
to effectuate economies at the € ate le :l and therefore they’ll be
able to get by on 75 percent.”

Well, the States weren’t able to get by, and across the country
the states inc: ased taxes. And then what happencd a‘ter that was
the President—and I don’t mean this to sound political, but I'm

iving you the reality—then they looked at the states and said,
‘Well. they have increased taxes, now they have a surplus; o they
don’t need tke revenue sharing anymore.”

So the 75 percent was eliminated, poof, and it went down to zero.
And what’s happened is that while we've don~ that, we have liter-
ally thrown billions and billions of dollars at increased defense
spending. We spend two thirds of every dollar spent in Europe for
NATO which—where we have 320,000 troops and spend about $150
billion a year, two-thirds =€ all those dollars spent there are Ameri-
can dollars, and the European community only spends ~ne-third.
We spend $50 billion to defend our Southeast Asian allies. We
spend 6 percent of our Gross National Product, and they spend one-
half of »~ percent to defend our Southeastern allies, and mean-
while ve geep talking, and the President keeps talking about cut-
ting b ck on pending.

Wh.*. we are talking about when we are talking about cutting
back or. spornding are programs such as WIC; programs such as Day
Care, programs such as Food Stamps, programs such as—having to
do with senior citizens as weli as children. And don’t let anybody
kid you that the problems that we have in seeing to it that the day
care facilities are ..equately fu led are not directly rela.ed to
some of the changes that have been made in Washington in the
last six-and-a-half years.

I say that not politically, but I say it out of a deep senss © frus-
tration and concern because I don’t believe that 230 million Ameri-
cans truly understand what’s been going on in Washington in th¢
last six-and-a-half years.

And let me then now con~'nde by saying thanks to Owers Tech.
They could not have been . ,ure cooperative in helping us set up
this hearing. And thanks to each of those—who were our witness. -
And, yes, a special thanks to the audience, inctuding those who
watched the hearing on monitors that were in adjoining rooms.

Day care will continue to be a major item on my agenda as
Chairman of the Lator Subcommittee. And I say to you that we
will escalate the battle for adequate dai; care centers in the coming
months and years, but we have many challenges ahead of us.

Your job is to educate your own Congressional Representatives,
but I might sav io you in passing that I am “ery confident that
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Marcy Kaptur, that magnificently able and committed Congress
person wno represents this community, does share our concerns on
this issue. But we've got many others that we must educate
throughout Ohio and throughout the country. We've got sc ne work
to do. We will be doing it together, and I won’t let you down.

Thank you very much.

[Whereupon, at 12:05 p.m., the subcommittee adjourned subject
to the call of the Chair.]

[Additional material supplied for the record follows:]
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Morth Side
Chid
Development

9
Center 94 East Third Avenue, Columbus, Ohio 43201 614 299 1131

June 16, 1987

U.S. Senate Hearing on Day Care

Office of Senator Howard M. Metzenbaum
. 149 russell Senate Office Building

Wash-ngton, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Metzenbaum:

On behalf of Morth Side Child Development Center 1n
Columbus, Ohio I am pleased to submt for your review the
attached testimony relative to your proposed legisiat.on
"The Day Care for Working Families Act of 1937" (S. 127%).

North Side 1s encouraged by your efforts tuward an
improvement 1n 0410' day care services and looks forward
to the b111's enactment.

Please feel free to contact me 1f I may be of further

assistance.
Sincerely yours,
LZ;G.‘KG, K?"' 7L
Nancy R. Legge
Directo”
NRL/1g

S A United Way Agency

g North Sude 13 sccredited by the Nationai Academy of Early Chidhood Programs
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TESTIMONY TO
SENATCR HOWARD M, MET2CNBALM

In its pocttion as the first ch%ld care agency in the State of

Ohio to be accredited by the National Academy of Early Childhood

Programs, the accrediting division of the National Association for .

the Education of Young Children, North Side Child Cevelopment Center

in Columbus, Ohio, feels an especially strong responsibility to make

public its viewpoin'.s regarding the state of the day care industry

in Ohio and to recommend changes toward an improvement in tre pro-

visiorn of these services.

The need for day care is well documented and in Ohio, a very

familiar problem to working parents, particularly low-income ones.
Nearly tnree-fourths of a million Ohio children under the age of
nine will need day care services in 1987. In addition, the number of
Ohio families with children headed by a sinyle parent increased from
86,000 in 1960 to 227,000 in 1980. Today one in sever Qhio families
with children is headed by a single mother and, if currant rates
continue, half of Ohio's children will live in a sing . parent fomily
1 before they reach age eighteen. Most of these single parents are
mothers who live at or near the poverty level. The average cingle
mothei- witk children earned less than $9,000 in 1982.
i Locally, according tothe Metropolitan Human Services Commission®:
"Franklin County Update 1984," most new jobs in Franklin County have
been and will continue to be low-income positions and the number of
persons in the county livina below the poverty line is steadily in-
creasing. Only one in fourteen Franklin County children on public
assistance receives subsidized day care which allows his or her parent

to work.

73
ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



69

Finally, as the number of working mothers with preschool children
continues to grow, -coupled with an increase in the numter of children
under the age of ten, the demand for day care services will 1ikewise
grow, at least for the next decade.

North Side Child Development Center, a non-profit agency funded in
part by United Way of Franklin County and Title XX Social Service Program,
has a seventy-three year history of service to low-income and socio-
economically disadvantaged families, as well as children who are at-risk
of abuse or neglect.

We target our services to children of parents who are employed, in
school, or in job-training programs, and tu children with special
needs, including the need for protective ~ay care, and to children with
handicanping conditfons.

The parent most ofien served by North Side is single, female, and
earns an income of $10,000 or less per year. She is generally the
head of her household and eligible for funds from the Title XX program.
Anecdotal records suggest that many of these women experience a number
of stressors, including parenting difficulties, lack of a formal and/or
informal support network, and limited child care alternatives, for
which day care offers substantial relief.

Because of the population it serves, North Side has witnessad
firsthand the financial and personal benefits which famlies reap by
virtue of their accessibility to North Side's services. Day care allows
them to be gainfully employed and to avoid welfare dependency. Since
it currently costs Ohio less than $2,500 per year to pay for the day
care of a poor chiid whose mother works compared to $6,000 per year
to provide public assistance to the same size family, it makes immediate
economic sense to provide quality day care services to low~-income families.

Unfortunately, there is a shortage of quality and affordahble day carz
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It seems clear that individual states cannot be expected to provide
a well-coordinated system of child care, especially in light of the
dramatic funding cuts in Titie XX over the past six years. By the
same token, the private sector does not appear ready to shoulder the
entire day care system as evidenced by the fact that only three thousand
of six million employers provide any form of child care to help their
enployees.

Therefore, the federal government's role in day care should be
a strona one, though to date, its involvement has been disappointingly
minimal. Particularly disturbing is the reduction of federal dollars
which are allocated as day care finarcial aid for low-ircome working
families. Since 1980, 25% fewer dollars have been budgeted and 50%
fewer dollars have actually been expended toward day care subsidization.
Low-iacome families often have tremendous difficuliy affording day
care for their children and as a conseouence, many of those parents
w#ho would otherwise be employed must remain at home with their children
and rely upon welfare for survival. Even for those low-income families
who manage to pay for day care, many cf them pay a sigmficant percen-
tage of their budgets for it, often more than 25%, since a wide price
range of services is not available in most Ohio comunities.

North Side supports Senator Metzenbaum's proposed five-point legis-
1ative agenda which has the establishment of a formal federal financial
aid progran for day care services for children of low-incomc families
as one of its features. It is suggested that restoration of funds to
the Title XX Sccial Program be a chief component of such a program.

In addition to a financial aid plan, North Si.e applauds Senator

Matzenbaum's proposal which calls for special guaranteed loans to
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build new centers and grantc for the expansion of existing ones.

Like other small businesses, day care programs have problems borrowing

Generally, the amounts needed for start-up

money at affordable rates.

renovation, and equipment purchases are relatively modest and since

low-1nte, est 10an programs have been initiated for other small busi-

nesses, it seems reatunable to include day care programs in these

efforts. 3oth profit-making and non-profit centers should be eligible.

North Side is equally oleased to learn that Senator Metzenbaum
proposes realistic and effective safeguards for children in day care
environments, including unannounced federal inspections, mandatory
trair 1g for staff and administrators, and an "open door" policy for
parent visits.

Hhile an increased role on the part of the federal government 1s
critically needed in the day care system, North Side is concerned that
thnse Taws which are established be attainable, enforceable, and not
finar:ially prohibitive. To develop legislation which is ircapable of
meeting the realistic needs and problems of both the day care consumer
and provider is foolish, ineffective, and varssponsive to the needs of
American families.

In surmary, North Side Child Devleopment Center registers its full
support for Senator Metzenbaum's proposed legislation to improve the
quality and quartity of child care services in Ohio. It will be through
measures suck as these that Ohio's children and families will be enabled

to actualize their full social, personal, and financial independence.
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TESTIMONY
“ubmitted To:
U. S. S¢ = Hearing on Day Care

Submitted By:

Cindy Bart
Director

Chiid Development Programs
Tri-Crunty Community Act'on Agency
Athens, Ohio

Through various job opportun:ties | have been invulved tn childrens' issues since 1975.

I have served as Director of our Child Development Programs covering thre » rural counties
in southeastern Ohio for the past five years. Child Development programs in this Agencv
contain the Head Start Program which currently serves 222 children in both center-pased
and home-based programming, as well as a Dcy Care Program in Athens, Ohio which is
licensed to serve 49 children. Our Agency has been in the Day Care business for over ten
years and we nave served low to moderate-income children who qualified for Title XX
reimbursement during that period of time. Many years back there was an ample amount
of Appalachian Regional Commission money to mzintain more day care programining
inour area and the e was more than adequate Title XX funding to subsidize low-income
services. In the past * ree years our Agency has scen a significant reduction in the
availability of thuse Title XX [unds and at the same time, the need for service has riseir.
Running a cay care program s basically a business and one must recruit and enroll cliepts
who can afford the services. Proposed legislation must address some subsidy for thos2

who cannot afford day care.

We present'y have on our Title XX waiting list a total of 30 farnilies who could use

Day Care services. Many of these people un our waiting list are single mothers on pubiic
assistance. For these women to accept employment at a minimum wage job and 1o pay
approvimately $280 a month for day care Is an unfortunate situation that cannot be

very easily resolved. Many choose to stay on public aZsistance because they are unable

to pay such day care costs. As Congress considers Welfare Reform legislation, it 15

critical that this particular aspect of the mother on public assistance be addressed.

The economit situation in our three counties Is such that most starting jobs and, n fact,
most jobs pay only the minimum wage. For that reason, Welfare Reform will be meaninglecs

and people will not be able to take jobs without additional subsidies for day care.
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A second consideration when proposing Day Care legislation 1s the development of
new day care centers. In 1983 our Agency initiated the idea for a new day care center
tn Nelsonville, Ohio. A Hospital, a Technical College and a small Shoe Factory are
the major business establishments in that community and aii expresseu a great interest
and need for day care for their employees. Our Agency has patched together various
sources of funding in order to build and open this summer a new day care center which
- will serve about 60 children. Funding came from the Appalachian Regional Commussion,
the State of Ohio's Department of Developmert Grant Offica and a Community Development
Block Grant from local county commissioners. [n addition to the intricate maneuvering
needed to combine these three types of fundings, the Agency still found itself short
in completing the project. The Agency's Board had to additionally secure a $75,000
loan from a local Nelsonville Bank. While the community of Nelsonville has been very
suppertive of the Center, this community does not have the resources tc cantribute
to the construction of such a project. The business communiy was very cooperative
in drafting support letters needed for the funding sources. but they have all expressed
the difficulty that they would have in both gIving us money to build the Center and
also to subsidize their employees. Any proposed Day Care legistation which would require
local business match resources could be unrealistic for our depressec area 1f hardstip
factors were not considered. We have been successful In getting the State jegislators
to waive the Title XX match requirements for the 28 ccunties of Appalachia Ohio hecause
of the high incidence of unemployment and poverty. Simular hardship factors should
be considered for rural areas of the country who will not ha.e the ability to prov.de
needed resources for day care. Our Agency will continue to work with the small busmesses
and employers in the Nelsonville community to encourage them to provide some subsidy
for their employees who need day care. Perhaps some type of match program for these
small ¢ >sses would entice them to consider this as an important fringe benefit for
their em,  ees.

The final 1ssue | would like to address 1s the importance of day care .ervices being
conducted in a safe and developmental manner fo. the children to be served This 1s
particularly true for the many children who will spend a full work week in a center
In an environment otner than their own home. Our Agency believes firmly that any
National legislation should encourage and provide she resources for a developmental

approach to day care.
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The State of Ohio has recently passed new Day Care legislation that contains adequate

licensing standards which, perhaps, could serve as a model for Natir al legislation.

the implementation of National Day Care legislation. If our Agency can be of any
fur ther assistance in the development of this legisiation, we would be glad to make

I appreciate the opportunity to share our views on this matter and strongly support |
|
ourselves available. ,1
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TESTIMONY TO THE NEED
FOR

AFFORDABLE, QUALITY DAY CARE SERVICES

Family day care is the most commonly used form of child care in the

United States. It is the primary form of care used by low income families.

It ranks high - if not at the top - of the most exploited forms of labor

in the co.ntry. Income is determined by the neighborhood in which the provider
lives. In poverty communities 1n Ohio, a family day care provider may be ( le
to command oniy $3.00 per day per child or $15.00 per week.

A provider caring for 4 children at $30.00 each per week will gross a
maximum of $6,240. per year. This gross income 1s reduced by her costs of
providing care. The $30.00 figure represents an av~-age or common fee paid
by Ohio counties to contract providers under the Social Scrvices Block
Grant /SSBG) program.

Family day care providers are now deemed self employed by: IRS, for 1income
tax and FICA purposes; by USDA for food stamp eligibility; by the Department
of Heelth and Human Services for A(F)DC eligibilaty; by HUD for purposes
of determining eligibility for rent subsidy.

They, are on their own for insurance for their "business" for family
hea’th insurance, workers' and unemployment coverage.

Low income paients cannot afford the cost of quality child care. Providers,
without explciting themselves, cannot afford to provide quality child care.

Ohio's SSBG (Title XX) subsidizes only 2.3% of income e’.gible children.
We have a schedule of partial payme..t for parents whose i1ncu™e exceeds
roughly 110% of poverty. Parents must assume the full cost of care when income

exceeds roughly 182% of poverty. We calculate that it wruld take $1 billion

dollars for Ohio alone to subsidize the entire elisible population.
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We regularly see parents dropping out of the publicly funded system, where
the qualiiy of child care is at least minimally momitored, because their share
of rhe fee escalates so rapidly they prrchase less expensive care from the ‘
hidden or underground economy. We hear of employees who refuse i1ncreases
in pay to avoid lou<es in benefits or increases 1n fees.

The advent of Workfare and pending welfare reform legislation promises
to 1ncrease the volume of childien »~ho receive subsidized, monitored care
and, we predict, to soon disappear int> the underground. hd

The only federal pregram with the potential to bring relief to this
situation, to improve the qualaity of child care for thousands of children
in Ohio, for hundreds of thousands of children in the nation, 1s the Child
Care Food Program (CCFP), which can reimburse providers for some of the meals
they serve children. This program has proved its value. It not only insures
deceat nutrition, 1t enhances total qualaty. It brin-- an average of$1.95
per day, per child to improve and msintain the quality of nutraition.It is
ot enough to cope with the total problem. It 1s a foundation. It should be
available to a'l children.

Unfortunately, federal rules . id/or laws make it most difficult — if
not next to impossible - for a low income provider to participate in CCFP.

In many states the exclusion by federal regulations has been complemented
by state exclusionary rules.

We have raised these problems with the USDA. (Please see attached letter
and their response). There is some promise of minor relief. We would like
to take 1.1s opportunity to present this committee with the same material

and some additional constraints.
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The low income provider may be relieved of federal income tax by
the new reforms. She is still encumbered with the impossible
bookkeeping and accounting tasks of converti her gross receipts
to earned income. She must <o this for FICA purposes. The task,
1n and of itself is enough to scire providers into unders.ovund
economy. She cannot participate in CCFP. From botched audits,
from contradictory answers to repeated requests for information,

we must conclude that IRS finds their own system to complex to manage.

Similar bookkeeping/ac.uunting tasks are rcquired of a provider
eligible for A(F)DC, food stamps etc. The task is not only beyond
the capacity of the family day care provider, but it cannot be
handled by the i1ncome maintenance worker. Failure to provide
documentation results in premature loss of benefits. We have seen

it too many times in Ohio.

Our solution 1S a standard deduction for the costs of duing child
care to encompass all of the agencies abose. Tl. higher 1ncome
provider or a provider with exceptional expenses could still
perform the elaborate accounting, but the vast majority of
providers would have a reasonable way of managing a currently
impossible task.

We ask you to consider the impact of FICA on a provider who has a
net income of $3,000. per year. Her Social Security payment 1s
$369. On her income she has no available or ready funds with which
to pay this proportionately hugh .mount. It must co-e out of the

bare necessities of her family's food, heat, clothing or medical care.
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When many providers reach "etirement age they find social security
income so small that 1t must be supplemented by SSI. Total i1ncome
from th 3e two sources 1s equal to what they would have received had

they made no social secirity contrihutions at all.

The se 1sfaction the provider recie,.3 1s that she has been a
contributing member of the system ~- at the expense of minimum

standards for her own family.

We do not feel competent to make a recommendation 1n this area. We
urge you to take it under consideration.

Liability Insurance rates have exploded. It 1y currently impossihle
for the low i1ncome provider to get reasonable liabiliry insurance for
her "business". In some instances homeowners insurance ma, be
cancelled. It is foctunate that the vast majority of parents de¢

not jump into the tort system at the first sagn of injur to a child.
Iv 1= alsn fortunate that despite a’l the hazards of early childhood,
fam* 'y day care + "low risk” indv  y. It is unfortunate, it is
disgusting, that the insurance industry's need »r gr ~d has dep: ed

this area of reasonatle protection.

This problem, too, is bevond our _.mpetence. We do believe there is a
reasonable answer, and agai1 we ask that you take the matter into
consideration.

A recent HUD notice has blessed economic enterprises by residents of
public housing (please see attachments). C-nversation with HUD staff
con.irms that provision ot ch’ d care 1s an acceptable activity in
HUD's view. 7 e clause in the "model™ lease banning any such activity

may be amrrded or voided at a local level. This is a little progreas.
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CCFP sponsors, with budget slashed back in 1981/82, with strapped
resources, Bay now struggle to convince low ....ome housing authorities

and local managers to amend a lung standing policy »f Housi- : Urban
Development, to make CCFP available to the significant number of residents
now performing child care in their umits. This i. an area of desparate
need.

If we are to make availeble the CCFP benefits to this easily identifiable
low 1ncome population, we need a more positive siance.

We believe that Representative Oakar had legislation to construct or
promote day care centers in public housing. Her proposal had great

merit. It wds, however, expensive.

Exempting faiily day care from the prohibition in tne reg.latioas

(please see para. 3 1n attachment), with a standard deduction to “eep
re...8 from sky rocketing, would encourage CCFP participation, improve
nutrition, bring training ei., to =xisting caregiver3 It would encourage
other residents to provide care. It would be inexpensive. It woulu not

e 1n competition with the establishment of certers.

. In the beginning....CCFP reimbursements were not conc .ered income to

providers for purposes of IRS, A(F)DC, foodstamps etc. The 1980 rule
change~ 1ncreased th2 amounts of reimbursements. Federal agencies then
required each provider to provc that expenditures were equal to - or
greater than - reimburser- . This requires the segregation of day care
food costs from those ¢’ the fam..,, saving all grocery receipts, pay

by check, etc., etc.

With the Omnibus Reconciliation Act, 1981, reimbursements were cut and
providers were limted to .laiming a raximum of two meals and one

suppliznent per day, per child This 1s less than many serve. If the




80

rationale for changing reimbursements to income was s~und in 1980, 1t

now has lost all merit.

The regulation reads:

(c) Value of assistance. The value of assistance to children
under the Program shall not be considered to be income or
resources for any purposes under any Federal or State laws,
including, but not limited to laws relatii_ to taxation,
welfare, and public assistance programs.

This was 1initially interpreted as the entire reimbursement check. Then,
1n the early 80's 1t was refined. Only the provider's reimbursement
for her own children was consi..red "assistance to children”.
Reinbursement . . the program children in her .are did not go directly
to the children and therefore such taxable, counted against food stamps
etc.
While the sophistry or sophistication is brilliant, the result 1s
destructive, the paper work horrendous, the rationale specious.
We strongly reccmmend legisla‘run to get rack to the earlier simple
interpretation. It might merely substitute 'reimbu.sement to family
day care pr viders” fo- "assistance to children". This mght nut
parents wnose children receive subsidized meals in day care centers
1n jeopardy of having to pay taxes on the value of assistance of
those meals. If so, another sentence might be needed to differentiate
betwe>n types of care.

VI. USDA has 1indicated a williigness to review some of the other 1ssues
we raised. (please see attached letter). We believe their willingness

may be, 1in part, ‘ 1mulated by the Senator's inquiries. We will

o 85
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be sending you a copy of our response to their positions. We encourage
you to monitor progress or the lack thereof and contiue to uise your
influence to prod them where necessary. We offer our historical
perspective and our expertise in the process of developing rational rules
and regulations that will enhan:e the implementatiun of CCFP and make

the program ac-essible to those wh. ueed 1t.

Thank you for your consideraiion.

)

-
-
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H orryons 30395 Lorain Road

. e North Olmsted, Ohio 44070
Activities Center g16) 779-6535

May 20, 1987

Senator Hrward Metzenbsum

U.S. Senace Hearing on Day Care
140 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington D.C. 205.0

Dear Senator Metzenbsum

Please allow me to thank you for your extensive and much needed efforts
1n the day care field. I further appreciate the opportunity you have
given to day care providers to give their i1nput. There are many diffi-
culities facing this relatively new and greatly expanded field. However,
the three major areas :-o be improved are undoubtedly; insurance, funding
and the 2stablishment or more non-profit centers.

The 1nsurance dilemma day cares are facing 15 despicable. Insurance 1®
near 1mpossible to secure and 1f secured the premiums are S0 exhorbitant
they are near 1mpossiuvle to pay. This 1s a particular difficulty for
Horizon Center as we are non-profit and are providing extensive finan-
ci1al aid to needy families. Something most definitely must be done )
imnrove this 1nsurance cCrisls.

The area of funding 18 also seriously lacking. Horizon provides over
$100,000 1n services to needy far lies witn no guvernment reimbursement
and nc sourcer avazilable. I can. .t stress enough the importance of in-
creising funding sources Further 1t 13 equally i1mportant that the
guioelines of funding be placed witn the 1ndividual, not a specific geo-
graphic area and not a specific center (provided they me 't appropriate
liceasing requirements).

I must also recommend the 1acrease of non-profit day care centers.

There are thousands of centers trying to turn a profit. which by all
means 1S fine, but there are not enough to provide ser.ices to the needy.
Horizon 1s the only non-proit 1n 1ts area and th2refore every business
from miles around refers their low 1ncome families to us. Frankly.,

we just can't handle . 2lone.

angefel ), .
2 ;77/657/)»%’%

Mary MA/Smith
Executive Director
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Sylvania Community
Services Center

Burnham Building
B850 Monroe Street
PO Box 808
Sylvania. Ohio 43580

(419) 88541268 May 22, 1987

U S SENATE HEARING ON DAY CARL

OFFICE OF SENATOR HOWARD M METZENBAUM
140 RUSSELL SENATE QFFICE BUILDING
WASFINGTON, DC 20510

GO" JON J KOHLER
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

The number of families with children and both parents working outside the
howe has increased 2507 in the past 20 years 1n the United States In
Ohio alone over 407% of women with children under age 6 are working cutside
the home By 1990 this number is ex,ected to increase to over 607

The problem we face now to an increasingly greeter degree by 1990 is two-
fold 1 the children of preschool age need good daycare 2 School
age children K-6 need a good Latchkey program

It can be argued that it is not the responsibility of the State, or
government to provide care fcr children  However, the number of two working
parerts and the single parent ome wi'l increase in the future If to-
gethe: parents and child care profec ionals do not work to provide quality
care for these children, we will have a generation of psychologically
deprived and insecvre children

The state and government have a vital role by .asuring through Jegislation
that child care is available, affordable and of high quality T.is can

oe accomplished through legislation that provides additional money for
developmer.t, and provides safeg. rds for t.e childcen but at the same time
is not so restrictive that providers cannot offer the services at re-
sonable cost to the users Also, both day care and latchkey need t> be
addressed in separate legislation

Since our agency prcvides latchkey I will use thzt as an example to
illustrate the above

Sylvania Community Services is a non-profit tmbrella agency providing
rec:eational, educational and social services in Sylvania and Sylvaniz
Townehip in Northwest, Ohio In ~ddition, the Senior Cer.ter 1s also
unde. »ur direction Our agency serves a population of 40,000

In August 1984 our agency using $500 and no other grant or goverrment
assi1stance opened a latchkey center Our program was desigred to prov:de

safe, nurturing ensiroment to children where both parents work, single
family or an alternative to those who could not afford full time day care

- Senior Certer 8853913 @ Recreenor 862 1500 - - —- »

&8
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The program was oftered only to schooi age children and was designed to
go beyond babysitting services Today we offer educational recreation
and arts aud crafts activities, always keeping in mind that the programs
activities are fun and enjoyable for the children and at the same time
psychologiv.ally benefi-al

The program, located in the Burnhar Building 1s open to any child 1in
grades K-8 and who resides in Sylvania, Sylvania Township or the Sylvania
Schoo® district Hours of operation are 6 32 am to 9 00 am and
300t @ to5 30 pm Monday through Friday and days when schools are
closea for Inservice Days The Sylvaniu Board of Education provides

t ~srtation between the La.chkey center and the schools The program
wuras a profit but remains reasonable 1n costs to families

We have speakers on health issues, sa.ety, care for pets and child abuse
Also, field trips are offered to parks and museums We utilize as mav
local resources as possible in order to contain costs

In 1984 the program ran with one directsr and an enrcllment of 40 children
T-day enrollment 1s over 107 children w.th a staff of 3 ard a waiting list
A recent survey done by our agency indicated a need to serve 3 times the
number now enrolled The barrier to u. expanding 1s money for f-cilities
and present Ohio legislation The survey also indicated 2 need for us to
open a “ull time day care center Here again we are limiteo by cosis to
build or rent additiona:r space and current Ohio legislation

Licensing for our program is a major issue, ard becavcse no spz2cific
legislation exist for latchkey we are required to mee. day care center
licensing requicements

In principal, our agency does not object to such licensing if 1t 1s
practical for our type of program and protects and insures the safety
and welfare of children However, vhen such legislation becomes cum-
bersome and detrimentzi to ‘ur type of programs, it 1s time o look 1n
my opinion toward change Since there 2x1st a major distinction both
operationatly and programmatically between Latchkey and child day care
centers

First, a Latchkey program, unlike day care, serves a very well-defired,
homogeneous group Our program serves ouly child en attending Sylvania
schools We accept no coddlers or infants Second, all Latchkey

programs are owned, operated and supported by school boards Our

Latchkey program is non-profit and run as a community service not for
business purposes. Third, our program 1s nct full-time It 1s 1n
operation only duving the schiol yerr or approximately 186 days  Latchkey
programs serve either a total commun.ty, depending on size of the
cormunity ana the Latchkey center, or a school district within a
particular lommunity

There“ore. because of their unique structure, Latchkey programs are

pr ~1ded safegua "ds by the schcol and the comrunity that day care centers

must have provided by legislaticn and the =tate  That 1s not to say, how-
ever that certain standards shc.ld not be mandated for Latchkey 1+ dces

say the 1 gislation needs to ta'e a new ditection

&9
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I would now itke to point out some of the requirements ° t are dupli-
cations of standards we already mee and that are bot] ustly and cum-
bersome to us However, I must first point out that our program
director is a certified teacher

1) The state requires rhat each year we have on file a statement from a
physician indicating that eacl child has had a medi.asl examination
First, few children, unless they have major, medical problems, receive
annual medical examinations from a physician if rednired, the cost to
the parents and insurance companies would become astronomical. More
wmportant, if the children we serve are physically capable of attending
school for a full day then they should be physically capable to attznd
Latchkey We will not enroll any children in our program who can-ot
attend Sylvani. Public 5 .sols because of health related problems

2) The state of Ohio require. we have certif°cates of immunization

on file At the risk of souniding repeticive, all children in our prcgram
are enrolled in school In order <o attend school the ;tate requires
immunizations and those are kept on file at the schools, 1t 3ee s a

waste of money and time for us to gather identical infcrmation «nd

keep it on file

3) The State of Ohi> requires tuilding inspection of the proposed child
care site Latchkey program: are held ir school facilities These
buildings have already met buildiri codes Again, are unnecessary
duplication of information

I would like to <ugge t two ways to address the problem of licensing
Latchkey programs, and passing nacional legislation to alleviate

the problem First, if the Latchkey program 1s board owned and operated,
1t is exempt from licensing I wonld recommend that 1f a non-profit
agency provides the service to the board, and the program is suPported
vy the board then a letter from the board certifying this should exempt
the agency from licensing just as 1f it were a boird owned and operated
program

Second, that immediate legislation be drafted to address this problem
There is no question that this type of service 1s necded and is valuable
to the commun.ty. Under Present legislatinn a Tatchkey program will

be both costly and time contsaming to operate, and difficult to establish
If the present licensing process continues, many children in our state and
across the country will be denied a valnable service because present
legislation is so time cnnsuming, costly and prohibitive to ¢ ing new
programs

Thank you for taking the time to read th.s testimony and I would be
happy to answer auy further questions
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Children's Discovery Center, Inc.

May 26, 1987

Senator Hcward Metzenbaum

United States Senate

Committee on Labor and Human Resowrces
Washington, D,C 20510

Dear Senator Metzenkaum,

I assumed that the Senate Hearing on May 22rd at Owens Technical College
would er-ompass ~he whole da'’. However, when I arrived at ncon, T
learned tnat 1t was over. From the comments of the participants, I
realize that I missed a very informative and timely hearing.

Enclosed 1s my written testimony which I had hoped to rresent.

Thank you for your 1interest in children and young families.

Sincerely,

. P

Froo Phed .
Lois Mitten
resident

1615 Holland Rd  * Maumee OH 43537 € (119, 8915859
2303 Chevenne Blvd  » Toledo O dte . (417 Bos §191
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tilldren’s Discovery Center, Inc.

May 22, 1987

The Honorat.e Howard Metzentaum ang Jistinguished Mempers of the Serate
Committee on Labor and Humar Resources:

My name 1s Lois Mitten and 1 am administ.-ator and owner of iwo large
child ~are zenters, Cniidern's Discovery Certer, .cledc, Ohio. We Cu:rently
hcld the distinction of being thes only chi1ld care center 1n Northwest Ohio
trot 1s accredited by tre National Acauemy of Early Childhood Programs.

we pursued na* _cnal a.creditation because we believes that it was ore
tool which woulc us achieve €rcellence, and thereby orovide a quality
early childhood - cience for our children. Most of our teachers have earned
oaccalaureate degrees inm early chiidhood or elementary education. uptional
classes taught by specialists are offereo such as art, music, foreign languages
and swimming.

We have 1nvested thousands of dollars 1nto our program to ensure guality
and an enticinc vironment. Our fee for preschoolzrs is $57.00 per week.
5o a child at ou. center from 8:00 am - 5:00 pm has a}! ~f those experiences
fo a cost of $1.25 per hour. Second childrer r ceive a ..% discount on
tu.tion. Our infant care 1s $72.00 per w <. Most 1nfants are here nine
to tem haure a day, su their average cost . applovimately 3i.50 per hour.

So auch 1s being said about the lack of affordable, qudlity care. vet
1t :s available. However, as an osner, 1 am conceinec & out tre push for
legislation to put preschnol education 1nto the public schools for twd reasons.
Orv. 15 comewnat celfish -- why shouid 1 continue to invest thousands of
dotlars 1ruC @ program which will scon be ob.olete 1f 1t 1s provided free
0¢ charge by the government. There 1s a gro”s i1nconsistency here. Or one
rand, we are er.ouraged to 1mprove our Prng.ams, cbtain National Accreditation,
1n°rease wages, adad enrichment classes, yet at the scme time there are irdicatic :
that the goverament plars to offer tnese progrars free of charge.

1615 Hollard Rd - @ NMaumee (H 43337 #1319, 891 5859
2303 Chevenne Bl | ® Toledo OH33e14 3191 86< 819]
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May 22, 1987

Anclher concern is professionally based. Dr. Edward Zigler of vale
University states in the March, 1987 issuz of American Psychologist that
early scheoling may be an inappropriate solu.ion to the current crisis in
child care for working parentc and that children’s development may suffer
if limited educational funds are expended on nonfunctional programs.,

He further states "Those who argue 1n favor of universal preschool
education ignore evidence indicating that early schooling is inappropriate
for many four-year-olds and may even be harmful to their development ...
Premature schooling can reslace valuable play time, potentially slowirg or
1educing the child's overail development. This is particularly dangerous
given the present cognitive thrs-t :n education, increasing the darqer of an
overemphasis on formal and overly stru~tured academics. The supervision of
very young children mus: Se a distinct form of care, suited to the rapid
developmental changes and high dependency of these children, not a scaled-
down version of a grade-school curriculum”.

He also indicates "that we are driving our young children too hard and
thereby depriving them of their most precious commodity -~ their childhood.
e image of four-year olds in designer jcans, miniature executive briefcase
1,, hand may seem cute, but (ushing children from cradle to school denies
them the freedom to develop at their pace. Children are grow'ng up too fast
todey and prematurely placing four-year-olds and five-year-olds into full-day
presctool education programs will only compound this problem”.

I support Or. zZigler's position. ~ %elieve that if parents need to work
Or desire an early child rare experience for their child that 1t should be
developmentally appropriate anc be taught by early childhood professionals.

Let us not diminish thc qualitv of education at the elementary or high
school level by transfrrring some or those funds to preschnrlers. Instead,
let us keep improving those programs so our high s.hor! graduates will b.
adequately equipped for a successful vocational experience and a well-adjusted
life.

For our toddlers and presch..lers with working parents, let the government
increase the tax credits available to them. Let them se’ect the child care
«n1Ch best suits their situat.on and the Jevelopmental needs of their child.

An employer's child care voucher would al. be beneficial to working parents.

America has grown and benefited from diversity and the freecom of chnice.
Let us allow our parents to continue exercising their options.

Respect fully submitted,

_‘_/\NJ- /r’/ ’/‘/:/‘.’(( .

Lo1s M. Mitten
President

"0
Lo
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Thig report 1s all about
9 child care in the greater
®  Columbus community

It was commussiaraed by Action tor Children
to provide a reliable base of infarmation
that could be used to help make decisions
aboul child care programs and funds to
support child care activities

Community leaders and employers in
Columbus have recognized that attention to
child care 1s cnitical There 18 growing
concern about the child care problems of
working parents and single parant famihes
as well as the senous problems of youth
gangs and children unsuperwvised after
school hours Itis generaily
accepted that values of teenage-s
and young adults are rootes in early
childhood experience ou before
this survey there was very iittie solid
info* Mation about how young

children are cared for now that s0

many mothers wor¥ tway from
home This s answers
questions ir, reas

1 What are the current child care

# ‘ngenients Frankiin County? Who's

nunding the children? What does it cost?

Where and when are people using child

care? '

2 Are parents satistied with their child
care? What problems have they had in finding
and using child care? Does this affect their
employment?

3. How many children are left with oider
$ibhiigs or without adult supervis In? I
sel'-care aproblem perceived t  parents?

4. How many households in Frai khn
County use and need child care services?

With ompl. an of this survey Cotunbus
hec ane of only 1 handfut of cities in
with comprehenswe information
' itus of chiid care it s our hope
««1ll fead to wise decisions better
-nild care and a stronger community

Contents

About the Survey

Expert Panel Guides Study and Recon mendations
Home-Based Care Paid Sitters Are Most Ponuriar
Comparnison of Child Care Expenses

Child Care Centers

Oider Sibling Care

Sel-Care Uned by 13100 ‘ouseholds

Employment and Chitd Care

Who s at Work ?

Single Farents and Low-tncome Have Cniid Case problems
Are Pa*2nts Satis'led with Child Care?
Recommendations for Child Care i1n Greater Columbus
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Parents were
asked “is it
ditticult to tind
chlid care? Who is
the most
important source
of child care
Information? Why
Is child care used?
How often? Does
It interiere with
the parent ¢
employment
opportunities?
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About the Survey

In late summer 1986, Action 17 Children
d a survey q to

fing out about child care arrangements and
r  «inthe rreater Columbus ares A
saryple of 50 households with children
ages 12 or under partiCipated in telepr.one
interviews The interviewer asked to Speak
with the person most familiar with the day-
to-day care and needs of your children
Not surprisingly, interviewers most often
talked with mothers, but in some families
the most familiar person was a father
grandmother, or even an aunt or other
relative

Five hundred homes were selected to
represent Frankiin County with specific
characteristics of those interviewed
caretuily matched so that results of the
Interviews couid be reliably projected to
the entire county The 5(0 households
included in the sample contained 895
children ages 12or under—thats 179
childi. 1 per housshold. & number
comparable to the nationat average (See
Who Did We Survey ? for more (nformation
about the charactenstics of individua's
interviewed )

According to updated projections from
tiie 1980 census there are 87 500 Frankhin

Court'y hcuseholds with at least one child
age 120r under This Yousehoid number
was used as the base to project results
from this child care Survey Results in this
report are reported as number Or percent
of households not as individual children or
families

A questionnaire was used to direct the
interviews It was deveioped by a local
market research firm with consultation
from a panel of child care experts This
questionnaire included questions about ail
kinds of child care including the use of
paid sitters child care cente™ care by
older siblings and chiidren wno are home
alone (self-care) Parents were asked ‘Is it
difficult to find child care? who s the most
important source of childg care
information? Why 18 child care used? Hcw
often? Does it interfere with the parent s
em ployment opportunities ?

The survey was conducted by The Davon
Group 8 Columbus-based planning and
research irm Funding was provided
through a special grant by the United
Community Counci Fund and the Hattie
and Robert Lazarus Fund of the Columbus
Foundatio.

Who Did We Survey?

income
80% Loss than $15,000 11%

Student unem-
ployed, other 6%

Education

White Grade School or
Black 18% $15,000 tu $24.00C 19% Less
$24,001 to $34,000 0% Some High School 8%
Marital Status More than $34 000 30% High Schoot
Married Couples  83% Greduate ‘3%
Single Head of Gender Some Cotlega/
Household 17%*" Female 81% Technicel
Male 19% Cotlege Graduate 19%
ot Post Graduate 10%
Married, one-parent Age
working 40% 25 or younger %
Married, both 26-30 25%
parents werking 39% 311 35 4%
Single parent 3610 40 21%
working 15% Over 40 1%

‘Unknown and other ' categories omitted

**Single heads of houssholds were shghtly under-
represented In this survey According to 1980 census data
approximate’v 21% of Franklin County households were
headed by a single pa ent
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Exnert Panel Guides Study and
Recommendations

An expert panel of child care
professionals and community leaders
guided this child care survey In the earty
stages of the study, cc bers

David Juhan
Metropolitan Human Services
Commussion

helped def' :information to be collected
and reviewod the questionnaire After
information was collected, the committee
spent an intense two-day session to review
information and make recommendations
based on the resulis Committee members
are
C Ray Willams, Ph D
The Ohio State University
Department of Education
Judy Fountain, Director
Child Care Program
The Ohio State University
Alice Johnson
Columbus Public Schents
Metropolitan Home ar  “amily Life

| L " PhD

The Ohio State University

Depa. traent of Education
Carl Porter, Exerutive Nirector

Westside/Eastside Child Care

Cemars Association

Helen Cain Sheppard

Ohio Department of .#enta! Health

Action for Children 3oard of Trustees
Manlyn Tormey, President

Action fe.c Childrun Assisting Board
Charles Wallace, Directo”

Columbus Child Care Center

Action for Children Board of Trustees

Technical Report Available

For additional information about the survey, a technical report 1s
available The report contains an Executive Summary detailed analys:s
questionnaire, and data tables Cost of the Technical Report 1s $12 Make
chrcks payable to Action for Children You can write Action for
Children, 92 Jefferson Avenue, Columbus, Ohio 43215, or telephone
614-224-0222

What kind of child care is used
for children under 12?

Projected
% househoids in

Child Care Used of Sample Frankiin Co *

1. Home Based Care 35% 30,600
(paud sittet in the child's own home
or someone else's home

2 *ull day care (center) 13% 11,300
Partial day ¢~ 3 or preschool 12% 10,600

3. Care by an older sibling 9% 7,900
{child’s own home)

4. Selt-care 15% 13,100

(children left without supervision
over one hour)

‘The number of households are projected from updates of
1980 househo!d census date for Franklin County Sampling

ERIC
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13% 12% 0% 15% error 1s plus or minus 5% All projechons are rounded to
(full day)(haif day) Order  Selt- nearest hundred Prol
Child Care Sibhng  .are
Center Care
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Home-Based Care

Paid Sitters are Most Popular

The most widely used form of child care
18 home-based care—a paid sitter in the
chid’s home or the home of the provider In
fact, twe out of three homes (66%) used
home-bas. care in the past year, and one
In thres nomes (35%) L.aid they use home-
based care at Iesast twice a week on a
regularly scheduied basis Based on this
percentage. there are 30,600 households in
Franklin County who regularly use home-
based care

Who s caning for the children at home?
And whose home i1s most often used”?
About half (55%) of regularly scheduled
home care “ccurs in the home of the child
care proviosr The provider 18 described as

® aper«on especially recruited

for child care 8%
* afrniend 32%
* relative 24%
® other 6%

Mos! of the regularly scheduied home
care occurs because parents are working
In 84% of the cases, parents cite jobs as the
reason why they use a sitter—this means
27,500 households in Frankhin County
Other reasons for regularly using a sitter
ara *hopping, social activities. and errands

do)
N

A reliable child care provider 1s important
1o the reguiar users of home-based care
Severity-nine percent of the regular users
say their dependence on the caregiver 1s
‘very great ' And, in eight of ten
households, users say they are very happy
with their care-giver with no change
planned However, in 19% of the
households, users say they have “mixed
feelings™ or are “not very happy” with their
child care arrangements Ten percent of
the regular u~ers ar actually looking for
new child care arrangements and another
9% say they are thinking about & change
This means there are 3200 houssholds that
are actually looking for new child care
arrangements, and another 2600 who are
thinking about making a change For those
who say they want to change, the primary
reason for change 1s “discomfort with the
carggiver "

The average weekly cost for home-based
child care is $39 80, but the most-
frequently reported costis $50 The
amount parents spend 1S comparabl¢
center-based care but parents gene atly
obtain more hours of coverage for the
same cost In home-baseJ care (See
Comparison of Child Care Expenses)

Child care experts who reviewed the
survey results said they have important
implications for parents and their use of
community resources There are 5800
households who are thinking about
changes or actually looking for new child
care arrangements sven though their
children are now in home-based care This
means there 18 & ciear and important need
to have consistent child care information
available They also noted that most child
care 1n homes is not monitored by any
agency This means parents must be
especially careful ‘o screen homes
for safety and quality Thousands of
children are affected by these informal
child care arrangements
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. .
Comparison of Child Care Expenses
Center-Based
Home-Based Care
Care Fuli Day Hall-Day
Avg weekly expense $39 80 $54 94 $2528
Maximum weekiv payment $125 $120 $77
a Most frequently reported $50 $12
weekly expense $50 $60 $13
% of parents paying
lass than $20 weekly 2% 2% 9%
$21 to $40 per week 3% 26% A
More than $40 43% 1% e s
- % of parents using care
five or more days weekly 61% 80% 25%
% of parents using four or
more hours daily 58% 49% none
in Franklin .
cuny. 000 | Child Care Centers
households have
children in full- The second-most used kind of child care  attend fuil day programs and half attend
day center {27%) are structured programs in pre- partial day programs in Franklin County
programs, and schools or child care centers There are 11 300 househotds have children in fuil-day
10,600 have 23 600 households 1n Frankiin County center programs and 10 600 have children
children in half- using child care centers or pre-schools ;nlrgll-day programs Not surprisingly the
day programs Most of the children attending chiid Ce. ull-day programs are more likely than haif-
centers are under age six About hat ;’:'Vp‘;'rz%;:'gf;%ie the pnmary child care

Here s what users say about their full-day center program
o 82% say employment is the primary reason for use
® 80% use them five or more days a week
& 75% say their dependence on the center 1s very great

Here s wnat users sa about their half-cay center program
* 32% say employment is the primary reason far use
® 58% say social or educational experience for the child is the primary
reason tor use
® 43% say their dependence on the center 1s very great

The cost tor Center-based care varies Average expense for full-day care in
a center 1s $54 94 per week, with a range from less than $30 per week to $120
per week For hail-day programs the average wesekly expense is $25 28 w'th a
cost range from less than $10 per week to more than $70 per week The most
frequently reported weekly expense was $50 to $60 for full-day programs and
$12to $13 tor half-day programs

The majonty of child care center and pre-school users are
satistied with their child care arrangements Eighty-two percent say
they have no change planned with their present arrangemenrts
and that they are ‘very happy with their child care center Only 8%
of those questioned say they are actually looking"” tar a change,
with 5% saying they are 'not very happy ' Translated to number of
househoids this means that 18,900 households 1n Frankhn County
are satistied with their cnild care center and plan no changes There
are 1800 actuaily looking tor change with 1,100 who are ‘not very
happy Fo those who were dissatisfied, the reasons most often
mentioned were lack of individual attention or expense of the
program

5
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Older Sibling Care

In 9% of the households. older-chiidren
watch youoger children while adults are
away from home Thers are an sstimated
7,900 households using aibling care in
Franklin County Shopping. errands, and
socCial activities are the primary reasons for
sibling care, but 23% use older siblings
because parents are at work (1,800 homes)
Perhaps for this reason, dependence on
sibling care 18 jess pressing than for home
child care or child care centers Only 42%
of those survayed said their dependence
was “very great ' Cost for swling care 18
quite low, with average payments being
$3 50 per week

n nine of ten cases, the older sibling was
13 or older The oider sibhing's age was

11-12 6%
1314 2%
15-16 32%
17-18 %
19+ 19%

Parents were quite satiafied with this kind
of care Ninety-one percent said they had
no change planned, and 73% said they
were 'very happy and comfortable” with
the sibling care arrangement in spite of
this reported satisfaction, 25% said they
had "mixed feelings' ~bout therr sibling
care with the biggest problen” cited as
children fighting

Experts who reviewed the research
report suggested that the “mixed feelings”
were a recognition on the part of parents
that sibling care can pose special problems

for tamilies The! ded that
additional resources for child care
may be needed—especially after-

;cht'ml programs for school-age children

0
Yo

Self-Care is Used by 13,100
households

Every parent faces the docision of when children can be feft
witnout supervision it 18 a question of indiidual parent judgment,
with no legal age specified by courts because even children who
are the game age have widely varying abilities Famihes and
neighborhood circumstances also play an important part in
astermining when a child can safelv be left alone What are this
community's attitudes about when chiidren can be left aione? And.
how many elementary school chidren care for themseives?

Interviewers asked each person, "What s the youngest age that
you think a child couid be tett aione for a period of one » ;ur or
longer?” Eighty per cent of people questioned said they ..xought
age ten or older was the minimum age




12 or oider

What is the youngest age that you think a
chiid could be left alone for a period of
one hour or longer?

Here's what survey respondents said

Eight years old
Nine years oid
10 years old
11 years old

7%
5%
2%
1%
48%

Afternoon is the
most commen
time parents
report ieaving
children at home

Thirty-nine
percent of the
parents report
mixed feelings
about self-care
and another $°»
say they are “not
very happy ’

ERI
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On a day-to-day basis. niost parents
say they are reluctant 1o leave their
children alone—in fact, 75% of the
parents say they NEVER teave children
undei 12t care for themselves Nine
percent say less than an hour, 4% say
one hour, 8% say 2 to 3 hours, and only
3% say they leave their children without
supervision for four to five hours No
households reportcd leaving children
under twelve jor mo. e than five hours Of
the children who are alone tor one hour
¢r more. aimost nine out of ten
households report having special
arrangements hke neighbors nearby or
rules about locked doors and visitors Of
the parents who do leave children. 22%
say they regularly leave children for
work, 50% said they leave children while
they are shopping or running errands
and 28% Cite other reasons Afternoon 1§
the most common time parents report
leaving children at home Recearchers
suggest these are ‘latch-key’ chiidren,
alone after school

As with other forms of child care most
parents are planning to continue using
their present chiid care arrangements
Eighty-five percent say they have no
change planned In spite of this many
parents report mixed feelings about the
arrangements (39%) and another 9% say
they are "not very happy with the seif-
care arrangement

it s safe to say there are at least 13 100
households where parents are willing to
leave Children in self-care for an hour or
more Some 3,900 households leave
children under 12 alone while parents are
working, and another 9,100 leave children
while parents shop or run errands
Finally there are at least 2.800
househoids who leave Children alone
because their parents say they are unable
to find other suitable arrangements

Single parents and black families most
often say they can't find, orcan t afford
other forms of care The panel of experts
revieving the research recommended
that the community look at specal after-
school programs and ways to make
supervised care atfordable for this group
of faimhes They also point out that there
15 strong societal pressure to provide
good supervision so that parents who
narticipated in the survey may have
under-reported the use of setf-care
Thereiore, this research 15 “the most
conservative estimate” of house holds
who routinely leave children atone
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Employment and
Child Care

Employment ~utside the home Is the
primary reason yiven for child care
arrangements About haif of those
surveyed report that they use regular child
care pecause of their employment And,
though most people are not planning child
care changes. finding good affordable
child care presents a problem for & large
number of households Pro%'ems
mentioned are tnuse that employers have
long recognized on a case-b'/-case basis
They include lateness, problems in holding
a job because uf unrehable child care and
problems when chiidren are sick

Based on anawers given 'r: this survey
there are

¢ 17,500 households where sick
children have caused parents to miss
work r
® 1,400 families who report that job
opportunities are imited because of
nadequate chiid care

# 8.800 houssholda where parents say
child care arrangements have made
them late for work

¢ 3,509 households who say that child
care has caused them probiems in
holding a job

The traditional family with mothers at
home and fathers working is only 40% of
this sample (See Who s At Work?} This
means that although child care 1s still
primanily a family responsibility the
community 1S broadly affected by these
changes

Who's At Work?

ol
populstion Mousehold
Married Couple one parent

working away frc » home 40% 35000
Married Couple both parents

working away from home 3%% 34 100
Single household head working 15% 13100
Other {student not working

ratired) 6% 5300

Projected number of homes using child
care because parents work away from home *

*87.500 households
in Frankun Co with
children age 12

and under
Projections rounded
to nearest hundred

3,900
homes 1,800
homes
Chiid Child Cider
care self-care sibling
centers care
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A panel of ch.d care experts who
reviewed this research noted that single
heads of househoid and tow income
families were much more likely to report
problems ir. balancing employment and
child care They recommended that special
attention br given to child care assistance
for parents in this situation

Experts aiso reccmmended that
whenever possible employers consider
chiid care benefits as one of the options for
empioyees Programs such as child care
counseling information and referral anc
other child-care benefits have helped both
famihes and employers with increased
productivity when parents are at work

23% of single working narents and 26%

low-income people reported that fack o/
good chiid rare had himited the kinds of
jobs they coulid find
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Single Parents and Low Income
Households Have More Chiid Care

Problems

Single parents and low-income
households are consistently more hkely to
report child care problems When
compared with the averall sample singte
parent households are mare likely io report
o they fesl less iInfc Med about child care

39% of the total population This tack of
intormation 1s especially dithcult since they
are more likely to say they ve been unable
to tind suitable care and to believe that 'ack
of child care has hmited therr employment
opportunities

options Child care experts who reviewed the
they are more dissatistied with present survey found this information troubling
child care arrangements but nct surpnising Experts recommended
they have had much more trouble and that creative and widespread information
disappointment in finding adequate child strategies are needed 1o tell these target
care populations about child care resources
lack of adequate child care has hmited They also pointed out that in many cases.
job opportunity tack of income hmited chud care options
childien s iliness has caused them to Additional Subsidies are needed to aid
miss work tamilies who want to wo"k but cannot find
Low income tamilies also show a higher  affordable child care Experts suggested
percentage of nrobiems than the generat additional collabaration between child care
samp'a especially in lack of intormation and work programs for low-income families
Fifty-two percent of the low-income 1s needed to improve child care to single
fanuties say they are not well informed parents and low-iIncome households

about child care services compared with

. . .
Child Care Experiences of Select Groups
Working Low Working Wite
Total Sing.e Black Income Couple Home
Not well informed about
child care services 3% % 42% 5% 3% 45%
Drssatistied with current
child care arrangement .Y 14% 10% 1% 4% ™
Changed child care in
past year 6% 2% 11% 2% 19% 1%
Reason for change
—Expense 5% 1% % 1% 3% 3%
~—Dwcomfort with provider 12% 6% 18% 16% 14% 14%
—Hours incunvenent 12% 12% P % 1% 0%
—Location incone vent &% 0% % 0% 14% %
Looked fcr and couki not find
suitable care In the past 22% % 23% J4% 28% 16%
Employment impect of
child care
—Um ted kinds of jJobs 13% 2 14% % 16% 11%
—Caused lateness 10% 16% 12% 18% 13% 7%
—Probiem hoiding job 4% 1% 8% 16% 1% 5%
—Problems with
children’s itiness 20% 16% 24% 2% 2% 11%
*Compare percentages of select groups (Bold type) with percentages of total
B 9

O
E lC 75=330 - 87 ~ &
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Are Parents Satisfied with Chila Care?

in genarai, most people In the survey There are thousands of parents actively
saud they are satisfied with th ir present looking for child care In home child care
child care arrangements In fact, more than  trere are 3,200, and of those using child
nine out of ten said they are “satistied,” o- care centers, there a.e 1,800 actively
very satisfied * There are, however, 5% who looking Of the children in seif-care, 2,800
say they are dissatisfied. and another 1% househoids admit that they ieave children

who are “very dissatisfied” with their alone because they are not abie to find
current arrangsments other suitable arrangements
Although this 18 a small percent of the
overall tota’, it 18 & substantial number, The child care experts who reviewed
when these percentages are applicd tothe  saustactio « data poin‘ed out that at any
total number of househoids Projections time there are thousands of Frankhn
show there are 5,200 householde County families having diffscuity with child
dissatisfied with their current care They need information and resources
arangements—enough people 1o fill to help make good decisions This number,
Veteran'a Memorial Auditorium with 1,200  experts believe, Is the “most conservativa’
people left standing outside estimate because parents are often
Dissatisfaction with child care shows up  reluctant to admit there are problems with
in other ways too For example, 16% of present arrangements When a family has

those questioned said they changed child gone to the trouble to pien child care, they
care providers in the past year Thie means 2'¢ not likely 10 100k too closely for

14,000 houssholde changed child cere probiems because of the inconvenience
srrangements last yeasr—enough people to Ived In g achang
13 St John Arens at the Ohio State
University. There 1s also lack of child care

Still more people (22%) said they had information about child care choices
tried to find chiid care In the past and been  Thirty-nine percent of those questioned
dissatisfied with what was available This Id they did not feel adequately informed
means 18.900 househoids who have about child care choices This meens an
experienced this frustration and worry estimated 34,100 households who admit

they do not have good information. Friends
.and relatives are the mos* frequent source
of information (70%) and social service
agencies (6%) were the second most
frequent source All other sources were 2%
or less of the total

The panel of child care experts who

d this data d that the
Action for Children information service be
more widely publicized so the thousands of
parents in0king for care can call for
tnformation about resources The exparts

g though. that even with wiger

use of the information and referrai services
parents wili continue to have problems with
child cere choices because In many cases.
affordable child care is not available

[¥]
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Recommendations for Child Care in
the Greater Columbus Community

An expert panel of child care professionals reviewed the survey data during a two-day work session and
made recommendations for chiid care in the greater Columbus community Their recommendations were

Parents need to know how to judge quality in
child care, and how to find child care they
can trust.

® 34,100 households say they have inadequale
information about child care choices

® 14,000 househoids changed child care In the
past year Nearly half of those who changed
cited dissatisfacticn as the reason for change

® 5,200 parents are dissatisfied with their current
chid care arrangements

Parents need improved inf~rmatior about home-
pased care. ==

Although home-based care is the most
widely usad form of chiid care (30,600
households) it 1s unregulated There are no
minimum standards set by county or state
agencies so it 1s essenlial that consumers
be educated to make wise choices Action
for Children s registered chiid care homes
present a good model for standards and
increased communily education

Special programs are neerled to help parents and/
children using self-care 7nd sibling care.

fhere are 3.900 househoids who regularly leave
“kildren under 12 alone while parents are working
Anc:her 1,800 are left with older siblings whue
parents are at work A sizable number of chilaren are
‘aft because parents say they are ynable to make
other suitable child care arrangements The panel
recommended ircreased education for parents and
children about safely practices as well as creation of
supervised after-school programs or other forms of
affordable child care

1
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More help should be given to low-income and
single-parent families because of special

B | problems they encounter. This support includes
starting new programs and ¢*‘pporting and
expanding existing ones.

Research ahowed that single-parent and low-
income families aré more liksly to encounter
problems in finding adequate child care, and more
likely to have changed child care providers because
of problems They need information about ctild care
choices, as well as attordabie programs that can '
provide good quality care

.

Additional emphasis should be placed on
® | programs that holp working parents.

About six out of ten households in the Because of these pressing needs,
survey showed mothers or single parents improved coordination I8 needed between
working outside the home These the job training and placement ajencies
househoids have a spec.al need for child and the child care agencies that help
care information In addition, child care eliminate employment barriers

problems were reported as an em ployment An employer education program about

barrer in thousands of households ‘he advantages of child care benefits
® 7 500 households reported disruption in  should be expanded Steps shot 'd be taken

their jobs because of childhood illiess to further develop tax benefits and
/'5 11,400 households reported that job incentives for employers who choose to
opportunities v.ere limited because of a8 offer child care to their employees
lack of adequate child care Companies who provide child care benefits
® 8,800 households reported they were should receiva public recognition as a way
late to work b ofchild  to stimulate increased programs and
care problems concern tor child care

Published, 1987

Action for Children

Non Profit Org

We help parents find rel.able Child care US Postage
92 Jotterson Ave ¢ Columbus Ohio 43215 €224-0222 PAID
Permmt No 1125

Columbus Ohio
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hild Developmunt

!MIIS, ll: 1634 SUPERIOR AVENUE & DAYTON, OHIC 15407 © ($13) 176-8289

May 28, 1987 MARLYN E ' TMAS

U.S. Senate Hearing on Day Care

Office of Senator Howard M, M tzenbaum
140 Russell Senate Office Bwilding
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Metzenbaum:

Thank you for the opportunity to present MCDC's views regarding the need for
child care and especially HEAD START.

Since the 1980's, child care 1s sumply good buriness, more parents of pre-school
children have eatered the work force. For many parents each day is a logistical
challenge dropping off and picking up children, meeting bus schedules and hoping
school does not let out early, when all goes well mm or dad are at work on
tame.

Work productavaty can suffer when parents feel uneasy about their child's care.
Businesses could use options such as on-site care, or off-site care. There 1s
a 250% increase in the number of working mothers waith pre-school children in
Chio witlin the past two decades, over 2/3 work full time. Over 1/4 of the

working mothers have husbands earning less than $10,000 per year. Child care
1s often 1/4 - 1/5 highest item in the famuly budget.

Please review the attached testumony. If there are any questicns, feel free to
oontact me.

MVCDC washes to express our sincere appreciation for your day care legislation
and you have our support. A child's tomorrow 1s today. We must save our most
Precious resource.

Sincerely,

Betty Toney
Assistant Director for Programs

BT:bc
cc: M. Thamas, Executive Director

Attachments

Hoad Start Grantee tor Montgomery Clark Madiscn and Butier Counties
An EQual OPPOTtunity Employer
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Vin

Qn'"s' lnc 1034 SUPERIOR AVENUL © DA\ TON, OHIG 46407 @ (519 7788283

MARKLYN & THOMAS
Caeoutive Diragter

TESTIMONY

Submitted to: Senator Houard M. Metzenbaum
Date: May 28, 1987
Purpose: U. S. Senate Hearing on Day Care

Defirition ~f Problem |
There 3 a lack of sufficient qualitv affordable child care for low incame ‘
pre-schou. children. Adequate child care fur pre-school children 1s a pressing

need for many. HEAD SIART dollars do not provide services to all eligible

families. BEwvery dollar invested in Head Start will net the co. .1ty $7.00 in

the long run and $3.00 1. the short run from reducing spec:al education

placements, grade retention: and from freeing parents to work.* Public
nvestment in children, incluiing a strong federal role, 1s necessary to ._ach
the goal of preserving the famly. Cost-effective programs such as HEAD START
are needed both, to help our low incare children today and save the community
money  tomorrow.

*Children's Defense Fund Research.

Extent of the Proble

Project HEAD START 1s 1 a.-prehensive child development program designed to
help econaically disadvantaged pre-schoolers,. Over 90 percent of all Head
Start families live bclow the federal poverty line of $11,000 per a family
of four. A munimm of 10 percent of the children are hand:capped.

Over the past several years, inadequate funding levels fir Head Start have

threatened 1ts effectiveness. In the 1981-82 year, elimunation of the Puolic |
Service Brployment component of CETA caused Head Start to lose workers.

Huad Stert Grantee for Monigumery C stk Madiaon and Butier (o
An Egual Opportunity Empioger ‘

ic9
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Reductions 1n other federal programe like Medicaid have further erodec
ability of Head start to fulfill 1ts camprehensive mandate. For e.amg.c,
1n the health area, Head Start programs' are forced to pay for services

previously covered through other funding sources:

o More dentists and doctors refuse to accept Medicaid
cards becaise of Medicaid cutbacks

MWIC has a waiting list of 225 eligible children as of January 31, 1987;
however, Children's Defense Fund research estimates 6,000 below 1ncome
- pre-school children in Mo . mery County.

Effect of the Prcblem

Programs for children have been demonstrated to be amorg the most cost-
effective government efforts 1n preventing larger government spending later
in life. More than two million children have been added to the nation's
pocr in the last two years. There are increases in child abuse and neglect.
Over five million children of working parents spend part of the day in
inadequate and unsupervised arrangements. Low 1ncame working parents who

are in school or training progr7ms are among those hardest hit by child care

costs.
*See attached Newsweek (Feb. 2, 1987) article.

Services Needed to Address the Problem
More HEAD START services ace neelded to provide service to eligible families.
The role that an early childhood development program can play in pramoting a
child's developrenc has 1mpressed a broad renge of policymakers. Most poor
children are not gettina an equal opportunity to participate in early child
development programs. The first four or five years of 1 child's life are a

critical period.

ERIC
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Funding

MVCIC new program and funding year began February 1, 1987. The Department
of Health and Human Services has awarded a grant of $2,385,267. A munumm of
1,290 Head Start children 1n Montgamery, Clark, Butler and Madison Counties
are to receive Head Start services. approxamately, $1,849 per child per year

1s the annuat cost.

NOTE: MVCIC would strongly recommenc. the rzading of the Children’s Defense
Budget (an analysis of the FY1987 Federal Budget and children).
MVCDC would be willing to loan our copy or order through Children's
Defease Fund, 122 C Street N.W., Washington, D.C. 20001, (202) 628-8787.

All MVCDC Child Care Centers are licensed by the State Department of
Human Services.

9 it
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James

Lucas County Board of Mental Retardation and Developmental Disabilites

2001 COLLINGWOOD BOULEVARD » TOLEDO ORIO 47620 » (4139) 248 3585

FAED L DSCRESCENTIS supencasndent

B04R0 WEMBERS Statement of Vivian Pope, ACSW, LISW QMRP
w ke cnacman FOT the United States Senate Labor Sub-Committeec Hearing
» WZ";‘:".:»";"::.:....... on the Metzenbaum Day care Bill
PARISS W COLEMAN Toledo, Ohio, May 22, 1387
RONALD COUGHENHOUR
BONMIE BHANK
CLARE B SHUER

As a social worker who has served families of rentally retarded persons for
the past 18 years, I appreciate the opportunity ts write to you about the need
for day ca~e centers that can successfully accommodate handicapped and develop-
mentally delayea children. While a few <pecialized facilities might be needed
to care for children with severe medical problems, 1 am firmly convinced that
most children with developmental delays and handicapr ¢xn L cared for in the
same environments that serve normal children. I ciie the Headstart Program as
a primary example of successful integration of handsrapped children with normal
children.

Susan McFarland, president of the Ohio Associstion for the Education of
Young Children has stated that day care 1s difficult tv find for poor families,
for children under 3, and for children wto need carc afte. school or in the evening
I would concur totally with Ms. M Farland's statement, adding that the problems
of parents with handicapped children are compounded by the children's medical
needs, physical and emotional stresses, and the fears and superstitions which,
unfortunately, still attach themselves to these clLildren.

1 would l1ke to present two examples directly from my OwWn recent experience:

1. Mary 1s a two year old child diagnosed as functioning like an
average 10 month old. Because thei2 1s no day care available
for Mary and also because of her pelical needs, both parents
are lim:ted to part-time jobs. As a result, their combined
1ncomes are at poverty level.
Mary 1s too voung to attend school. .he day care centers I
contacted would not accept Mary because she 1s not toilet trained.
One that would have accepted her was filled and could only put
her on a waiting list. “he pr.vate funding sources I called
were able to provide financial heln only a few weeks, and the

family cannot afford an average day care cost of $45.00 a week

The Lucas County Board of Mentai Retardation and Deveiopmentat Disabilties 0ows n0t GiSCaminate  the provision of $#rvices or smployment
because of hANGICAD rACE Color Cried NEIONR! Gngin sex Of age

-3

e
oy

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




108

One posaibla day care home <vailable with Title XX funding
was on_the opposita side of town where Mary's parents live
and work. :l'hoy cannot afford the travel time or the gasoline.
Taey are just hanging in and waiting it out till Mary starts
pre-school at age 3. Then they will still need after-school
«are for har 1f they are ever to have a moderate income.

. Ernest is a 14 yaar old boy whose mental retardation resulted N
from a malignant brain tumor which was removed when he was
an infant. (Ernest attends a junior high class for multiply ‘
handicapped children. He and his two younger sisters arrived -

home from school about 3; mother came howe from work at 6.
Ernest's 12 year old sister was responsible for his care.

Ernest resentec being "bossed" by his younger sister. He

became violent and destructive. Sometimes his mother had to
come home from work to settle him down, risking loss of her

job. An available low cost community after-school program would
have “on 1deal for Ermest; but the service was only for children
under 12; the director sa:d he was too short staffed to give
1nd1v1::lual attention to any child, and I suspect they were afraid

of Ernest. Ernest now lives in a foster home.

I belreve that problems l:ke the above can be alleviated by:

1.

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

Providing incentive payments to day care centers to serve
handicapped ch:ldren and making such services mandatory for

any center rece:rving federal funding.

. Requiring high ratios of staff to children so that individual

attention can be given as needed.

. Rejuiring staff members to recerve trarning in working with

handicapped and developmentally delaydd children.

. Providing for state certification-or licensing- to serve

handicapped children and also fnr ongoing monitoring uf centers

to maintain high quality of services.

. Providing financial assistance to parents so they can use these

113 ‘
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facilaties.
6. Providing medical screenings for all children.

The above requirements would benefit all children. By helping the handa-
capped child, we would improve the quality of care for all the children 1n these

centers.

Finally, this plan would give parents of handicapped children some freedom
of choice 1n selecting a day care program that would best zeet the needs of the
child. Quality of care, attitude of staff, the phyzical setting, and g=ograph-

ical location are all important copponents.
I hope this statemsat will be of use to you in presenting the need for the

Day Care Working Families Act. Again, thank you for thas opportunity to commu

nicate my thoughts on thas subject.

Ters fope
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v Seneca County
} Department of Human Services
V4 and Child Welfare Services

et [

May 19, 1987

o
-

U.S. 3enator Howard Metzenbaum
140 Russell Senate Office Building
washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Metzenboum:

1 just recetved a nottce of the hearing to be held at Owens Tech ou 5-22-87. ITwill
be unable to attend due to prior commitments, however, I am taking this opportunty to
express my thoughts to you.

1 am a social worker at the Seneca County Department of Human Services and I work
full-time as a day care coordinator (this 18 not my official title, but 1 think 1t should be),
and have held this job for one and a half year.. Ihave an A.B. n Early Childhood Education
and 1 love my job.

I believe that money spent u. providing "af fordable” day care 1s money well spent. In
my additional seven years of working for Seneca County Department of Human Services,
1 have witnessed many people, men, women, and families alike, who have remained on the
welfare rolls because working a low paying job was not advantageous when having to pay
day care expenses. Given an "affordable” means of day care, 1 feel many people would
be working rather than collecting their checks from the government.

Day Care Centers serve thetr purpose and are ntce in many situations, but having
worked so closely with tn-home DayCare Providers, I still feel that children should be taught
at home if at all possible, especially infants. 1 hate Seeing infants in day care centers! We
have an excellent group of Day Care Providers tn our farrly rural county and thev have
become "quality” providers through training. 1 feel that the travung requirement was an
excellent move.

1 have communicated with some surrounding courcties and have learned that some do
not have full-time day care workers. It ts hard to understand sometimes how stmilar
counties can differ so much. 1am sure that the need also exists in thetr county as it
does in ours, but for some admnistrative reason, they are not putting full effort into
the program. 1sometimes feel that our job should be separate from Human Services
so that we can give 100% to day care services and casework, but 1$ that feasible?

To sum things up I guess my bottom line opinuon 1s that the government should spend
more on day care - help for the working people - and less on "welfare". Thanks for all
that vou have already done to help this cause and 1 hope you continue to work toward your
stated goals and proposed projects. They sound like programs from which our fedow tax-
payers can truiy benefit.

Very truly yours,
‘;udr'v- N G e '/" 2
Susan L. Stmpkwns, Soctal Worker

SLS/db
C. Jean Butz, Supervisor

ERI
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628 Warren Ave.
Washington C.H.,0h.43160

May 26, 1987

) U.S, Senate Hearings on Day Care
Honoravle Senator Howard Menzenbaum
140 Russell Senate Office Bldg.
Washington D.C., 20510

. Dear Honorable Senator Menzenbsum,
I am sn advocate for Day Care assistance in all the areas you and
your add your Subcommittee are proposing legislature to cover.

In the stressful economic warld of today, with both heads of a
household working snd most of them needing both incomes, plus the tremen-

dou ber of single varent households. I aee a vresent and future
nee: ?g incentiveu for businesses to provide Day Care services thru

their own resources or contracting for it
Safeguards for children in Day Care should be just that but it should

be considered carefully as well as thoroughly and gtrive to a"happy

medivm” between state legialation (at leact i{n Ohio) on Day Care and
Foster Care rules.

Guaranteed loana for construction of Day Care Centers in our area
would assist progress here for service. At present Fayette County

has only one daytime service center with limited hours and enrollment.
It is sponsored by the Bspist Church and is very independent. They
charge less than the Federal & State funded Day Care Program here

ind refuse to contract with that program although they receive
sssistance thru the food program for their very exclusive clientele
ond their enrollment is only half of their limit. They do not cover
the twenty-four hour need nor infants and younger toddlers. Other
churches have only two hour daily sessions.

We really need Day Care for the financilly eligible low income families
and my feeling is that their children are the ones needing an earlier

learning experience.

ssuents” Yohn tL0the e o0y tALE "2 ede, TOF begipatag, pehogl
their 1iving standanis and expectations as well as a meaningful support to
do these things. Their psrenting skills (with professional helps and
guidance) can be better developed too. Most important is the potentiasl
in all areas for that new generation {the children).

o The future Day Care service n-ed is expected to grow with our population
needs and would be used if the parents are secure in and for Day Care
srrangepents.,

Yourtg;m affordable and availsble coincide with my feelings and findings
exactly.

Thank you for this consideration.

Sincerely,

. I I

,
(Mrs.) Barbara J. Carson

S -

ERIC Lig
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MERRICK HOUSE

SETTLEMENT AND DAY NURSERY
1050 STARKWEATHER AVENUE

CLEVELAND, OHIO 44113
771-5077

June 1, 1987

Office of Senator Howard M. Metcenbaum
U.S. Senate Hearing on Day Care

140 Russel Senate Office Building
washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Metzenbaum,

I am grat:©ied to "“aow lhat you are instrumental, as a .merber
of the Senate Labor subconriittee on day care, 1in researching and
upgrading this badly - nreded sa=rvice. It 1s my observation that
the current Administration does not heavily invest in day care,
howevq;,the need for federal funds for child day care 1is apparent.

Thanks to the Title XX Act, the econcmically disadvantaged
and/or single parent has access to subsidized day care services,
enabling her to work and/or attend school. Each parent 1is working
to acquire a marketable skill and to become gainfully employed.
The program has successfully helped hundreds of parents from my
Center alone. The need, however, :is still great. I have at the
Merrick House alone t enty-nine more parents (in addition to the
thirty-five subsidizeu clients currently served) awaiting care.

As a provider of this service, I see the pressing need for more
subsidized day care slots.

Please take this message back to the other members of the
U.S. Senate. If adults are to qo to work, then obviously they
need care for their children. Studies have also shown that in
the job market place, parents of children who are enrolled in
quality child care programs (and subsidized programs, with their
build-in quality controls, evxemlify the highest of standards) are
more productive at their own work.

Very truly yours,

+<4CZ7K1417./ ™M 627L4yt*4477
Kathleen M. Ansberry
Director of Day Care

° A United Way Agency

RIC 117
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Westminster Child Care Center
*—

1301 Broadway Street Margaret S. Matthews ¢ Administrator
Toledo, Ohlo 43609
(419) 243-3700

June 3, 1987

Senator Howard Metranbar=
140 Russell

Senate Office Building
Washington, D C. 20510

Dear Senator Metzenbaum,

1 recently attended the hearings at Owen's Technical College in Toledo and

was most inpressed by the informative panel and i1deas they presented 1

am so pleased that the i1ssue Oof child care 1s being heard oy public officials

So many times 1 have felt that what 1 do for my livlihood 1s frowned upon or
treated with disrespect or contempt 1 thank you for listening to the families
and other professionals who kiow how important we are to the future of the United

States.
1 have i1ncluded a statement that 1 hope will be included in the official

record of the United States Hearing 1 would also appreciate learning of any

events or efforts on this 1ssue in the future

Margaret Stewart Matthews

- Growing Together -

Py
sl
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Recently a hearing was held 1in the Toledo area on day care 1ssues 1 ccmmend
Senator Howard Metzenbaum for focusing attentior on this vitally i1mportant 1ssue.
The need for -uality chi1ld care services and support for the mary children and
their families who are searching for a good place to care for their children 1s
paramount. The persons who are already 1involved with this field can tell you

the need 1s there and 1increasing every year.

1 am currently t*e director of a non-profit, church sponsored child care center
that 1s located 1n one of Toledo's central city neighborhoods and has been 1n
opperation for si1x years. The families served by Westminster Child Care Center
are Hispanic and white with many single parent homes and blended families repre-
sented. Most of our parents work 1n service industries, as secretaries, and as
laborers. We do not serve the more affluent "yuppie" population but serve the
working class. Many of these families exist on low 1ncomes and their day care
center expenses take a big port:on of their weekly paychecks even taking 1into
consideration our very low fee of $45.00 a week for full time child care. For
many the alternative to working for a low wage 1s welfare and that 1s a alter-
native they do not wish to consider. To provide additional support for these
families would help stabilize their lives, keep them working which helps the

economy, and get their children off to a good start educationally and socially.

Standards for child care 1in this country needs to be standardized. Ratios of

children and caregivers are very important in delining quality of care. There
are so many variations now regarding standards that each state promotes differ-
ent definitions of "quality”. By having a national code of quality or minmimum

standards children all over the country would be assured of equal care.

Staff 1n a child care center 1s the most jmportant part of the center's make up.
Our staff can be described as dedicated, educated, committed, and loving. However
these 1mportant characteristics are rewarded with low wages, few benefits, little
job security, and no respect from the community at large 1 feel that i1n a sense
we child care workers subsidize the families we serve by workiag for such low

wages. I question the fairness of the current situation but know that this 1s

Q 1’9
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where I belong as a professional. 1 am compelled by my conscience, abilities,
and satisfaction 1n seeing young lives changed to remain in this occupation and
I know the others on my staff feel the same. Recognition of our professions
value to our society beg.ns with the recognition financially of our worth. This
will reco ,nize the fact that we need to have well trained, well educated, and
caring persons 1n this field and 1n the lives of our country's future, our

children

Thank you once again for 1investigating this area of our country's life that

has for so long been looked & as unimportant

Submitted by.

Margaret Stewart Matthews
Director

Westminster Child Care Center
1301  Broadway St.

Toledo, OH 43609
419-243-3700

p)
)
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Kno-Ho-Co Day Care

Hiawatha Community Service Center
71 Sychar Rd — P O Box
WIS 28+ 408 3
614-393-7976

U.S,Senate Hearing on Day Care

Ofiice of Semator Howard M. Metzenbaum
140 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington,D.C. 20510

May 20,1987

Dear Senator Metzenbaum,

I am writing to you in regard to the proposed day care legislation to be presented at the
hearing of the U.S. Senate Labor sub-committee on May 22

I work for a Commmity Action Agency ana am the director of the Kno~Ho-Co Day Care Center
located 1n Mt. Vernon, Ohio. We are currently licensed for 73 children. We also operate a Summer (4
Program and a Latch Key Program.

I would like to¢ address two of the subjects in the proposed legislation. One of those being
financial a1d for day care for low income families. The local department of liman Services con-
tracts with us to provide day care service for low income parents who are either working or
taking job related training. There 1S a tremendous need for day care 1n our area, which 1s a rural
a~~a. Many of our parents work or attend school 1n Columbus or the surrounding areas. Our con-
tract 18 for $100,000.00 per year. This no long»r meets our needs. We are averaging 75 to 85
children per day and have many on a waiting list. We have had to curtail enrollment because of
the lack of additional funding. As of May 15, 1 am overspent Ly $13,500.00 and have 1% months
to completion of contract. The local department of Human Services 1s trying to come up with
the additional monies to fund us until June 30, 1987. I do not foresee the need for day care
to fessen but to become greater.

My second concern 1s for special guaranteed loans for construction of day care centers.

Our center 1S located in an old school building which has become too small for our needs. We
are nearly “bursting at the seams". It 1S also 1n much need of renovation, additional rest-
rooms and a larger play area

With additional funding and a larger or renovated building we could supply the great need
for day care service in our area. The majority of our children come from one parent homes.

These parents need and want a day care that can provide dependable, loving, care for their
children. One that 1s concerned with the development of the whole child, provides their daily
food requirements, and all the activities that are essential for normal, healthy growth.

Would you please make my needs and comments known at your hearing?

Jo Ann Hinzman
Director

JH/sf
The Kno Ho Co C ity Action C ission is an equai provider of services ard an squai opportunity employer.
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May 21, 1987

Senator Howard M. Metzenbaum
Dear Senator Metzenbaum,

1 am writing 1n regards to your decision on the Day Care 1ssues.

I have been employed In child care for six years and have seen many children
come and go. Day care 1s a much needed service 1 am proud to be a part of. There
are so many people who need quality child care but just can't afford 1it. These are
the same people who would be on welfare if 1t were not for goverment funding to
help care for their chldren so they can work.

I'm asking you please don't deny these children a safe, clean, and happy envir-
oment just because of money.

Sincerely,

Vick: Starner
‘J‘ \(LK',\ bTCL\L [T N W

Jsvaal R Cone
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May 27, 1978

Dear Senator Metzenbaum,

I strongly support legislation to provide incentives for
businesses to provide day care for employees.

Women, who are usually in lower paying jobs, are discouraged from
worning when 50% or 1 ‘re of their income has to ~o for child
care. However, when women are forced to leave tue job market
because they cannot afford to pay for child care their life time
earning capacity and =ven their retirement incor2 is adversely
affscted. This adve. ..y effects their ability to provide for
themselves and thei~ childr:n in both the short and long term.
While, some people feel thut women should stay aome while the men
provide, that is a ve , short sighted approach. Should the income
from the father disappear due to unemployment, death or divorce,
the woman is left holding an empty bag. Without job experience,
it would be difficult to earn a wage to support herself and her
children.

I am the mother of twin girls, aged 11 =onths. I returned to work
on a part time basis when they werz t< ' months old. My take home
pay was about €420 and I had to pay my babysitter $220 for two
weeks - more than 50% < my income. I could make more money
staying home and babysitting for other children. However, that
would be very short sighted because I would loose health and life
insurance as weill as my pension. My job would not be held for me,
and vhen I was ready to return to work there would be no
guarantee that my job would be there. I am 36 years old and if I
stayed home until my daughters were in school 1 wonld be 42 years
old - and it would probably be very difficult to fi{i'd a job. I
would also loose my time in service and time in grade. So I
decided to keep this job so that I would be able to provide for
my little girls.

I will go to full time hours next month. My babysitting costs
will be greater - $680 for four weeks. That is a lot more than
most people pay for housing! The income that doesn't go for
babysitting goes for medical bills, some utilities, baby things
and food. Since I have been back to work for six months 1 have
spent less than $150 on clothing for myself. It would be nice to
have the same quality of day care that was less expensive so that
we could afford some other things, like furniture or fencing our
yard.

Sincerely, y p

Wl iR L
Patricia E. Kunkler
1978 Inchcliff Road

Columbus, Ohio 43221
614) 481-8985
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UPPER ARLINGTON CHILD CARE PROGRAM

May 1987
To Wunom Ic .lay Concern,

I nave veen 1n early childuood education for fifteen years.
veiny a professional in this fielu is not ea.y. Neither public atti-
tude nor decent waje rewards sy hara work, dedication, or advanced
educational degree. However, the time 1s right for advocacy. Wnat
uappens to our country's cnildren during tue day 18 everyone's business
and should be everyone's concern.

In a nutshell, most parencs cannot afford to pay for the cost
of a good quality day care program (between $60-100 par week). Good
day care provides tue family with a nealtay adult/child ratio (Infants:
1/3, Preschoolers: 1/8). Good day care employs an educ..ed staff and
pays a decent wage ($15-20,000). To maxe tiis possible, government and
corporate supsidation is required.

Support America's future. Ipvest in today's cnildren. Find a
way to make 1t work.

Sincerely,

dary Ellen Powers, Director

2405 Wickhiffe Road - Columbus. Ohio 43221 (614)486-062] ext 388

ERI
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«0 COLUMBUS CHAPTER NOW
PO Box 15326 Columbus, Ohio 43215 (614) 276-5017
R

June 9, 1987

Dear Senator Metzenbaum

We strongly support all efforts to improve child care 1n the United States.
The care and development of our children 15 the responsibility of all of us.

We feel that corporations should be given incentives to provide day care
services for their employees These incentives could take the form of tax
breaks for construction of facilities as well as for salaries of personnel

in day care centers. It 1S unconsionable that some companies build very
expensive exercise areas, including tracks and shower facilities, but are not
taking any responsibility for providing affordable, quality day care services

For many women, the availability of good day care centers would mean the
difference between remaining on the job or quitting and collecting welfare.
A woman cannot be expected to pay more than 50% of her ncome for child

c» and still want to continue to work. Affordable, quality day care
services for employees should be counsidered another job benefit.

for these reasons, we support efforts to provide good day care centers to
improve the quality of child care n our country.

Sincerely,

- MW

Jesel Hein, President

JH d)c
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Toledo Day Nursery
219 Southard Avenue
Toledo, Ohio 43624
Telephone 244 9561

June 19, 1987

U.S. Senate Hearing on Day Care
Oftice of Senator Howard M. Metzenbaum
140 Rusaell Senate Office Building
Waahington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Metzenbaum,

1 am delighted to write to you regarding your commitment to
the Day Care for Working Families Act of 1987. Your perpetual
concern for America’s families and children is {ndeed appreciated.

Toledo Day Nursery, founded in 1871, became affiliated with
United Way in 1920, to offer quality care to children of parents
who are employed or enrolled in a job training or educatiomnal
program.

The Nursery, at our primary site, cares for approximately
115 children, ages 2% through kindergarten, five days per week,
fifty weevs per year. In associatior sith Toledo Public Schoola,
we operate a second site for 38 children and are licensed to accept
handicapped children at the Jefferson Center.

Our current enrollment is approximately:

... BOZX single parents
ees 55Z Title XX
«o. 45% private fee pay.

Through our United Way affiliation, we are the only day care
center in Toledo that is able to offer a aliding fee scale to our
families. The majority of our private fee paying familiea are at
the low end of our scale, as moat qualify aa low income. Toledo
Day Nursery is approved for Title XX funding through Ohio Depart-
ment of Human Services, which aids some of our families with their
child care expenses. Unfortunately the preaent Title XX allocations
do not meet the needs of enough consumers and it haa not remained
conaistent.

Throughout years of aerving the community, we r.ave become
increaaingly aware of the need for quality day care. If our

1 ensea by the Siare of Obo
Aoe oved for T LE XX Funding tn, Ot Department of Humon Seraces
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U.S. Senate Hearing on Day Care -2- June 19, 1987

future generations are to develop into healthy, pmature adulta, our

yo .h must be given care to meet their individual needs. Although

a costly factor at the outset, I'm sure you agree that quality care
is preventive by design.

We are constantly reminded of the unmet child care needs in
our community through our information and referral services for
day care centers and day care homes. The most urgent needs appear

)
to be:
... uffordable quality care for infants, toddlers,

and handicapped/special needs children
«++ additional affordable quality care for preschoot
age children.

At the preaent time Toledo Day Nursery's Board of Trustees
and staff are considering an expansion program, which would include
building on land which we lease from the Small Business Asaiatance
Corporation (formerly Toledo Economic Planning Council). Our goal
ia to incorporate a program for infants, toddlers and handicapped
children, which would help to meet the community needa.

Realizing the enormous capital expense that we may incu-, we
indeed aupport your efforts to appropriate the necessary funds for
the expansion of facilities.

Toledo Day Nursery is attempting to coordinate servicea with
Toledo corporations who would offer child care benefits to their
employees, however, there are few (if any at present) who offer
child care expenses (or any portion thereof) as a benefit. Your
efforts in this area would most certainly expand needed quality
child care options to employers and in turn to their employees and
families.

As the day care needs of our Country contfnue to escalate, it
is reassuring to know that our U.S. Senator has taken the lead to
preaent some resolutfon to the problem before the results of neglect
become tragic for us and our future generations.

If I may be of any assistance as your Bill progreasrs, please
do not hesitate to call upon me and/or my Board of Trustecs.

Yours sincerely,
pe ‘ / |
7, i
[y }7 ’;
/Jean R. Kwait
Executive D.rector

JRK .mab
encls
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Unibad Way

F‘"""“?:ﬂf’;’:f Two
Monthly Net
Up to $642
643-686

O

687-730
731-774

775-818
819-862
863-906
907-950
951-994
995-1038
1039-1682
1083-1126
1127-1170
1171-1214
1215-1258
1259-1302
1303-1346
1346-1391
1391-up

Fee _Monthly Net
28.00 Up to $848
29.00 849-894
30.00 895-940
31.00 941-986
32.00 987-1032
33.00 1033-1078
36.00 1079-1124
37.00 1125-1170
39.00 1171-1216
41.00 1217-1262
43.00 1263-1308
45.00 1309-1354
47.00 1355-1400
48.00 1401-1446
49.00 1447-1492
50.00 1493-1538
51.00 1539-1584
52.00 1585-1630
52.00 1630-up

* If chilcren of the same family
will be charged § the set fee.

Enveiing eAiiren age 2% 1 § in the Day Care Canter ang chilgran s weeks fe 14

ERIC
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Toledo Day Nursery

FEE  SCHEDULE

219 Southard Avenue
Toledo, Ohio 43824

Telephone: 244-9581
*Family of Three or more

Fee

$28.00

29.00

30.00
31.00

32.00
33.00
36.90
37.00
39.00
41.00
43.00
45.00
47.00
48.00
49.00
50.00
51.00
52.00
52.00

are enrolled simultaneously, the second child

A pariicipeiing agency of the United Way — Pespie Helping Posple

The Tulede Dey Nursery welsemes Begusets, Endwwments, sng Trust.

[N
\ar'ad
——
——

yoens in Loy Care Homes in e Ammunity
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LORAIN COUNTY HUMAN SERVICES

o-n-L_:nqauowuauu COMMISSIONEES. Loonerd P Reichin
Ohia 44032 244.4150/324-4540 Herbort J Joeshy
omkuoamnucvm May 29, 1987 Goore! Kourr &
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U.S. Senate Hearing cn Day Care 4
Office of Senator Howard M. Metzenbaum

140 Russell Senate Office Building Py
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator “fetzenbaum

1 am professionally involved with the purchase of Title XX cnild care
services for Lorain County Human Services, Ohio. Some problems which we

face locally may be relevant 1n a broader sense. Under current State

policy, licensed child day care centers must increase their staffing to
receive Title XX funding. Ths requirement has had the effect of discouraging
day care centers from contracting for Title XX. This 1s particularly true
for centers that serve substantial populations of private-pay clients. In-
creased staff costs not covered by Title XX must be passed along to the
private-pay clients, who may in turn seek more competitively priced care
elsewhere. In Lorain County, the staffing differential for funded centers
has significantly 1imted our ability to contract with area day care centers
As 1 result, Title XX eligible clients lack the broad choice of day care
resources that are otherwise available in the cormumity. Efforts to upgrade
service requirements for an exclusive group such as funded, low income clients
are self-defeating when there 15 a substantial need for care from the private-
paying population. Rather, standards of operation should be set at a level
which 15 deemed adequate for all consumers.

Day care providers co, dering Title XX have also been discouraged by bureaucratic
procedures and paperwork. To a reasonable extent, these are necessary in assuring
quality of services and accountability for the use of public funds But, when

day care prcviders perceive that it isn't worth the trouble to pursue public
funding, the program suffers. A balance needs to be struck 1n the recognition
that public funding must be made attractive to private child care providers.

Sincerely,

ﬂw;é/w
ennis Stephens, Supervisor

Child Care Umt
0S7dn
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